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INT':’.'; • di ffer i i nvesttcm’ION

Foreign & Mi litpry ; Subcommittee Meeting 
’ i

Tuesdnv, 'lerch [M , 1976 
I ■ ■ ■

■ i ■ ■ . .
! . United States Senate,

SeJ 'nt Committee to -tud'' Governmental

.1 Operations vith Respect to

: IntMlicence Activities,

i.i • • Washington, 1^. C.
i i • 5

i-'- The Committee met, oursuant tc notice, at 10-30 o’clock

} :\ e .m. . in Room $-<07, the Capitol; Senator Walter D. Huddleston

i .-.i :l (Chairman of the Subcommittee’ nresidinq.
' . i ■ . . : : I ' .

i ' ' 'it Present- Senators Huddleston, presiding, Hart of

l.« Colorado, and Mathias. ;

I.? Also present! Wil lx am . Mi p.er, Staf| Director* Joseph

i n | dlcenox-a. Charles Kirhow. EllirtiMax'weTl, Elizabeth Culbreth,
’i : | ■

ip !|. Jan Orloff. William Bader tvnn Davis. Al Quanheck, Charles-.

go I Lombard. Rick.Inderfurth, Bob Keiley. Creg Treverton- Jim

> Johnston and Britt Snider. Vrrfessiona J Staff Member?’ -

I 1OP
j ■ ':r- PV
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1 A

'I 8

Senator Huddleston (ntis come to order.
I

Mr. Aaron. The anonda today is to proceed with the DCI
I ■ •

j section and in addition we would, like- to net the Subcommittee's
। ■ ■

if you will. substantive- amroval of the paper on the production 
j . - !I . . i

of intelligence so that if- nidit go to the Agency and we could

no through the process of clearing, its details.

I don 't know, which, o?’ those you wish to' take up first

huh — ' i

i Mr. Kirhow. We shonId really take up the paper first

because it already went out this morning.'

Mr, Aaron. Well, th0'* are ren lino it hut we have rfct t - '

negotiated with them vet... ! •

| Senator Huddleston. Anv Comment on.that paper?

j Mr. Miller. Which naoer? j.

Senator Huddleston, "''he (production of ; intel licence.

Mr. Aaron; It. is in the 'lamer book.

Mr. Kirhow. Senator , T liave some comments but .T

defer to the Senators if the.have some comments first

or, ilr. Aaron. It's.at ju . ch.

1? । । Senator Huddles ton. Charley,' no ahead.

ov j Mr. Kirhow. Thant vein -i ■
! ■- J

j|. Tin- concern Hmi-. vu’n w-ou exrrns!?«<l by th/1 sen wu r-

ri , . । ...y~<• -• . p rm,; *'T-' -""pc hiic r mi " he of the i by
■ • ' . . - • '

। nnp .Anh? b?fnr« this u'l-i' f-’r bu-. an a mntter o.f record for

■ I 1W SECRET' '
I ' . ' ........... J r .,,u
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Kanatovs. I'm sur^ ! ’-.hah the bin I oht in

’ the House last 'year was t" apoid,the excruciating details on

budaet figures and I think we had kind of discussed perhaps

rublishinq 3 on 4 maje’- t I'd Ube to point out that in

this particular document, urcat '’etail as that' portion' of' L ie

.fit, the nni which produc-' '! nt.p 1 iaence , we speak of an

authorized proiect ho $70.9 million with 2.269 employees, exact

^ercontao^ of. the Ane?>cv ’ r '■udc’et and th” ex 'ct percentage of the

o personnel 'That one nana hhir? i document is nrohablv the most

assitied s ino 1e cowp11a 11'

Senator Huddleston. hipage is that? i7

Mr. Kirhow. a

■•'O

i

Senator Huddleston.

?uld assume they would h

course it'o out

some comment on

Mr. Aaron.' The vobt-has ;notF the view

of the

i t.

Acency.

was not to

produce these precise numbers hut A, to have them for the

. Fuhcemmithee so that thev could understand them and much as

in the ca.se of • the PCT.'s original paotr to exnect that these

things,will be modified

discussion with them

the b>?.sis for an appropriate

one miaht modify it and yet

canture the essence ipnt, and' ’.•e’ll in st s?e how

far that aces in trvinw

tn 1 n 1 v

w 1 - j

ith a la roe r of

^CRET
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ap.inloypes?

Mr. Kirbow. Well if r could tell vou what my position

I! it is, in speaking to nekh Bloomfield laut night I specificalt

f

p

asked

there

her - - wall, she save that ‘s to give them something out ■

to take, out so that ' 1 I have enough left in here that

i wonld.be a worthwhile doc’ -iont ait the end.

And I think that if ate kidding ourselvfts that we

have either the time or > of? should not have the inclination

i; in niv . oni pinn to waste *• hne pf the people at the Agency

or anything by "putting thing's which' wi 11 give Mr. Boldin .

something to gnaw on so he won’t bother the rest of the t^ing.

I inst didn't think that we. ua re; going to get into that ktid

of dealing with the Agency roonl.e- I thought, we were going to

be forthright in what we thought! we should put .in and what we

would out in a document like thijs because the whole production

1 of intelligence thing or the whole theme of the paper is

this-inadequate attention given ito the analytical portion of

i production

And if we are doing IM’S hnd sending it cut there in

this classified form full w^l’l knowing at the.'outset •- she

. oi save; well,, that’s not even' ma ferial. tf they want to take if

rg out. iust take it out. {

.Well, if it's noh rv t-c 1 ah , T would- hope that r»’re not
..... i ■ ■'■■■■

o,. | -ho th o’V ■' Im-- - - '•■■t l^ad' r'-nnt lO'.OO'i in th«.

ns -last month, |
i TOF .WRCT ■
I . V.' ' •:.? .ij ».. UL ■
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Senator Muddiest'- i think it's probably material to

also, to have a firmer gr’ hen, we start discussing and defending

the report maybe, even to th?', extent of having specific figures.

I think it's higb.lv unlikely that they will let that stay!

in

in

there and we’ll probahlv ' hnvej to modify it. I see your point, 
i'

a way that we might save anrshlves time by scaling it down.

to begin with to what we think '/ill be acceptablebut on the .

other hand, we mav not gue^ rioht.

Mr. Kirbow. ? the record then. Senator. I do

• ta-e exception to’this type ri ting where we deliberately beef

V'
it un with known.c1a s s if1nd info.!'nation full well know

it's going to be taken . ou t and not ge' to the point that -

are trying to make. But I ^on ' t! dwell on it' anv further.

Senator Huddleston. to vpu have any ccmniert on that

. Senator Hart?

i
Senator Hart

1 7
Senator Huddleston. Ml right, that one's readv to go.

Mr. Aaron.: Th jink'

Mow wp left on pane 25. We had discussed

oral proposals by way of recommendations. The-first was
i - ■ .

to' set a tone for the oct which Cas rejected and the second

was to confirm the new cowiunitv ,.wide deputy for the DC I to

have' him nuhiect to fl

■ Pt the per , the man i Id succe

iy. his ol

TOP SECRET
NW 50955 Dodd: 32423509 Page 8



j We a lso discuss?'’ 't ,lv the reconmiendat < on number 16
i ■
i

and we agreed that we would mte some change in the language

relating to what in effect is the re-establishment of the board

5 of national estimates to mate clear that they weren't there just 

- for the purnose of endorsing estimates' but from the standpoint 

f that thev are there for the rurnoseof reviewing them.

'< So the next recommendation is recommendation 17, and it

is long and . complicated 4 Earent tally what the 'recommendation

does is out more orecice:ly what the bCI’s responsibilities

will be for the overall quotation of resources and coordination

i i

16

1 H ... . !
1

20

of the community’s activities aoart from the production o^- 

finished intelliaence . which is the 'purpose of recom.mendaW.on. 0; 

16 . '

Now what it does, the first paragraph summarizes the 

essential responsibilities alonq the■lines of the President’s- । 

Executive Order.

Now it is slight.lv different from the Executive Order 

in the following sense. Th©- .Executive .Order establishes an 

NSC Committee, gives the Committee the responsibility of 

preparing a national inte-llioence budget, makes the DCI the 

Chairman of that Committre. and <?ives the nci in his person, 

if v.ou will, the responsi M litv for r>-esent!no that budget to th 

President . '

.-qi -■•v 'h that enmewhat 'ncmnllcated and

a1 Iwcr ti-ri cf ..■uthox itv to the DCI tv simply

JOP SECRET ■
>7 "» ,g n a U L

HW 50955 Docld:32423509 Page 9



•: 7 j

' I
ir

caving he is re sponsi^t--* -rr nr?n.irim the community's budget,
i . ' . ,

and he has this Committer for this purpose in trying to place ;

responsibility sguarelv on bin to do that.

Now this would not .mean, however, that the Secretary of

Defense he senior to him in the cabinet. I mean the National

i

i 
i
I

Security Council could not 

his head.

That situation will

1n fact a,committee of the

is another layer at which

make atreclame and could not go over [ 
■ r

Nctu -exist and this Commit-tee is ! 
national Security Council, so there I

int»r • -Acency di scutes, if they continue

beyond the level' of the Committee on Foreign Intelligence^ 

where they could be resolved.

Now *-he first -- it ’also d'esianates-him as responsible

j/j | for preparing- the budget Land providinn guidance for operations

> r; I nrcorams' in neneral terms and nuts him in-as chairman-of the 
' J Ji ■

| appropriate. NSC committee, and then we reference the CFI and
I ■ .
| then authorise the following specific responsibilities.

' i ■ ■ :
।First of all. ^the p.stnhlishment of national . intelligence

। ,o ' requirements . for the entire community and.- it empowers him to

draw'uoon. representatives of' the members of. the intelligence

community -to heln him in the task of establishing these requireman

Now this- is. an incr-’arp i n his authority from his 
i . ' . ' . : : ■ -

'! enrropf ixmtntP , lie h a C '"r-f hp authorHv rp tsS'.iP. CT nJ dance . ,. j ' ' . ' ' . •

'->i I In the rirp.p-arofi.r” o^ requ.’.rcmp’yhs but he can't ttcIIv sav do 

- I th. is ch? -d« thbt. The sc .'Y? ’’to. things -we want.

J '' - • ' TOP . ■
7 -?f” < l*u ■ ‘
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• Now as a practi c 1 ’-nth^r. I think it's fair tm sav that 

aoes’ nretty .far in n?t».ing. his way at the present time, but

j on some of these reouiremcntn on a national basis, this would
i' ■ ’’ ' ■
।oive him the clear authority ho ask them to do things.
i ' ■ ■ . . ‘
I Now his requirement’s .• the level of detail and so forth.

would obviously be someth km that would have to be negotiated

out in the course of his work. . .

Now that is the reo'wm^endation of the first paragraph 

and .paragraph A. ■ . I

■ I might lust sav it also gives the PCI in connection with

the requirements process , it refers’here to'the fact that Jie 

sav determine the success of various agencies in fulfillirib and 

in fact .what the r'aranrach ?etn w. is a system wherebv the 

PCI can establish requirements and then through the budget 

process and in the process of evaluating requirements make . 

some estimate of how well the community is doing and either add 

to the budgets or take m-mv in certain areas and so forth. '

This provides some of .the. real svetem as .opposed to a

1 n i naner svstem which he hr.a

I ar a graph B de n rri

had in the nash. ’

h^g the preparation cf the national

intelliqenoc Hjdaet and cnl n tv - out that he should prepare this

hudnet, ■'piesent it to tt- "resident and to the Congress who

would rp.al’v some r« frr i.q t-ho language in the President’s

tr xr | I- 4 r-r. Qr^n|-' j : • h » • ' ' ' 1 ' ' ' J

It .rtr'kec th^ ".pint that the- .definition f the

. W WRR •
HW 50955 Dodd: 32423509 Page .11



Or ■'

.' pmpnts to he included ithln p. iwti^na’ intelliaence budget —

in other words, what parts of the community would fit into that.

where you draw the line between technical and national intelli-

l nonce, between departmenta l and national .intelligence.

This definition would he

consultation with the EM^rn-tive

established bv the Congress in

Branch.

It further points out that he should be involved early in 
1 

the process of nrepariw bv-.baets in’the budcht cvcle, and then

it makes ^omp. hortatorv kind .o,; statements about how he should 

try to consider, trade-offs h?tws?n programs and between collectioi

pi and production and so forth.

Senator Huddles ton . T would sM.cqest there that wci use

- nother.word besides trade-pff. while it is common fpr us to 

use it un here in committee work. I don't think it. conveys the 

.hest connotation to the p-gbl 1 c .

What we're .saying’ is that he balances out or apportions 

resources, whatever’. .

Mr. Aaron. How T thi nt the final sentence is this

jc important one, and the Senators should .note this. The proposal 

pp arid- nerbans this ought to hp ^^0 somewhat more. clear than it- 

•? I is now as to who will do this. but the an thbritv I'm sorry,

.• it is clear. But the out’Tritv of th" OCT to renroeram funds

9-4 within th'- intelligence j.. ip, 1C!: should he-limited hv slrcuts. .

. j r 1 ,-J f :> t.. H' P.?-O’! *'J “ Q cO-y qv.-,-." bp the C P or)

-r if ”or?.h!n In-t ~J I i. opr)-'- r."-! th'-' a.u Ihor i tv to ra1---’’' the

' TOF SECRET
j , m- •. .. n. FAUU . '
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( no t iona 1 i n tel liaence Ln-’r^-h . hut to re nr ram mcnevs '.''ithin
? ■
that budget.

/■ i Mow our' estimate that that budget would be on the .

order of $3, 4, perhaps nn to ?r> billion, depending on what is 

f | included in it, and I asted: th" White House, the NSC member of 

6 that Committee what the o"rouge of that particular provision 

7 was; and I asked him specifically did this mean that you would

8 be able to, as in the case of Angola, reproa-am money away

9 from some, other part of th? * '.rd apt. N8A , MPO. some other major

!j? nrnqram, and put it into the cn"«.rt military, cara-military 

; i action program?

;c And. bn said yes, that is the r’aecn that he is giveh

I - a sort of broad authority to r^nrogram money.

Senator Huddleston, Well., they were doing some of that.

ip

■i g

weren't they?

Mr, Aaron. To some extent .1 believe that's true, but

th ink Lhc .

W 50955 ,DocId:32423509 Page 13

I personally don't know wh? h ’ that extent was.-

Now to the extent we will see later that we dare some

or make some recommendations concernina limitations on the

authority to draw upon different funds, and to/replenish certain

funds for the purposes c>F corerh -action. this squares-with that

proposal by saving that tier? should be bv statute certain

1 i”11 tation" on the recccg-rnrs^fnn of funds.

.•ndm .;.• । ■- thrt’.ec'.'nth to ho there ’'■°allv

ov'-t ■ i ~H''• • .inn! ’ '• won 1 d ha.v? to wo r k out.

’ . TOF
. - - p ui.



-« a *. ■ - «

i Now , the next n?,.ro''>-’r)h.. C --• - ’ ’ ■ •
Mr. Kirbow. Coni? •’? take these one at a time because

6

10

11 

.‘0

1.?

'I 4

16

17

18

19

<0 

Fl

9 9

these are rather critical? . . .

Mr. Chairman, one. of the Hiings that came before this 

Committee when I guess it was Mr. Colby testifying and at each 

meeting that Mr. Miller ard the staff had with the people from 

the White House and the CIA when we were nrenaring the oversight 

bill, we heard many good reasons why we shou1 d nc t. deprive the

DC I of thj.s ability to sian certifying out of certain funds 

and being able to exoend them without a great big red tape .
i . ' . ■ . ■ ■. ■

machine to hinder that type of operation. ।

I If, as David.savs. his recommendation here is to prevent

reprogramming.. . excent within very narrow lv defined statutory

| limits, is a first step toward restricting'that further ■ 

activity. I would like to- excent. on this and have it discussed

before the Full Committee, or in the absence of that, or 

connected with it,.have the record that-we have that’shows us 

that we should restrict lay legislation. here — . '

. Senator Huddleston. What is the major thrust there?

Is it to in fact limit or restrict or is it to actually have 

it defined and specified■in the. statute as to what circumstances 

might prevail? ' , . . ' . .

Mr. Aaron. The thrust here is as follows. Th° !;CI .

can now :renro'iraw "pn:’’’ u'1 t’r' n h.ts own agency tn son? extent .

That. budget-, depending on th? .narks -lie can reprogram, I don't

TOP SECRET. ' .
■ ■ ' ■ . . ■ ■ . -m- g, paOL ‘ ‘
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H ‘ T’.v , iff 2 • ’.2
!i ■ ' " ’
■i ■ • ' '
i! ' • ■

I ii i^li.ev.e he can reprogram 1 v within about $750 mi Llicn of his .

7 own appropriation. ■

> ’ Senator Huddleston. w.r. can’t take something out of the

4 NSA now and put it over? • ■ . 1

r Mr. Aaron. No, we. can't do that. But in his new . .1

c' responsibilities as DC I for preparing the budget of the' entire

7 national intelligence program. he wil1 now be in a position to

8 renroaram the entire budoet and there fore, it's a much larger

? kind of flexibility. ■ ■ ' . i

jp Now the thrust of this particular proposal is not really

aimed, this particular one —• inter one we do. have, one whifch 

does place some constraints and the purpose is to make it iilear- 

where the money comes from and where it’s going to ao to . 

make it clear to the Congress at least. But this particular 

one simplv says that because this is a much wider reprogramming 

flexibility, that it Ought to be subject to certain kinds of 

definitions and consider the' limitations so that the Congress 

knows what ’ is'happening to the’mone-vs. that it appropriates for 

particular purposes. . .

-. Senator Huddleston. Well, for this particular paragraph, 

then, . would define or specify. suffice . the word limited, 
■ ■ ’ . ' ■ ■ ' ; ■ i ■■

or not? . . .

Hr- Aaron, That1s

opt, Mr. Ch.?.: ’uran.

grainming r>rp.cess tha

HW 50955 Dodd: 32423509 Page 15



B ' ■ - . . - ' .
i has been adopted in the t® over the last 10 or 15 years,

for. instance, with the Ccpwi 5 tee on Armed Services. .

Senator Huddleston. Tor other departments? .

Mr. Kirbow. Where; there is an authorizing and an 

appropriations type action in the- Conafess, as Senator Hart ' 

will know from his experience on that committee, if they wish .
4! ' j . ■ . • . '

to reprogram missile money over to .aircraft, for instance, it

has to be approved by al) fmr of those committers, both

Arms Services and both appropriations committees- with the ■ •

exact transfer of the am'4int." of money and the justifications • 

given therefore. ■ ] ' / '/
. j ’ ■ - ■ i. ■- ■

My concern is not thnh. the Con iress should not have a 

control' of this rr that you could make it so rigid by making 

recommendations that leave th® oversight committee and the '
• ' J ' . . . , .

appropriations committee ho ; fJexibility to do this. And I .would 
■ ■ . i . : . .

think that unless we have! a very good record on this, we should 

recommend that this shou ld he a matter that.-the overlight .

committee in its new role gives good consideration .to, •

. Mr. Miller. The -oversight committees and the apptopriatior

committees would have f ler.ihiTity. Every appropriations act is
• - ■ . • 'I ' ‘ . • •

a statute, after all. . . - . . ■. • ■ - " * . r
■ Mr. Kirbow. Thm'.r?r(-giriiy-wo'.'Ji unless you restrict '

them by statute. . . ■ ■. .

Hgnr l/-- Ev : 11” ’ ?rr, mwerestin'-i a MMiite

which, the ji?'..’ cv ers 1 e ’’' —-I t tee that has.- rjas.vrd.,

iOf WCRET
: •• • ura r, r> . UL

HH 50955 Dodd: 32423509 Page 16



1 : so far would have leg.is.Ta ••ivn .rt-?thorihv over. So we’re. really
: ■■ ■ . i : ' . , ; .

< just recommending here, that in this statute they provide the

framework under which these kinds of reprogramming can be '

done in view of the fact thot we are extending the DCI from his

5 i own little.bailiwick to the entire intelligence community.

6 i Mr. Kirbow. If that’s the intent of the committee, I

7 have no reservations about it. ■

J 0

j;

13

IT

Senator-Huddleston .■ I don't think th" military people.

would object to that kind of language. They'd like to have *

soma definite framework f^r a man to reach into his budget. '

Mr. Kirbow. I think all the various aaencies would? like

To have that kind, of protect ‘ on. "' ■ ' ■ . 5

Senator Huddles ton. okav. .. . .

Mr/ Davis. Number-C, the PCI should, have responsibility
.. • . । - ■
to review all intelligence activities and intelligence resource

allocations, including tactical, military intelligence in order

to carry out his more 'general responsibilities.-

We’ve used the word "review" verv carefully here. This

io is not a responsibility to'direct those operations but simply

py to be able to look at the wtole in order, to sort of balance it-

- p ! OUT . . ■ ' . ' ' ' ■ " ' ■ / - - '
■ ■ ' .. : ' . . ' 1

' ' . pp . We're not saving that he's taking oyer resoo^si bil ity

- pv, from the m I lit. ar y commands r" -. If vou rend the Ex -'co ti v* Order

>-■, / yHo i nnai.1 an a j g u- fforgnf. ’'nr', j f pa1.'?’ 'hpt the OKI t.h.e
' . Ji ■ - - ■

.-os ' PCI' wil!: not. have resn' un/bi 11 tv ! or tactical mi 1 i t-'* ’• •

. ■ . TOP SRCRET .
. I . - no t p.aiL •
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in helligence. But th®n ? t uses the word nvidance. Thnt is that

the DCI will provide guidrinc?. on the relationship between the

two and that is ambiguous to ns and so we wanted to make sure

that the DCI would be able to look at the whole but not have 

responsibility for directing the tactical military intelligence 

programs. ■ ' .

Mr. diGenova. The original drafting of that Section C,

I think it's actually clearer than the.wav it's drafted now.

The original draft savs . ‘ ?*hi le the DCI shall, not have responsible

•for directing tactical military operations, the DCI shall have

ii . responsibility- to review nil intelligence activities, et cetera.

;p i think the original one is better because it make st it

I p | clearer what you are trying to say. . •
i - - - ■ ■

i.| ' Mr. Kirhow. If you're going to use that for Senate,

ik vou have to sav tactical militarv intelligence operations. •

Mr. diGenova. Yes. There's a word missing from the

17 original formulation, ’
■ . •

■] p . Mr.- Davis. . The reason it was taken out is because it

io I was a. neaative and thero -.’-vr the thought that this is saying wha' 

pn he does do and leaving whot be doesn't do not to be said. It’s 

Pi tin to the Committee ho*’’ von want to -- ■

. ■ Mr. diGenova'. But v'-'ii don't want to do the seme thing "

o r ths President.did and ' bo thing a-wb Uptons. ' .

Oz1 ' rr. D-iv.Ln. r mi-m.hblem m-dring that first statement'

nts j . Senator hndd 1 nr' ■-’> - r f vn" went to be positive • you can

! . TOF SRCRST - '
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k.

' i while the resnonsih i.! t-’ 5>r di r^ctinn tactical military

2 operations resides with Keever it is. • the DC I still shall have

the review. . ■ . . ■

4 . Mr. Davis. Well, rn.’i.w is, I think, the right word '

5 because he's going to trv to. look at the whole. ■ .

6 Senator Huddleston, T think Joe makes a point there

7 because that could lead tn some misinterpretation. .

8 Mr, navis. Section. !’ ones on to ask •.he1 1 'treetor of

9 Central Tutollinence to establish a staff to sunport him in

go' these responsibilities and to draw a staff as widely and from

ii the best talent that he wn. ■
. ' ■ ' I ■ ' .

18 . Senator Hart. Is this another staff or is this ther

17 staff- that is in being? ' • •. .

14 ,Mr. Davis. This is the staff in being. He has always

ip had neon.le to help him in, this role. . ' .

ip ' Senator Hart. Why do we have to authorize him to do

17 semethina he's already doing? -

1 p Mr. Davis. We. don1 t ’bant him not to do that. I mean

n we want him t.o have a special stadf to carry out-these ;

resnonsihilities. .

' ■ Senator, Huddles ton '.’ his, is about the second or third

time we've referred to him having the staff.

' p-z - Senator M.-ithfis, Wkv don't vou sav maintain instead of

. >? i ■ os tabl i sb ? . ' "' - . ' ’ ■ ■ - ■

or;. fb’mlyT Hart.; !"h',- lb to dvesn ' t want the s ta '' ?

. ’ ’ . ' ’f - cm /? PAUL ’
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11

; •
Mr. Mavis. 11° ' s -io’-her. t ocd. He doesn't have t'"».

Mr. Kirhow. He'.s njithnriwd to have a staff under the

President’s executive order mr in any other normal course of

business.

This appears to bn diming down below the kind of-

6 

ri

O

Q

I Q

i ?.

17­

1 -1

l n

1 9

J

19

J 9

90

c p

statutory authority position, that, you have and telling them how t

structure all of the organisations. underneath.

-That’s my ongection. 'o that particular aspect cf the . 

recommendation. I kind of sMp.'with- Senator Hart. He has the 

authority to do his business and. I don’t think anyone in their 

wildest imagination would thin!; that the Congressional record 

or historv in this would ■’ a s tab 11Leh' that he's- supposed- to db it 

hv. ’ ■ imself. - : . ••
1 ' h . ■ . ■ . ■
I Senator Hart. You took tl,e words right- ou-.- oi. mv mouth.
Il : Mr. Kirhow. And I - once more -say this is one of the

recommendations that wo recommend be taken out. 
■ . . . ’ • i" .■ ■ .

Senator Hart. who-'s we? .

Mr. Kirhow. The staff had had discussions at the staff 

level wh^ire several recommendations that, things like this be -' 

taken out for that very mason he considered, and I.think it

is inadvertent that thev are hack- in the. redraft.

Senator Huddleston. . vpu have no strong feeling about that

., Let’s omit that paragraph. ’

■ Pr:-j-r-r ’-Hr?-, ib> '-b.-:.’ n-b’-'b--cti fin . and T hate ho do this.

■ ■■ r. -. hut -I'd like t?o back • un n.--Lc saiJ/'d richt ho this

. TOF 5ECRBT .
' ' . . - - • v-_- nrw m f‘ \ uu . ' • - • -
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: - ?,v .

:! • ■ ■ . ' ■ is .
i . • . - ■
I - ■ ■ ■ ■
I ’ ■ ■ .
I ■ ' : ■ ' '

r.nne'24f recommendation !. The Hire, ctor also ’.’ould he empowered

to establish a board of senior advisors.

Now who is that? Who J.« that board?

■i

15

. Mr. Davis. This would. he something similar to the board 
i . ■ ' ■ . ' • ’ 

H of national estimates. .■ ' . " ' .

■ Senator Hart. Is h? pmnowered to do that now?

Mr.,Aaron. He is not omnowered to do that now because it

was abolished on him. . '.. ■ . ■

g

> 0

1 1

i <

1 3

■I .

j h im..

Mr. Oayis. Rut ho could do it. • ■

Mr. Aaron. I don't think that’s correct.

Mr. Maxwell. He abolished it. It was not abolish^! on

Senator Hart- Could Hf. Bush reconstitute it if he

$ bCI. It is based, I think on really extensive testimony we

have taken here about the ctiiitv of the board of national

estimates. . . ■ ■ .

~ Senator Huddleston. Ttmay he more a recommendation than

po' an authorization. . ; ■ ■

01 . ’ Mr.-navis. At the same time we didn’t want to tell him

pe h® had to because it is iv<-.ro or Jess no to him because if he '

. ■ o-? doesn't vrrto run hi" '-ho’’ that way - ■

. j J ■ cpnp tor .Ho1 ‘ ’’ '■ those n.er'n!o? ' .

I 1 . wants? .

: 5 Mr. Bader. Senator, this is in a -ay a call to the

■ or . Mr. Movls . 1. n o; t t.h 'y have been- former .^nior

. wcC^CRET : ■
' . |. ‘ •_ V' n, n v •
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•i ■ ' ' . - ■
I ' ' ; '

’ 1 officials and academics •••bn ^-nld serve, to review the estimates

2 and comment on them for I’m director. .

3 Senator Hart. Ho the.’* perform any function? Have they

4 in the past? . '

Mr. Miller. Oh, ves-- Llewelyn Thompson, for example.

There ere senior diplomats - senior military men from the outside.

people of distinction, peoole who have seen a lot and have - _ ■ - . ■ C ' • • •

something to contribute. ‘ .

Senator Hart. Have they had something . to contribute?

[P Mr. Miller. • Yes.. ■

ii Mr. Aaron. There are two functions they can perforjhl ' ■
■ ■ ' ' '■ ' • .1 •

ip More or less, they can bring their wludom to bear on the product. ■

Senator Hart. I want ho know what they have done in ;

1 ,i the past-. ■ ■ . •

ik ' ' Mr. Miller.' Soviet matters. Llewelyn Thompson’s roles, '

i 6 for example.

Mr. Aaron. And the second thing they have done was to

1 p provide. some senior sunport for the PCT and the -judgements he

i o I is making. ■ . '■ ■ ■ ■

b

! 
I

Now the extent to which that -support has been ’ranslated

into bo.rseDower is unci-mr. except it was hu f fic?117 strong that

it was'of concern to' diew...r'v। cun' adm; nistratioh and '■an ohe" of

the .re'eSops that. Hie . bvtr1 nu others '■■'w dis--c? i-n1-; i ~hed .

- <5 <5. nr; bnr H;.>: *• . ’T-p 1.1’nv •' y p 'r p n '■ «'d a n V nrrt1 ' " in the

cast that '-’e of? ■ . • ■ .

' TOP SSCRST
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1 H . Mr. I nd er fur th , r think that's in relation to -helping'

C ho insulate the DC I from rres^ures to modify- him, In the- .-

h oast the board of national estimates insulated the DCI 
. ■ ■ - ■ -

4 j from pressures. " ■
I ' - - .

5 I -Senator Hart. Chile, Annola, all these cases where the

10

11

I. C

DCI cones in and says we don't really want to do that but the 

President made us, does he bring in- the senior advisor to the 

President and say, Liews Ivo Thompson doesri'l.wanf us to, either.

Mr, Lombard. I think part of the problem here. Senator, j 

Is that the office of estimates was created under the Eisenhower 

Administration and fitted very well into the formalistic v|ay 

in which foreign bolicv. was evolved’ ‘lurina that administration.

i~ Perhaps as a matter of fact i-tfs been -criticised as' being overly 
■ । . -

■4 I formalistic'and the board of estimates was viewed as being

15 i somewhat too long-rance'and somewhat other world arid not

I a anared to what•the President perceived- as.being his day to

-| 7 dav needs on estimates.

jo Now ...I don * t know where the equities lie in this thing,
i o I but if seems as though those insitutions have changed according

pn to individual Presidents.

pi So really- beainninq with the Kennedy administration, ' |

pp von. had the decline of tbr- office of national estimates because

| ft no .louver seeded to. fit tbo fabric.

o , ! ■ Hr A « rrp m rp-a 1 1 v a fa i r picture '■ II ■ ■ ....... ,

j of tba.hiritorv of th? Perhaps, you could tell us since

TOP -^CRET
V.' * Miy n. » UL -■
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i vou were associated with J t- — ! .

Mr. Kirbow. I want to talk about the testimony that

6 was given before the committee on this from two of the former

i- ; PCIs. Mr. Colby, at both the breakfast briefings he gave and

6 j in testimony, favored the use of individual intelligence offices
i ■ . '

6 around in these various .acencies, originating estimates and

everything else? whereas Hr, Helms ,. when he testified here,

says I reaj.lv don’t know ho- that system is ■working richt now.

Q

IO

II

12

1 3

I

.! 5

1.6

1 7

I 8 i i
i 9 '

20

0 >

I didn't i^vor it when Mr, Colby established it, and I had the

other system- and it worked well- for me.

So I think here anain you are talking.about a man^ . 

staffing requirements as .the- suif the particular times aryl 

the individual as to how he wants to run the intelligence 

community and what apparently suited Mr. Helms fine didn't 

suit Mr. Colby and he used a different system which he says 

works great. And I say that, that is, again, a step down thing. 

Unless vou want to encourage him to dp it in a recommendation 

and not mandate that he do it, .it kind of makes him run his 

business the wav vou want it. run and to no apparent abuse 

problems or anything like that, •

Senator Hart. Well, mv only thought here is that some

future oversicht committ*5*' or. select, committee ' is going to be 

trying to ninndint resnoiuM.bii ity, and there, are so many boards 

and committees tn'1 tocks •v- -bld-’-'. behin’- that a OCX has or 

a Pres ide nt or'anybody ha* /tat. -

■.TOP-SECRET' . ■
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!

'• I Soanain, mv intent hum in not tn he know-nothina. It ';

2 just to keen the structure an clean- as possible to identify

3 responsibility. That's all. And if this is important to do,
1 ! let's do it. ■

I ■ • ' '
5 J Mr. Bader. The record, Senator, and I can only speak

i'

6 | from personal experience •••ith the board of national estimates -—

7 I certainly know of at leash four estimates with which I had

a nart of which the board''? role. was very important in shielding 

both the pCI and indeed the a.n?.lvst from, the ravages in two 

cases of the military who felt very 'strongly that the 

continuation of our bases th the Azores was much more important 

than sav some bard political realities about the future off

Portvoece Africa

And I could cite ntlmrcases where this kind of 

insulatina function was enormously'important. .'It had a great 

deal to.do with the experience . the background and the very 

presence of some of these board members.

Thev also nlav a. role a.s the chairman of the coordinating 

sessions of these nationa 1 us Lunates. There’s not just an 

advisor/ board that sits "nite far from the .process. Each 

national .intelliaence es him a to • one of these, hoard members 

becomes the chairman. :

So thov do n! a v a "p*"-' active role in the orenu. at3 on.

cm.r , Aaro!' . t idd’'1" rent-inh that in this connection vbuv
• I

j concern about the -1n •; ; i i-.. '•m.-qcIpm .. wKich'! ft-ink is a'

. . | ■■ 'I IT 0, UL

HW 50955 Docld:32423509 Page 25. •



, g :■ , „ .... j : j
ii . ' ■ ■ ' -

! ! f.iir one. wo have hAshi.'^cri'- H’nt ffelms' d innosi t j on or this
■ i I ■ • ■

I ■ •
? | was very clear.' When he sinned the estimate it was his estimate 

i - ■
and it really wasn't the hoard's estimate.

4 -I Mr. Maxwell. Perham IM.might be useful because I think

5 it; is clear that he is emnowrred to do it. Two, if the

’ '0

i

committee desires to make clear that as a recommendation,on 

the basis of the committee's examination of their record that 

this is a desirable thing v Mher than saving that it wojuld be 

i embowered,by statute,because he does have that newer.

Mr. Kirbow. Is it the. desire of the Committee. though, 

• to chancre the current svstem wMeh- the nresent director h^- 
s 

mt seen fit to chancre, mt,. ivhich he hm full authority to*

1.^

( R.

J

1 7

i n ■

19
i

OQ

chance if he wishes to do en and which the nrevious OCT 

established and developed/ into n working mechanism?

Mr. Miller. The records show that the function of 

the board had been, official results. Then it seems to me we 

should so state that it is a desirable structure.

Mr,’ Kirbow. T bad one difference with Bill. . .T don’t 

know that it is desirable to insulate the DCI from the opinions 

of the respective military d$>partment3- if they have a vested 

interest in the outcome of -’-h? ■ decision being rendered.,

Mr. M'iller. Thn h.-:.v-i h.-se di’stinnuished members from 

the militrtv. :

Mr. ’■ 1 rho*'- t'' ■■ ■■ v '■•n’t know ’'O’-; it can tp r.sgd to

i e< 1 n *- <-3

iOb SECRET
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। ‘ Mr. Mi;

i the point. Not

' Senator

er. Insn'i i to the nolitical presr.rre . “I'hat's

the point of ?i»w of opinion. . '

Hart. Mr.' Chairman, I move that, this paragraph

■1 j ^tay in. that ve move on.

5 : Senator Huddleston. Vos. I think we discussed that

f thorouphlv yesterday, al a matter of fact. . ■

7 Mr. Aaron. On E, this i''- the clause which, in effect,
’ ’ : ' t-' ' ■ ' ' . .

8 makes clear that there it a definite limit to the' DCI’s authority'
' . ' ■.... i '. ■ ■ c '

q and . the limit being the 'conduct of warfare, at which time' there

io .should be a clear svst^m and nroce.ss whereby these activities

1.1

IP

1"

14

15

of the intelligence communitv emr which he has responsibility
■ ■ - ' ■ ' ' ' - i ' ■ '

. • ' . *: '

in some general, sense hero for budget. and so. forth, that these .

basic activities tome under the Secretary of Defense. It’s '.

I simnlv recognizing the faict that we real.lv. have two problems. '

On the one hand. the conduct of intelligence in what is essential’

peacetime and the conduct of intelligence in wartime.

17 Mr. Inderfurth. David..could we net some examples of

p-J what hiah tension means ? " ■ ■

iQ ... Mr. Kirbow. Wo rbbomr.tended that khat come out. Everyone

had i-agreed on that and I .think it was but hack in, It’s something 
'" • . . . • ' • " • _ ’ ■

o j that von can ' t define., the Secretary of Defense wav ' oel there's. '
.1 ..I . ■ ' . _ . . . • . . . .

vprv hi ch tension but the’ ?C1 m?.v not be -wi Ilina to gl--’’? up

7. bis central at that time Knd vnn.'rind up' with a wrestling

n a ma tch ,■ -. ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ - .

"onritvr Hart-, .''-t f'-vw : o a phrae? / of > >-: ho r- national

: | / . ' TOP WRET '
• . I ■ . ■ ’ ’• v. . f|!i ”, PAUL ’ • . ■ •
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. -1

j ‘ ■ ’ . ' !
il ' . • ■ • ’

1 ! ampraencv mavhe?..
'■ ■■ ■ ' ' ■ • ' ■ ■ .

' Mr.' Aaron. Well. f think the way we came on it was to

“■ simply say if vou have the process for a time of war, the .

•1 ^'resident may exercise it. and he* may exercise it if he feels

it1s a crisis. . . . '

The point was just'to have a process and have it understood

r what happens.

Mr. diGenova. Is it coed to have a system that is

I operating. a 11 right in pencetimp and then when you. come to the

time you really need, you.give it to someone else to run?

-•. Mr. Aaron. Well, the requirements change in time

war. ’ ■

Mr. Quanbeck. The collection would become almost

14 complete lv operational. The sites would.be. dedicated to

15 opeational nurnoses and there’d be no purpose to have direction

1 r. from the DCI.

IC

In that case it would be a supporting military 
. ' i ' . .

Similarly, the new satellite systems would he used to

operation.

support

ongoing operations.

Mr. diGenova. In other words, vou’re saving there Wouldn’t

. pi be verv manv national intel llneuce. needs. . . .

nQ Mr,, onanbeck. we] 1 . economic intelligence would be

■ o-r relative Iv unimportant. vpri F tea bion of arms control .agreements

■ c । wolj 1 d pat bn a mat her of m’"”!.. . - ■ / -

?5 Mr di/’enova . ' r ; talking' about the" use of hardwara.

. . . TOr SECRET
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Mr. Ouanbeck. b'"

Mr. Kirbow. There''? no difference of opinion between.

the former DCI's — I don't ’-.now Mr. Bush's position -- or the

a former Secretaries of Potense. Everyone concedes that the

6

a

1 0

11.

19

control of intelligence should no for Defense's purposes in 

time of warmths principal control.

Mr. Davis. The point is. too. the argument in the past

has been the Secretary of' Jt'r onse needs the control he has.

had in order to prepare for. war and .now you're saving the

DCI's going to do more but von don't want to upset the 

military commanders. And^ this is a wav of saying that 

understand that in wartime, it is "going to co' back. ' It is Inore

gg symbolic.

14 Mr. Kirbow. One of the. recommendations in the military

15 area we'll come to later is on this same subject with the bulk

of the work I guess on the subject being done by that group..

■Mr. Davis. This also happens with the clandestine

service today. In war the clandestine service comes under the

■|.q military commander in the field.

Mr. Aaron., There are some arrangements of this character

because of the' exnanded. authorttv of the PCI that is granted

both in the order and our "Toposed • statute.. particularly in the

area-of requirements ..

It's important he .this cam t, if vou will.

Now rec.ommo.ndat? ",n 1 '. really swages is that the oversight

TOP SECRET V a nn '
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li . ■ ' . ■

! committee look at carrvin^ budget nroress a step further , ।

9 and instead of appropriating: or authorizing the appropriation

3 funds to the different departments for intelligence purposes,

1 that in fact they are authorised to the OCX who, v/ould then

b parcel them out, and it doesn't come down hard to say that this 

| ounht to be done but thatj this is the next logical step in this

7 process and it is something for the oversight committee's

an end a..

Nov' number' 19 —

Mr. Kirbow. I would like to excent on. that until such 

time as the whole subject; of the budget and release of th^ 

figures and everything el.se is 'considered. the whole budget

* ■ •aspoct at the same time. • ■

Senator Hart.

How does that work?

I don't understand this exception procedure.

Mr. Kirbow. Senator Tower has asked the Chairman that
• I

if there was anything that had not been in agreement among the

staff, that, it could be brought before, that' it would certainly

come to the . subcommittee.

■ Senator Hart. Nell, the Subcommittee can go.ahead

and vote on something, c;>n't they?
i Mr. Kirbow. Yes.•

। Senator• Hart. 1 think ".nry member of the Fu 111 Committee
i . . ■ .
i . ' ■ . /
| bwrS'fi his rid’Tn r;pt-a matter cmns before the Fu.l 1

Committee. I don ’ t' t!'ink ' hore rood ho ho cxcerlloiu? filed.

. TOP SS-CR^T
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i It s all fie novo when -v ho w ho the Full Committee anyway.

> Mr. Kirbow. I sirT\b- .indicated to the Chairman earlier

that I didn't Want to have .a reservation like that and not 

point it out to him becaupp T didn’t want the absent member 

to appear to.be sandbagging the subcommittee.

Senator Huddleston. He's putting us on notice.

Mr. Aaron. Ont ton 1^ ; this option steps up to the

anestion of whether the OCX in. his new capacity as the overall

manager oC the communitv. and hv manager .1 don’t mean down in

10 the nuts and bolts but having the general management responsibilit

1.1 i of interpreting the budget in terms of. requirements',' in terms' • •- 
If | of general, guidance for the management of some of these’ 8 

i" activities, whether that function should be separated from- that

u4 of running the CIA as an agency.

Now we have heard some testimony about the inconsistency

\ c: between those two responsibilities.. I think the arguments, if

17 T can set them on the two M.dcs, would be as follows.’ And

ip I bv the wav, there’s a • di f fpr'-ince of opinion in the stiff as
n I to which of these is the. rich.!- on? - to follow. The argument

go in favor of aping ahead poo i-o separate them is that these

n ] are inconsistent • that on^ r-r'iiTcl have, von remove the bCi

up from a conflict of '’ituation In which he is both running;

t:; | .onn of th- nrih.cin.a1 nop'’--’ —( r o^r'nnoihlr. for. not cnlv clandestine

n 4 activities but fro 'r> ' •■•vinon*-. of ' ■ i ’ I a 1 s in tel Li'' men , the

clpVd J G r n 'r;-!, aud devu.J.oumonh urotir■’’ms that are

1OP SECRET
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I

?. J nF '-Treat .interest, to th" .fjnm'inltv, and vou take him out of the

2 position-of having to ind-m other people’s research and

5 j development,orocrams and other neople' s SIGIN'r programs, and

•i i other activities when he is the overall director of Central I • -

5 |i Intelligence, and that therefore this separation, his removal

from that, would be a good idea. ;

The second argument is that you really want to place the 

autboritv sguarelv on the now director of this agency who’s 

mnna to t? responsible for clandestine activities. If he

io

1

J 2 ‘

J 3

1 4

still has. a boss above him. who is kind of responsible but who 

in tact because of his increased .responsibilities won't ba^' 

able to giv« the day to day attention to clandestine■activities 

that he might, if he didn’t have these greater. responsibilities, 

on? should make the lines of authority clear and Place the

responsibility for the.head of this agencv on that agency

1^ and leave it there.

Now the argument against. that is that well there are

two kinds of arguments against. One is that the situation now 

is justified and that this is a nood thine and we don ' 1- need 

to make anv change and there are good reasons to believe that.

The second a.raumnnt minht- follow in the middle end says.

w»ll, there is some incon? Ist^ncv potentially. There might

he some advantages tn "ere rn tj ng them ac 1 as spmp c^jsts,

n-1 hut have now j• ? i -u th’s n"w p»-stem "t"> -1-

broader renntH sihi 1 i f i - —• Fe - vhe 'CI. Lot’s see tn;' ,

' TOP SECRET
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•awhile before stennin1'’ .’-he question of whothar he can

really adequately perform nnd wear both hats,

. Those are essential!’', r think, the ;..r<mments. If there, 

are-others that ought to be offered in exnlanation of the choice

■ Mr. Bader. I would inat underline that, Mr. Chairman, 

the second point that David has made about recommending the 

situation to stay, the wav it is todav. That is, that the 

two.-hats would stav together. ■

9 I ’.hint some of us f^el that the-period in front of us

1.0

1 1

i p ।

I I

1 4

i.-'<

will be a period of errorimentation and-testing’ where there 'are

new responsibilities i-.hat wii I flow to the OCT . We’ll see^how .

th=v work, we’ll see wherp his authoritv takes »s. t’e’ll 'see

whether .he .real.lv-will -in fact ertabl ish himself as the ’

responsible’ director of; in a nci sense,, and we argued here that 

the over’sioht committee shdult! be attentive to this to see how

in it works out and that if soni-.-Ytime in the future after we've had

■; 7 a- chance to see how these p^nandfl'1 responsibilities work in

practice. that will he a time to see whether the DCI and the

i 9

PO 

c 1

Director of CIA function should be -separated'■ ■ .

.Hr. Aaron . I think that to araue the--first case’s little

more strono.lv, if I oonid. thorp are two additional points to be

made about it. ’ . ' ' '
■ ■ ' . i- I ■ ■ ’ ■ . ,- Opr ’ n that tn ''.-’’v-inn the second half ■. unuing the , ... ■■■■■■ ■ y • _ • - • ' .

1 1 - i -^-1 4 pJ- p Ij.'m ' f''PC f fvie I’’.* f' i.i y> n n the

IOJ»
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question. I would

of' seeing where the curre” t systRni takes us. It's a matter of

looking at what we have learned as a result of our inquiry

4 and saying, in fact- this- is noinn to bo an impediment and it

is mv personal opinion and I think supported at least by some

n testimony that that would he the case.

The second argument. I think, is a somewhat broader one.

p. and I cues T'm not- preoare.l it- Ru'-. we've had an

a

lb

11

1 p

Inquiry iyfo the CIA, sane of its problems, some of its

accountability problems, some of its mananement problems, and 

as a. resul t of this inquiry there is., - at .least it strikes ffie. 

as being some.inconsistency to be araued between having this

13 broad inanity and ending un with' a much stronger, larger,, and.
* 1 ■ . ■ ■ , ; . '
]4 । more powerful Central'Intelligence Agency In every respect

with greater authority. cv°r other elements of the intelligence

If communitv.

17

1 p
J

.Now vou can only carrv that so far but it seems to me . 

that, there is a serious question here as to, and it is seen in 

mart by other elements of the intelligence community who really

■ are concerned, that by wearing' the two- bats’, the DCI will still

really be .representing the Accncv vis a vis their particular

agencies like MSA and the others - . • . .

That’s the choicej .. - •

Mr. f i Cerrv ' ?p- . Ch- ’ -'-vin ; H I could iu-t not? for

the record that of th? ’-ri hr!••*.s'?s-eiss- -. ho- testified. before'- the

. TOP SECRET . .
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H ■ ■ ■ ■ -. - . .
। ' . . . . •

.' !, Committee . I believe the r-cord reflects that Mr . ;Schlesinger

vas the only former DC I '•iy-' in favor.of separating the

3 Agency. from the Director and all those who v/ere still alive

'1 to. testifv who were former directors . favored it, most notably

5 Mr. McCone and also Mr. Helms,, fir-. Helms characterizing. the

7

8 

o

I '1 

i' 1. 

; °

i 3

1 1

I.d

16

r director,-as ending up with a disembodied spirit if he were . 

denrived of. this analytical vehicle. . . .

. . . . • So I think as far as the record goes. I think the record 

is against divesting the director of the Agency, although’ .there 

is certainly, evidence from those who felt that he should be.-

Mr. Aaron. Let me see if I can clarify that record^-a 

little more. . > .

' First of all, the proposal is not to divest him. from the
1 . ' " ' . ' ' ■ - ' ... '

analytical and production function. That we clearly orovide
I . ■ ' ■ ■ . ‘ . '. . . ' ■ . '

for and (that would not take nlace, .

The second point is that I believe the record goes to

I 
18

IP

po '■ - i

81. .

the Question of sorting out or separating the director as he 

has to this time existed in the sort of general kind of overseer 

and the kind.of jawbone author!ty’that he has had. And the 

questions that have been out to the witnesses generally have 

been nut in the context, of’-Hi at up until re.ce.ntlv, his .'

authority in that capacity, and

agree with that. -

might sav personally I would

on Iv

r think if .'.tv t.-sm

had ia’-rhane autbo.'■ 11”

»-p divorce ‘-he director who essential

from ar, agenev. and the specific

’TOT. SECRET
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ij ■ '■■■■ ' ■ ■
' aravity that that gave d t. then he would he a disembodied 

snirit. But we're talkir-i about a somewhat different situation 

now where he'has real authority over the budget.

Mr. Kirbow. But also presupposes. Mr. Chairman, that you 

have decided already that von're aoinn to separate the analytical 

side of the house up there from the clandestine side of the
1 ' ' ' 1

house- and put them .into separate agencies'.

I don't believe the cow. ittee has decided that. The 

staff mav.have.

Mr. Trevorton. It doesn't necessarily presuppose that.

Mr. Kirbow. If he's goino to put the analytical si|ie

i ■ . I;
of the house over there ’-'ith the DCI --

j Mr. Trever ton. Nell, in any situation we would leave

the DCI with his responsibility for estimates and a staff to

i do that.

I grant that the arquraont for separating the DCI from 

the CIA Is stronger.

Senator Huddleston/ dll, he' wouldn't’be without authority

over the Central Intell loence .Agency. We recommends the’ budget

and tasks them.. He qiveh -them the responsibility and apportions

the resources - •

Mr . ’ Lombard . I wdr'i!; r co^ld ask a question.

|.jn- hnve had prrvdip die who .have testified that you

n.-l Tshnu 1 d nn»- hhvp !/ •? ’ ■ - ■ ••■'•>;••• <-‘-f Hy PCT frem the V’encv but
I ' - "

Ph I that har-d- ’i.non ,l‘ • 1 on as they then knew it.

TOP SECRET
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lj • ' ■

ii ' . ■ . ' ■ . ' .
H ■ • ■ ■
j ■ Now mv ouestion i.- ChO. ^ssunim that wo’ were to achieve
j 311 of the measures into recommendations that we have here

For the DCI budget and all Fhe rest,, it seems to me that that

is an awful lot of work without having to be concerned with the . 
. ' .• . • • -

day to day operations of 'the CIA, . ■

I don't know. I lost raise the question, . '

Senator Huddleston, I think that's a good point. •

i| Mr. bombard. He fir O of all has to orescnt the budget

to the President. He ha^ ho defend the budget ur on the hill, ■ |

and that’s in at least four committees. And then he’s aot to 

ham© an analytical base, and, presumably the national estinfete . ■■

■function and on hop of that, worrying about the day to da^ .

17. operations of the Agency. .

i .4 . I don't know if that is more than one may should be

;c asked to do. - ■ ■ ;

1 8 - Senator Huddleston. dell, when we talk about major

J1'

18

18

reorganization and re-assinnment
I ' ■
I we're probably confusing that by

' who is going. to supervise all of

Mr. Bader. Senator, what

of functions, almost, and. 

continuing to call the man 

the intelligence the OCX. . 

we are entering into here is

a' Period of transition for the PCI where ho has now re coons ibiU

which are not certain at this point how they will he implemented. .

' n.-j Part of our problem with this dec’^ion is, n? h">u been

... o , । e»«-.•)t-»d ’and f'rt8 ■ lb'’ stimov- of ferine*' ,<5

o- i.analnnt the back-ground -._>€• nre/nnt situation. '‘r '"-nt of 

. .. . TOP SECRET . 
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a ' !

m ib is not reallv releva"»- ’-o the iniestian of what the PCI will 
ii '
I he doing if, and I underline. the word if,, these new responsibilir 

j ties that are being thrust on him by both tie Executive and 

| bv the Congress, are in fact implemented.

The argument I 'would nplo here is that the oversight

I committee should take some tire and consider this, certainly
I in light of how these, reforms, if thev are reforms, are

!| carried out.
r - ■
i Senator Huddleston . ho that’s ontion one.
I ' ' ■'

,Mr. navis. The Order is an attempt to look

1.6

I
I

I 
I 
i 
I

at the problem and to mah° one step vrhich says there will ibe 

two deputies, and therefore, the PCI v 1 J..I. have someone who 4s

managing his operations and takes some of the burden off and 

that’s whv they did it.- And in a sense- they ■ recognized the 

conflict of interest and this wng a step in th. a t-direction 

which we are accenting.

And when you say who nrenares the budeet, you have to

he a- little -careful as to what that means. I mean the money

is still authorized to th0 tl^nartments. They will, still have

their own budgetary nroccce., and how exactly he nets control

over that at this point is unchmr. •'Je-'re giving him language

about- how it's noinn to h’mmn. •Td: I bhink that's the

: htgument for waiting ’ "hor1' t i’^e to srm whether or n^t he

<>4 abtip l 1 v do^s ' <’r’t’ ■'on !• ~o ' . ■ .

r.t: I Or. haren. I n.h'd'b ;':4t p; v th?it ’-.•p have to -’cok at
J . TOP SECRET h
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H . . ' ■ ' - '

H ■ ■ . ■ ' . . . . - ■

! tM.s recommendation as w~l? , 'nnb simn.lv in the context of the

President's ovzn proposals nn'l ovzn measures that he has taken but; 

in terms of the measures which- w* '-oronose be taken in statute. ' 

which of course the oversiclit coranit-tee or whatever responsible | 

legislative committee will bn??? the power to dispose of these | 

proposals or recommendations, .

But in that- context it's very clear that we do ~ive
i 
I verv unambiguous authority.. verv -strona author itv T think I'vs

o noted a Fyw other points -’bore wo actval.lv strencthened’ the,

1 o *-hrust of the .Executive order. And so when we look at the 
" ....................... ' ' ' . ■ ' • . ~ .

11 nuestion of whether he should or should not, whether we should

ip or.should not recommend that in the. context of this kind dr

i~ authority there will also bn development- of a statute that

would- separate these functionsf ’ it hag to be seen acre ins t what

w« propose and not what the President just proposed. •

. Senator Huddleston. The.fact is that, if everything

wa have recommended so far should come to. hass and the DC I 

should have 'the-expanded renownsibility and authority, he 

would be a more powerful wan if be was separated from the

oneraticn of the Aqencv. He would be. a more. powerful man then

than he is now as ru'nn.i’W’ tTunney and heinq' the so -called

coordinator., would he not?. .

Mr. o.av'is. That's co-’'rpct. that’s the vurpnga

frr>"n ot'!•• ’ r p'-renev ’r-.-’ad” .. he 7 hl1'?*’ -.'O'.' LH v? cw f h i r: 'ii.i -s '-ion?

TOF SgCRST
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I! '

I! . '
ii Mr. . i.nmhard. !• fr'”:1’ rrr/x .
!i ■ ' .

Senator Huddleston . tBp ota would favor separating the

two.I
i
i Mr. Miller. Ren?mJ A1 r«n has also said that.

Mr. Kirbow. . Goner-'I ’lien at t ho nep-tinn when this

war- discussed, he indicated that this has not created any

problem for him, that he didn't see any favoritism, being

I disniaved on the part, of Mr. and the d-'Od1p he d^alt with.
I ■ ■ ■

Mr. Maxwell. I fl।at1 s nart of the reason why a

number of ns had favored nrtlrn number on? .. was that a great 

deal of the trouble with the ”resident.’s Executive Order ^nd 
i 

our .recommends tiers to give the nt; r more authority. Blit 

For the ne.riod nF time in whJ: ch that has not been sorted o”t 

mr’ we don't have a record, for. '.to tahe awav or recommend taking 

awav psaenhiallv the tmo’os that the OCT had used . whi ch in 

the future honeful.lv he would noh need If ■ recommendations on 

both sld^s come into hei.no would be to .wp.nken him at a crucial 

time as nnonln trv to fill in the vacuum-that is created.

Senator [fuddles ton , I think the out? st ion then is whether 

or not -what ws are recommondin’T actually comes to ease. if it 
- 

come. f-o pass, then th is in on issue, that needs to be-

n a .-i f-p s sed . ' ’

<v? I No’-- hh° other qu--’?': i'”! is chonlri rornnin " 11 hut. on it
i; ...”..............

C .i 1"’ th0 T'~ ’"-O?" t .''r- ' U'.'U tO ■ - - -.n J-’ un ■ •><> ip(l]r,TFp?. • i o -ro , 1 P V e

J t an 11 i until ouch fim-' it has Neta mined that it

TOP 5RCRET
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ij ■ " ■ . ■ • ■ - fib e; 4 ■ °

H '

• ■■■yiM be ad van taceons f-' ""w’ rain. them.
I ■ . ■' ■ _ ■ ' ■ .
! Is that what we'r^ t-ying there? •i .
! '' 1 ■ ' . . ■ ■ . ■

. Mr. Aaron. Yes. r think there are really three options

i i one is to leave the stuff cut,. and my own personal preference 
I ' ■ ■

I would be to leave it out entJrelv if rhe Committee did not
I. ' ' . . ' ■ ' ■ ■

<■ | feel that, if it didn't want bo recommend that. It's kind of

a half-hearted — , ' . ' .
‘ .

Senator'Hart. Has ’-•■n Administration already taken a

I sten.in .this direction wj th the reorganisation.? •

in Mr. Aaron. It has by charging the .new deputy out there

Il and saving he’s going to have more authority. | •
’ - ■ • • . * -

I ?. Senator hart. Howone re fisher disagreement with

■j 3 that?. Vole for notion one? ’ ■

Mr. Aaron. If you thought that was inade'iuabc. you-

would.vote for number one.

Senator Hart. I don't think it's inadequate, T. think:

in it's wrong. I vote for oetim one.

Mr. Inderfurth. This a J so comes ur under part 5(d) ,

this whole discussion of or-liens-separating out.

P.O Mr. Aaron. That a sen-arable question', the question

of the structure of the itself.

Mr. navis. fJn,1rr '-y Eye utiv^ order this new dennty

for the ivbe 1 licence c'’"f 1 ‘w is nhysica I.ly moving cut of
i . . . ■ ■ ■ . ' ' '■
• ri.nnn]^v nn’-! rjppit?!" , • u vP'1*::’” y ••nposcd- to be. ywholic
i ' ■ ■ . ' ■
I a n I ] P f-hp socnr?' ' the '.wo. eoJ-cs.

i ior SECRET .
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’ Senator Kuddlest'?’! . 

narrative statement at

■ " ' -V O h ' - s

'■nuM We coiv« it bv just having a 

,vl nf?’ all of these recommendations

■1

relating to the DCI to say that the foredoina, preceding .

recommendations would, if carried out. substantially strengthen

role of the

And this

DCI or thev are intended tn do that?

brings up the question as to whether or not

in this expanded role fie should also at the same time he '
T ' ■ ' '

I essential.lv responsible for the operation of one of tho -agencies
i . ' . ' . '

and that this matter, as his duties are expanded,• this matter

needs to he considered. Further and a determination made whether

ji or not it's appropriate that he continue to hold that | .
' • ’ . • ■ ■ I

ip responsibility! . . - . 5- .
i 7 | That’s not a recommendation. 11' s just a commo ntarv on

;what we have done. ■ ■ ■' •

; r, Mr. Kirbow. It hivhlights the problem and passes it

| to the oversight committee, which would have time to conduct

18 i

1 Q I

hearings on it after some

new role. ■ ■ '

Senator Mathias.

historv had been established on the

nuId. Senator hart elaborate on his

brief statement of position?

Senator, hart. I think the division out there Fh.it

apoarent.lv the. .President ’w worked. o*’t is a bad on1". ’and I.

for one would like to no on ''Ven! sc-mewher? nr a'uTh~as

onr'fv inn it.. • • ■ ■ ■ •
। ' ■ ' ' ’ ■ ■ ■ ■ .

• Mr . -j.Iler . r’c v-'d’ w-?n , '-ma for . that

■ TOP SECRET
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। r'.

1 A

?! 

I 

?!

ii

i

Senator Hart. r J ■ n ' b ’-hink thjn Httle' dotted line 

means a. damned thing, fr.-=nJ:lv. I've never seen an, organization 

like that work in my lit?.. -

.' This is the -- •

Ms. Culbreth. That'-, mrs.. .

Mr. Kirbow. . At the present time,' Senator, the Executive

Order .leaves the OCX as head of the CIA with a strong kind of .

executive donntv out there .tat Hoes the. day to day rumina of.
that- ' . ■ [

• Senator Hart, i. r like that mua llv less veil. That’

pgme -thing. . ' ■ I
. ■ . t ■

. Mr. Aaron. Senator . ^o.vou ha /e is there another

solution that we haven't r

Senator Hart. Yes.

u idered?'

r.na''O it the ray it is nt*’ i

if; | Mr. Aaron; Make Him run it but give him other

in I responsibilities in other ?,rsas? 
' i ’ ' ■ . ■

I .. Senator Hart. fell, I don't want to name-any names but

I c ■ some of the sort of nameless, ^nceless people that have been

I o ' out there running oners 11 one tn .effect v i th some vaaue respon-

sibilitv to report iwan! . . ■

• -■ i ■ S^nat/v Hudd 1 osi-nn . 1 , we -;av that in 'omac
ii ■■ .

I ' ' ' '
no. ! f-heipo .other ■ if indeed the^{ker recommendations r'o

- d - . ■ ' - '/ ij a nrl Iip dec ’ .mnirm th i s .-iHOt Mrmal nntho’-itv over the ' ’ ‘ !i .. . : '
■ • i . nnrn !-! 1 J iJ- <->iy-ht t.<? ba ' r'

I poo vi)nMinr r.r pot H,.-;: dci ’■.tonal authority u t->
. '■J ’ s TOP . ■

' ■ • j' ■ • w /■ "1 « • n. »- A I.H. . •
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'8 I
< ii oneratina head.

ii ' ' .i' ■ . ■ . ■
h • You know, that can ho a. .dissipation of his accountability!.

। You have a man that is so in-rnl vo.d in so many other things f

• > I that some nameless person ip unlar him cal lino the shots. But |

■ ■ i . ■ . ' .. ' . |

5 |.lf we were to move him away ihem that, then the t'. name J ess person, 

becomes the man that -we're 1 poking. to as far as the operation '

y of the'CIA is concerned. . .

n y Mr. Kirhow. At that i.’mn too won bin'you expect that .
' 5 ' ■ ■ ■ ■ • i

□ I; that person would be namod ns the Director of: the CIA., would । 
|,> j he' nomina ted bv the Pres iMour ••n'l confirmed by the Senate?­

. ■ . . . ■ ' ■ '
। । ■ ■ ’Mr. Miller. What's wrom with having the DCI in charge

• i of the commuiiity as lone an. ’die deput ■ is under his directs

1-- | control? , ' ' . . .

, [Senator Huddleston- Well.. you have the community of the

। Pi MSA. You don't call the director out th«rc the director of the

Id ,nci- ! ' . ■

।| Me should be consf s tont. ■ •

!<-, • । Mr. Aaron. Option ?. — we'd have a. clear denuty,- we'd
i ■ ■ ! . ■ ’

, n । know who he was. He'd be confirmed bt the Sena he•.Ho ’ d be a­
- ; ' ■ ' . - ’ ' -

man of!htatyre . a nd be won 1dn‘t h« anybodv’s deputy. Hh would

resbonsib1e. . ' !
' . r ' ’ . ~ . .■ i
n9- Mr. Kirbow. He wouldn’t Me a denuty .at al I.. He’d be

n,, the director of CIA. ■ • ■' ; ■ . . • • .

, ! j Orur:‘-or H V-'1 d '’"V '.on . i uuf n 1.0 .V to t'ho I'hruh’ for
I i ’ ’ ' . . ' ■ .

. || b~’ the ■Hi1;' '-r , . ‘ .
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Senn tor Mathias, . ’pi’’- th nt in e-'^ect today except for 

the titles? . - .

Mr. Aaron. Not exactly because he st.iil. reports to the 

MCI . Maybe part of vour ti on. noes to who that person ought 

to be and .what kind of reynirerents there ought to be on that, 

whether you want to describe the kind of person you want out 

there.

Senator Mathias. mo? i-n 2 is rea.'Jv '-he President’s order

exceot toy the semantics -

Mr; Hader. Not renl.lv. Senator.

I!
H.

i I

Mr. ouanbeck. Option 2 actually separates. The D'

would be .different from .the nf rector of CT A. ■

Mr. Aaron. The auv von would hold responsible under

the current system stil.l h"'-? tn be the .PCT . Under option 2

the auv voi’ would hold rssncnsib’e would Bo the head of that ।

ndency and not Mr. Bush, in effect. |

Senator Huddleston .. If we no to inv narrativeparagraph ---•

Senator Hart. Canw' have that written no and brought

back?

Senator Mathias. r ’-hint this could be a critical 

recommendation. ■

Senator nuddlent.cn• 1 was ffoinn to say we might add a

line, in t'v’.r?. that a r^osc'n rc’jip«,r ft. and possi.blv ‘to change

i t ;-;ni; I d bo b-:.<-f-r>r- ■ riv pn rr~ • rcn x i bi 1. i tv !>■■>- the
j cc t ’-tx 1. oil'dof h ’ ■‘P ir-7 ’ n t e 1.1 i u-'': i ce A'lpacY.
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That would be *h....... ’in ’'"-.non that T wrul'i thi”-: that

i

i

i
I

li­
i!
I]

i 
i

1V

I I

I p

1 -!

vou would move the DCI from that.

Senator Mathias. Put it does not aprear to me that you 

exonerate vour national i rtol.i v^nce officer, whatever vou . 

call him. just because. voy hnvn someone else you can also point 

to - - . • ■ .

■ I think you’d cut too Aish on the same Hook if something 

nona wronn

Mr, .Aaron. I thirt H'-?'/oold be in ngrt true depending 

noon what the narticnlar 1om. was. • ■ .

Senator Mathias. Mr'll, mire, I f their checkwriter is 
f

'■"’t of week and they haver : h rm J led in
5 ■ 

th? renairman. the^i.

iduht confine the vespers it "Ii tfv to -

Senator Huddleston. ActunJ.ly, you don't exonerate him.

As T see it for the onerationn of the Central Intelligence

Aaency vou have added tn ft’.ijn the responsibility for the

orarations of the other

to .review authority and

any misdeed or wrona d?'

in t~11 i -tence agencies, too, and he has

j.n fact wonjH i-p th? focal point of

H that npv occur, '.-'hether it's in

MSA or CIA of whatever.

.-I Mr. Aaron. If w-'r i-i he ve^v .-siTni 1 ar’ to the role -

n„ he would new have undo*- t!'n -utive Order to the ^’AA . It’s •
|i ' ' ■ . • • -

r-.-? || nttir>h c1O!3<’r 1*0 that . , ■ - • .
Il . . ■■ .

r.-.| |- !\t ' I 1 '••n '• ■••J; .-•• ! w • !•’• ". 0’1 ?-~'i •wiiM' and r>vry;:.'trr it eithe’’.

IhJs ;? f f P " L! ■: W T1. PC * " ■ " " ' !’V-p; l!)Cr. ■ .

wr ■
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ij
Mow the next snr’-4 -n r-c i: Or<: |-o f-he ^'entrn I Ir te 1 licence

I . '
".nency in general. Now <-n much of our imuiry is

focused on the Central Intel licence Acencv, we have a rather 

long series of reconunenda hi ous rrqard irig it. ;
i

Now the sections are ''tic fly these ~~ those dealing with

the charter for the Acene”, for its conduct of esoionane, 

counter-intelligence'-and cocgrt action, and the nuestion of > 

covert achi on itse If . how !• inf'-’h f he cond-uc' od r nd • wim t limitati< 
l

miuht speyif ica 1 lv . or ruler? ,.t<M regulations micht ac'b.v to j

j ti c

1 !

If

I I 
I 
i

1 6

I 7

The production op iptc,]llnonce. which is on its"wa^|', but 
. , ’ . i

it's not in here, there, is n nnther so-ti on . Th«n . the .impact on

pho • ! oni?* s k i. c v’or) 1 of ??okH i io^nf*0

collection and covert actio'” and (. believe 'you had a oood

discussion of that longer naner nreoared by Mr. Bader the

other day.

And then finally. S'?pv? discussions of the. inspection

tern, the general coun?el - insrwdor general and so forth.

a nd some reonimTn'?>ida tioro i a ‘^O'onr'd to t-’i’’ 'i -

^■iinsp are the central, r'nrtn of it- It 'inc.!.:i,'!pn of coursa

such mathers as ' nrgnrl e !•;> ion ,. cover and on forth

No'-’ if we could ti’-' i i - l-.e net of r^c^-nv -.nd?tions,

.-> f- pie m-iko num ’■ r<-- ;;rn r n I ; I f 3 sj-q “ p t ■' ' n the

-y-t; that I-;--' ’>e- ••pur ' !'O n bion .'

J l;i -■■■■; 1 \ . v ~ I H r '■ • 11 - " :l.r, 7 ho r 9 ^ >'• > H'; ' ; th;? t

TOr SECRET '
r' ’ mo n. r a m’ u

HW 50955 Dodd: 32423509 Page 47



•15

। 3~re aar.wl unon at th.o "■1 v f " i A y > ] t )- ,? t wer'">. oi.ih .•
i • • •
I • Mr. Aaron. I have on« here.
I ■
| Mr. Kirbow. Well., •;t fm- your information, there
?!

| ninears to be 'several th ipns !b5 ch were not just ah occasional 

j cn" but several things thsf •-•ere aore^d or at the staff level

I 6

that subsequently found their wiv hack her" in the exact 

|original language, ■ ■

Bn,b r won ' t civet I ry i-’i,- now .

Mr. Aaron. I'd he b.'yo'- to take t bn t out ho what we 

can do about it.

I Novr the firs’- hr rickr h that-I find fg o*- race

there are pay others helyff’. hi'af that, Doeple h-rvo , ya pan take

I that. no. • ■
!:
| Mr, Maxwell , Iher?''’ opo on 3’. it's not a bracket but
i

it was a -statement that or. I c h.ye been included as to the

cornmitte.e' s findings as - ho. i.nhrrna'1 controls on espionage

activities by the Central Iahrllicence Agency.

•Mr. Aaron Yes. J ry11 that one,

Mt- Maxwell.' ■ Also Op ‘'.H."'.!: nan® h h ? j: e ’ s no effective 

ma chin erv to make' sure fi-vt •■b.f'ir-n . outs 1 dr the clandestine 

service. ! think that wry ydressed to flip CIA hoc?usa unless 

a I: i. nd inn is nad-e at tbw Ct''. the C'CT at this noir’:, the 

o ' •■■ -b|-nr ...  '

V.y /yyry T Oy, - y ' O y-n ,-> •
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i 
f

Mr. Maxwell. mi... j 'vll ’’ar-Tiranh the v'ay ।

it reads, it assumes thM ’-h" -rd.rector of the Central Intelligent

Agency who is outside the c Inn de shine service is not able to | 

ensure — ■ [

Mr. Aaron. I underntan-i. You’re, right. Okay, if these 

are agreed things and thee have been dronned out, then let's .

lust get them back in.. I don ’ > know that we have to take the

suhcommi1ten : s time to do : ■

Fin’r\ if we. missed yiy Hei1-. vrerv. disagreed and need

I-hT'OV”P't‘ 1' h P < 0 > r-'O’,nn 3 > V I'd like to make sure we

get them out

Orator Huddleston. the bottom of the

I 
a 

cage-on ,T3,

rw’.-e it’s dust mt coming thrr:1 inh to me hut the CIA engages

in both overt and clandestine activity within the Uni ted-States 

for the r’urnose of foreigy.' in to 11 laence collection by overt 

means from American ■ ci ti .

Mr. Aaron. I'm sorrv. I think that foreign intelligence 

collection, period, and then fly rest of that, sentence cc>tes

h.

And then it say'’ the -kw’bic cot lection dees Vhe over^ 

d the foreign Tpsourr^s the cover k,

Oknv.- my first hrk i? on race 36 and it is khat the

ji '"'r-irntd ’•fp® mto« M on®- f"- <•■!- i ■"•"> r \ F r r c >;-i» i t i nn for fnr^j.gn •
s."'..............r ;,

i|. <4 m ■ ■? o nb-i -•. ni ’ r" '•> o r ! r j n -j?'-> r i rn n ci h i. nshi n .
li ....................... ' ■ • '

' I ' ’ . ■ ' . :
j My nefy!- (.Ms; .--H- th • re have in the ’ciM been

■1 o a m \ 1 11.
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7 ■■ ■■■ ’ 11’i. ?' « ■ ‘ 1 j
r . ' ' - I
H ■ 1
H • ■
.1 ■ - ■ . '
j instance.'; in which thnr-’ ’'n inimjaranf-s to the united Statefe ’I ■I - . • . •
I .
I who ’wished to have .citiz 'hoM ™ were then approached by the

l| intelligence agencies and ’ Ihor sent back cs legal travellers
H . ' ' . ■ , ■ .

I and what have ■ you and the '.lu^stinn being the point of concern 1
! ' "

I being that' their vulnerable status of wanting to have permanent
! ' '

i . . ■ ■ ■ - - - ■ ।| citizenship in the countr" nv’de them more susceptible to ;
i ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ . ' '
j either actual or implied or even imagined threats or imagined
i ■ ■ ■ ■
| coercion. ' ' ' ■ ■ ■

! Mr, diCenova. Can i p question about that? I'm I
i ■ ■ ■ ■ ■ .

hotallv unfamiliar with, the ""Meet and I'd Like to know what

the evidence was on the record . . 4
i! . . ' ' ' 1

Mr. Aaron. It came p- i n .two oases, that I recall Bid ।

I’d like fpr nil] to sneak to one of them’. One ease '•nvolved 
i ■ ■ ' ■ '
| the Chinese in which the Chinese were a.nhroachect and used for .
i . . ' . ■ _ ■ .

this ournone. I am noh a’-’aro of nnv les him onv that there was । 

in fact coercion involved. vhe nuestion was the practice and | 

whether it has within it of coercion or at least the

potential for.it. . •

Nov the second casi?. 1 think you c^n sneak to.

Mr. Baderi We'ha'm-rc-'-elyed tosbimon'y from a professor

from‘a un i 'mrsi tv in th^ hwect that that he bad acted 

or was the middleman in a-i tion cf. recruitment of 1 ewish

l;r> the Unih'/d "hatee- whip particularPahs.inn i.'-mi tar ants, who ■cia'’ 
i' ■ . ' ' .

w'l'^ jaf!-« gppng 'j,n b-'.

- TOP

jqe; pn .7er,>i ph i renL' ip tn who

i pr' uum-phi v after rvw '"nont -f'ev
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« -■ sr, * ' -
i! ’ ' -
" ' - ' . '
il ' . ■ - ■
i! • . . '

would return to the Unit-'-d States. I mean the Soviet Union.
!j •’ ' ■ . ■ ;

We did not take that. test l.mony any further than receiving his

testimony. ■ That is, we have not taken it to the point of,

4

5

6

{

8

9

TO

asking

in the

charge

here?

the agency whether in fact they have such a program 

Southwest. So the. testimony was limited to that one 

which I personally cave some real credibility to. 7 y ■. 

Ms. Culbreth. Can you explain just what the charge is ■' ' 

What is the wrong tK>t hrr-’ been done? '

Mr, Kirbow. What’s wrong with that? That's the guestion

I had in the original suggestion at the staff level. ;

11

12

13

14 

.15

16

17

18

19

20.

2.1.

The only human colleoticu we are getting from behi«3

the Iron Curtain in Russia today is principally either though

our cooperation with the community using

lost this sort of individual and sending them bacK, or sending

this type, of individual from the United States back inside.

We're not getting the other human intelligence. ■ .... ..

■ Mr. Bader. I was. only responding to the question of y d 

what the testimony was, . '

' -To go on to the further issue which T think id going ' 

to be addressed by the Comm! ttee, it's not the question of ' ■

whether* we should, the Central Intelligence Agency should be ' 
* . ' - r

recruiting foreigners in This country for intelligence purposes, 

people who may return to their country of origin. ■' "

■ The ■ cues tic n is ••d^’-har the individual who is in the

process of seeking Arne rd ti^nshin are in auctcs "vulnerable
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j I
il to exploitation for sue!'
li

the Committee would want

'-•urposes and whether in that shading 

to take a position about recruitment

5 of that particular group.
.4 i Mr. diGonova. My position is this, Bill. The first

5 time I heard about this was when I read it in these findings

and conclusions. I never saw' a hearing on it, I never saw a

document about it; I never had a chance to comment on it as

P

Q

10

11

12

I a desicnee, and I never had. a chance to bring it up with my

nSenator. • . .
II
। I’m not sure that we want to say this, ask the Senators
I "•

to say this, without having something in a report about w^at 

the practice is, how it's been conducted, who has objected to

] "

14

I 5

16

1"

18

19

20

21

22

p 7

94 

p

it. what's the extent of it. before we start making a 

recommendation. I ■ ■

We're saying we question the practice of recruiting.

I have no objection to the Committee ultimately making. 

a statement like this, I just don't know what the record is. 

This is the first time I've ever seen this.

Mr. Bader. That's why I wanted it bracketed so it could 

be so discussed. . ■

Senator Hart. What if we said we urge the permanent'
1 .

oversight committee to loo'-, into this nueStlon?

Mr. Aaron. T think it would make some -sens? to have 

gotten the Agency on the- record that in fact this is ' practice 

or something that, haorf'-v ,

TOP SECRET
V., A up p, PAUL

Ntf 50955 Dodd: 32423509 Page 52



p

.6

9

1.0

.1.1

IP

1 ’6

;; | $ z £ ’ ‘ g j 0
i I . -
II ' . . ' •
h ■ .

jl -
: Senator Hart. If it's hannening, I don’t think it should,

if we have to sacrifice- 'Vj/e human intelligence, I don't think

we ought to have a CIA guy tugging on. somebody 1s sleeve who's 

filling out his immigration forms because it is a very subtle 

and very powerful form of coercion. ' ■

I don't think it should go on if it is going on but ■ ./ . .

I think the oversight committee should find out. .

Mr. Bader. It's mv wsrsonal position on this that -

we don't have the evidence. We have not taken it through to 

come to a conclusion on this ; -

. I oersonally think that it's a problem that shouldjpe . 
■ , . • ■“**-'

pointed out, and I think nerhaos mv own view is that the 

formulation of a recommenation to look into this as a possible,

as a problem would be my recommendation.

I .don't believe that is David’s recommendation•,

16 Senator Mathias. I would think that you might as you 

contemplate this thing, there are all tvoes .of opportunities

13 for this and I don't have any idea whether it's been done or not, 

j Q but I would think an illegal alien. , for example, would be a - .

- pg tremendous target. . ■ . ’

pi . Mr/Aaron. I might inst sav — ■ . •

pp Senator Mathias. It’s a different problem> /

p^ Mr. Aaron. It's a nub tie nroblem because abroad I personal!

04 involved in a ca's" in wbi^h someone .seeking to easin rate to

or; the United states, his des I ” to go that was exolni ted abroad . .

' ' TOP SECRET
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4

5

6

7

A

a

17

11

12

13

14

I 5­

16

17

19

19

2,0

Hl

22

91

2d

2 6

!i H -1
'! . • l .
ii -' ' 7 .
p ■ ' ' ■ . ’

For the nurpose of aett^m him into the Agency.

Senator Mathias. i.hi« is the kind of situation I'm 

thinking of, perhaps not an ilienal alien. But someone who is 

j in this country' in some sort of legal status but which is of 

temporary duration and he wants to change his status. - 

. Senator Huddleston. .I can see that. Of course you're 

not going to get one unless there's something he wants. Most..

of them, it's either money or some change in his status. '

Hr, Aaron. We drafted this language to make clear that ■ 

they were really immigrants and they were not .illegal aliens:'., 

or oeonle here chancing their status or people outside trying 
.• ■ . :■ ■ .■ .

to aet in , hut— neonle who are inside applying for their 

citizenshio. . .

Senator Hart. We could offer an ontion to have the

Statufe of Liberty sav give us your huddled masses if you work 

for. the CIA. ■ . .■

Senator Huddleston, I think there's a legitimate concern 

and that exploiting people who legitimately want to be United .

States citizens. ' .

; ■ I also believe that, particularly anyone from the Soviet

Union over here trvinn to hAcbm? an-American citizen, it's 

going to pretty well dimin ’eh his chances if he does go back 

to the Soviet Union that, he's aoina to be taken into the 

confidence' of vor” maw wcrie '■'■ver th^re. • '

• Hr. Kirbow. Th'.? Jo not no uncommon practice for the

. TOP SECRET
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1 ! United States. We've h'?rn dninn it in the United States

2 military for generations in giving earlier consideration for

3 citizenship if he serves on active duty as an alien in the

4 United States armed forces.

5 It's been done as long as I can remember and I was in

6 the military over 25 years.

7 Mr. Maxwell. I think the only question is if we

8
i

9 1

10

11

12

13

14

15 .

16

17 I

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

2 5

recommend against this practice if we don’t ^ven know -- 

Senator Huddleston. It bothers me that we would indict

the Aaency with such scant evidence we have.

Mr. Aaron. My recommendation is that we'get thet^endy 

on record as to whether this is the practice or not. i

• Mr. Kirhow. I recommend it be dropped from this if

we. had only one witness and wp've not heard the Agency or 

that we develop a record to support both that and’ the same 

part of that first paragraph; which I don't think we have a 

record on either. .«) ; ■-

Mr. Aaron. We do have a record on that. It's an ? ' 

interview record, it’s not a sworn.testimony record, But the 

first sentence, there is ,an interview to support that.

“ “Mr;. Kirhow. Mr. Chairman.. I think the subcommittee theft 
f 

should carefullv consider whether or not it is concerned about 

the use of American companies in the pursuit of foreign 

intel.licence and 'f so, bow this Impacts on anybody’s rights 

or otherwise. '
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। i * a

। ■ .
■’ H ■ We just went thro'^-rh this the other day with the labor

2. unions. The whole paraqrrrh.

Senator Huddleston. I have some concern with that too.

4 When we talk about expressly prohibiting penetration of

American companies, it seems to ne that the question is whether

6

7

8

10

11

12

13

14

15

16 '

17

18

15

20

21.

22

23

24

25

or not we're, penetrating those companies with company executives

being unwitting or whether -- . - '

Mr. Aaron. That's the point. ’ '

Senator Huddleston. It soems to me the real problem is

when we were doing it. secretly.
- J'

Mr. Aaron. And that's the point. i -"T '
r ■■ A

Senator Huddleston, The company ought to have the 

right to make a determination as to whether or not its interest 

would be severely jeopardised if this were to happen.

Mr. Treverton. I think this language probably isn't- 

clear enough. If we did human penetration without the 

knowledge of the company on the oneration of the company -. '

primarilv ---

Mr. Kirbow. We're talking about a corporate operation 

against a U.S. company in the United States?

Mr. Treverton. Preeumablv it would not be- in the U;S. r

Mr. Kirbow. If that's wMt's intended, it does not --I - 

convey it to even an informed reader;

Senator Hud 1 Ie's, Poli. we ga^ foreign . intelligence 

collection.
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4

End 2A. b 2W

6

7

8

o

10

11

' 12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

' 21

■ 7 22

23

24

2 5

i ■ s* o-’
: ‘ 54

: Mr. diGenova. Hn." I ask ■* n this regard, it ends up

hv saying, although according to CIA officials such activity 

has not taken place — what's the other evidence that it has 

which created the sentence? .

Mr. Aaron. In looking at what the foreign resources 

i division does in the way of oenetration of businesses as 

opposed to collecting agents on campuses or in some other 

walk of life., we found that the FP.D actually runs agents in 
i 

only a few cases.

The cases are Americans employed by local, industries in 

the United States or consulates.

In other words, in diplomat consulate establishments 

| in which there are few cases in which indeed the Americans 

working for those diplomatic establishments are agents of the 

CIA through the foreign resources division, and the Americans 

are not officers of the CIA hut they were agents of the CIA 

in.that resnect.

. Mr. Kirbow. They work in the embassies as you say?

Mr. Aaron. Yes, here in the United States, and. this 

is talking about domestic impact. This is not the foreign 

situation, r

There has been at least one cap? and I bellve there are' 

two but on1? one I can specify- in which the FRD had ■■’a 

American agent tn i foreign cnmpanv. a foreign -ba ^ed c-'-mpany- 
i ■
It was vcrv unambiguous th-a. I the company was a forel/iM company
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I . ■
i! ■ ' ■
!j because in effect it was a nubile comnany of a countrv whose 

most business enterprises are owned by the government. But . 

it's a company and it’s business and it was a foreign company . 

and the question was, and it related to -­

Mr. Kirbow. And.this agent was apparently here in the 

United States? . ' . .

Mr. Aaron. Collecting intelligence on the activities of

4

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

15

16

1 7

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

9

j that comoanv because that company had foreign policy implications
I .
for us. .

The next question that'was put to, I believe, the chief 

of the FRD was do you hax-e any regulations that prohibited' Z 

you from doing the same thine with an American, company?’ And . 

the answer was no, we don't, although we don’t do. that of 

we haven't done that or something to that effect.

■ That is essentially the story and how it came to pass. .

Mr. Maxwell. There's some cuestion on both of these,;, 

whether there are ways of saying things that are important . - "

as recommendations without implving that A, these had gone on .

and B, that we have a record ho. support that. ' = ’ ,

There's also. I guess, a slight question in my mind

as to the order of maanitude 6f the recommendations that flow ■ 

from this in the promulgation of a specific directive. ■ ''

That's slightly cut of synch with- the order of some of ; ?

the other recommendation. 'The Committee might want to choose 

to drop-that -to a foot upto or to do it in some other way. -

. TOP SECRET
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1 . . Mr. Aaron. The recommendation that relates to that is

2 where?

3 Mr. Maxwell. I thought that we had made a finding. It

4 was.number 25 on 39. That’s a somewhat different order.

5

6

7

8

10

11

1?

13

14

15

16

17

18

11

20

2.1

22

23

24

2 5

Mr. Aaron. Do I take it that - -

Senator Huddleston. Is this penetration ■always ihhthe 

context that it's unwitting?

Mr. Aaron. Yes.. it's witting, it’s really collaboratic

which is another matter.

Senator Huddleston. So although you could be witting 

Mr. Aaron, Well, the penetrating also applies and.

maybe we should also make this clear, but for the purposes of 

conducting some operation with regard to the oraanization, 

whether to make it do something in the covert action sense

which. collect information on it.

If it were simply unwitting cover, that's a different . 

thine.

Mr. Maxwell* I don't think, David, that penetration was 

used in a context in the agency in the NH/BOUND ■—

Mr. diGenova. Penetration was for security purposes. 

It's to discover whether or not there is in fact a fly in the 

ointment with regard to the security of an American company.

That's the wav it was used in MH/BOUND.

Senator Huddleston■ That's nutting a soy in the 

oraanization.
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1

2

5

4

5

Mr. diGenova. W®]!, ves. In this case they penetrated

Burbank, California and other companies, mostly defense 

contractors building planes in order to find out they had;.-/ 

security risks, a laborer or an executive inside. .

Mr. Maxwell. It was witting to a certain extent. •

6.

7

8

9

10

11 

IS­

IS

14

15

16

17

18 .

19

20

21

22

23

24 .

2 F

Mr. Bader. I think one of the problems we have here is> . 

this Question of whether in cur formal recommendations that we ■ 

should enjoin the agency trom doing thinus that they don’t do. 

And where.there 1s no evidence they have anv intention — • .

Mr. Kirbow. The '47 Act prohibits this kind of conduct ‘ 

within the United States. . .■ , 1
' . . ' ' . , ' . i •. y4' -'h. ‘‘ ’

. . Mr. Bader. And. I think that that should be carefully;?'' r

considered. We have no evidence that the Central Intelligence 

Agency penetrates Congressional staff, but we have not put it 

in. as a recommendation that they should not penetrate ;

Congressional staffs. . ' , .

/ .1 think the other matter that has been raised 'about-' the?' h

Operational exploitation of recruiting individuals who are■ in x- d- 

hn immigrant status and seeking a change a change in status,?.- 

we do at least have what I hold to be’ a responsible source I y.:. < 

saying that this practice, he has seen, this in practice. ' ’ • . -.
■ • ' ■' r . ■-

' I think we should separate the two issues and. on tha<;.r'y^ 

second one it seems to me that if we could frame some' language i iy. 

that is language r f caution and concern - or we should move very, 

cuicklv. It seems to m--'. to take come testimony from the Agency
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I . . '

1 on that Tatter before we -••nn talk about the matter of the

2

5

4

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

12

1.3

14

15

16

1?

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

practice of recruiting because I don't think we can use the 

word practice until such time as we have -- . ' .

Mr. diGenova. I didn't mean to impugn the integrity 

of your source. ■

The Question is if the Committee gets asked a question; 

about it later on and someone comes back and reviews these 1 

records and sees one person was spoken tn or something, I . 

don't rea}Lv think that's much of a record to go around making 

findings and conclusions in a final report. ■

■ It has nothing to do with the integrity of the man ..from. ; 

whom the information came. He's probably right. ■ .

Mr. Aaron. I'd like to recommend that on that particular 

point we tried to nail down with the Agency a little more 

carefully what the current colicv or practice is and on the 

question but I still stand with the view, I might say, on 

the second one of expressing concern if indeed there is a 

practice and we do know that some of it has taken place in the 

past, if therefs still no guard against it, then .1 think berhSpS 

Senator Haft's recommendation about how the oversight committee 

should pursue this Question further would be sufficients ■ .
r 

Senator Huddleston. Well, paragraph 22 over on 39.

if applied to the FRP. would be a pretty good approach, I think. 

Mr. Aaron. That mu id not necessarily rule out — it .

would not sten up to Question. This really is aimed abroad
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at the question of duplication of th overt reporting bv the 

military attaches or by the foreign service or whomever.

In other words, it's trying to establish a standard. 

Senator Huddleston, ^'my, so where are we?

Mr. Aaron. I think we're at the following point that 

as far as the bracketed sentence is concerned, we'll go back 

to the Agency and establish what the practice is when review 

is necessarv of including the paragraph'along the lines 
suaqested .hv Senator Hart savina the oversight committee should I 

look into this particular practice if indeed it is a practice •. 

with the absence of policy on this point. j

As to the question of American companies, I' think I 

still need to be directed as to how to deal with that. I 

think when in doubt, delete.

Senator Hart. Can we lust commend them for that? Can 

we say it's a good practice? ■ •

Mr. Aaron. Well,- the Committee notes that it's been . 

the practice hot to do this and that that should continue as 

a part of their standard procedures.

Senator Mathias. Have we ever commended them?

Mr. Bader. There is much text here which talks about 
' • r

Sensible, responsible practices,

■ Senator Mathias. I do think you should mention that v.’e're 

talking about their domestic operation^ of Axmerican companies.

Mr. Aaron. Yes. FRO is supposed to tell you Khat but;
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it doesn't .

Senator Mathias. I think on page 36 and 39 it ought

to refer to domestic operations. -”7 -
i • 't

Mr. Kirbow. I think we night want to consider too that ’

5 there's an extensive section of the domestic activities of the

6

3

9

10

11

'1 2

14

.1 5

16

17

18

1 7

20

21

22

O ’’’-.'«. •

24

25

CIA coming into the domestic task force report, the subcommittee 

report; And if don’t put in a" • comment like this, it’ll ■ 

probably ' all. go- in that other section< Whereas here we*re 

dealing wi.th an apparent possibility that sometime in the 

remote future there could be ah abuse and there ~ dealing with.

i the. abuse section and this kind of departs from what you'^Ol’y"'- 

done otherwise. B-'

I Mr. Rader. I would say on that score that this is a

foreign intelligence matter. That is the objective. And I 
i 

think if it's going to be mentioned, it should be mentioned 

here. 1 a;

Mr; Kirbow. It is on the immigrants, but I don’t think., 

whether or -not you're penetrating an American company to, 2- - 

illegally or anything else, if there's any way you can get arpurc 

\ the 1947 Act which prohibits that kind of activity by the ■ 
-..    . . . _ .

CIA in the United States for whatever purpose, to penetrate ■ 

'them other than- security of your own facility; ■' •

Mr; Maxwell. One thine that .might make this easier is i 

think that if ’.•■’eexoressed aiv? concern 4 n that direction exists 

| in regard to this practice. would get one promuIna bed quite । 
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nulckly.

Mr. Aaron. I would recommend that we accept the 

suggestion that we put this in a positive sense and proceed - ■' 

on that basis and clarify the word penetrate and the fact 

that it is the domestic aspect.

Mr. Kirbow. Could we ask the Agency to comment in. 

some way so that at least we don't recommend to you that you — 1

Mr. Aaron. I’d be hanny to do that again.

Senator Huddleston. Well, now it's 12« 00. I hope there'is
1 

some way we can get through this today, which would include ■ • 

of course a night session which Senator Mathias and I are w: . 

available for. It
....... J

We've done 39 pages out of 160. I

Mr. Aaron. I think it will give focus essentially on 

the recommendations and the bracketed portions that that 

should prove possible to at least break the back of its ■' '

Senator Huddleston. We can at leatt try. ’>w

Hr, Aarons If v/e come hack at 2t00r I think we could ■ ■ 

probably have cleared awav a couple of the other sections and 

then we will be really ready. We will have the full book here ■ 

and we can go at its

Senator Mathias, 2 •onr j think, would be better for me. -■

Let's sav 2:00.

Senator Hud dies ton. We' 1.1 adjonrn until 2:00. 
s 

(Whereupon. ah 2 •. 00 o'clock noon, the. hearing in
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' the above-mentioned matter 'mg recessed, to reconvene at

5 2-00 o’clock of the same das'.) ¥ ,

11.
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hrsession ' (2:20 p.m.)

Mr. BAder. Mr. Chairman, before you begin I might.- 

mention"that tomorrow mornina at either 9 or 10:00, depending 

upon whether this subcommittee meets tomorrow morning, wd've 

arranged for representatives of the FRO, the Foreign Resources 

Division of the Central Intelligence Agency, to give us.. ■ 

testimony on some of these issues that have been raised,, such ‘as?

8

q

10

11
■

13

the use of immigrants/ some of the figures that they've given u>i, 
and this guestion of penetration of American businesses. j

That will be scheduled, as I say , at either 9 or .,10:00 - ■

depending on whether the subcommittee meets tomorrow morn 
■ . i

We would like to have a Senator swear those wi|n

and then obviously any Senator who would like to attend is

14 invited.

.16

17

18

"19

20

21

22-

23
24 I

2 5
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5

4

5

6

7

8.

g

10

11

17

Senator Huddleston. My thinking now is that we would

meet probably at 10:00, - .. .■ >- .

. Mr. Bader. We could certainly do it in.an hour’s time.

Senator Huddleston. I would like to attend that session.

Mr. Bader. So we’ll

Senator Huddleston;

start at

Senator

9:00 promptly; • ■ .

Mathias had the suggestion

that in view of the fact that, there is specific legislation

relating to that subject and that’s in the Immigration Act --

Mr. Bader. I'Ve asked them to be prepared to speak to v h' 

their interpretation of the provisions and restrictions !i™fthbl ■ 7'7 
■ ' ■ J W;" • ''

Immigration Act. .

1.3 Senator Huddleston.

i.'! we would review the act and

But our recommendation is that

the practices. ■ .

20

91

Mr; Bader. If we have this'room; as I hone we do, we 

would take the testimony right here and if need be, move it 

to another room. . • W''

Senator Mathias. In the event that I should not bfe 7 

able to be here, and I hone I will, I think we ought to look 

at this thine pretty. closely. ■ ■. ■

As Senator Huddleston said earlier, you-don’t .recruit

these people just out of the blue unless there’s some reason

for them to' sign up; and T don’t think we want to be. too

critical of recruiting rro/--d.”.rps’; to. revert to the ohrase that 

we used vesterday, the st •w' consenting adults.
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I think what we have to look at is the degree of coercio: 

which is implied here, the kind of bind that, you get these 

people in where they really are perhans totally alienated from 

wherever they came from., and what sort of a crack do you put 

them in and that not only goes to the humanitarian aspect of it

~ I 
I

8

c ।

10

11

14

but to questions over liability and the rest.

Senator Huddleston. I think they could be very helpful 

to us. .

Mr^ Rader. Senator, 1 could also try to adjust the time, 

Senator Mathias. It cou 

meeting, if that would b 

Senator Mathias, 

for the morning yet.

Mr. Inderfurth.

Id he before or after our afternoon

2 more in your reach

Well,. I haven't gotten my walkinc^papeis

It's interesting in this respect-to

about Lee Harvey Oswald, about his'being over there, and.we’re

16 talking about immigrants coming here and defectors and so on.

17

18 ■

11

20

21

22

23

24 |
• i

25

Senator Mathias. It's the other side of the coin.

Senator Huddleston. There's a question of how many doors;, 

we ought to close.

Senator Mathias. Mr. Chairman. I. regret to raise a ■ ■

further complication. There’s a meeting that I had for 6r00' - f
that’s now been postponed to 6*30. So it would probably mean '

I can't get here until 7:32.

Senator Huddleston. Mavbe 7:30 would be a i?ettar time:

I don't know. These people need to.get out and get sore fresh ।
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i
air too. I would expect.

Before we get into the substance here, I understand that 
* .

our new mandate is if possible to complete ours no. later than

•4

9

10

11

.12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19 .

20

21

22

24

Friday, So we're going to' hrv to shoot for tomorrow.

What the Chairman would like to do would be for us to 

have our report in some kind of form that we can give to the . 

Full Committee by Friday so that they can review it over the > 

weekend and the Full Committee can start on it on Monday.

Now how do you think vou would stand, on that proposition-;

Mr. Bader. This is the principle findings^conclusions 

and recommendations? w -- Q'l ?

Senator Huddleston. Yes, which would mean that whatever 

changes we are making here in nhraseology and so forth, should 

be incorporated and retyped.

We have that problem..

Mr. Aaron. I would think that that's do-able. I mean... 

it remains to be seen how extensively you would want to 

debate some issues and the extent to which you will simply want ~ 

to bracket.them or identify them and have the Principal 

discussion take place in the Full Committee. ■

~ ^ut I would think that that's feasible. ' 
f • 5

Senator Huddleston. To delay it past Friday, of course, ; 

would delay the time that the ^bii Committee could consider it ;■ 

because they need to have it- in their hands at least one day.

It might ac fast in th- null Committee. I. have no wav of
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. ’ ' '’6

knowing. . ' .

■ tyr. Kirbow. Billr because you and I both know Senator 

Mathias's previous intentions stated in the letter to. the! 

Chairman, was there somewhere a discussion about releasing . 

this piecemeal ahead of time that might, that should go on the 

record here? . ‘ . •

■ Mr. Miller. If it's agreeable to the Subcommittee,to 

get it done bv the weekend,. he proposes. that they take up •. 

in Full Committee the findings and recommendations of the . 

foreign group. ’ ' ■ : . ' -

The domestic group is much further behind, so they Well 

would not take it up until about the 2 4th. ' W ... ■

. The question of whether to release any information or 

anvrenor.t that may >be decided by the Committee -- . ■’

• Senator Huddleston. We'll- let the Full Committee decide

.16

17

that when they get the report;

Now where are we then on the report part?

18

19

20

21

2 2

Mr; Aaron. We have, we're in an extensive program'of- 

trying to get the Agency's views as to what information is ~ 

sources and methods and what is classified for other reasons : 

and what have you. ’' '

■ ' We have, I believe, all but four papers have been read •;

bv the Agency in one form or. another and are ' in the process

of going .

oversiaht and

out there. The four that are hot are the Congress

the CIA budget paper, although the budget sectibh
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! ; of the defense report,which is the substance of that, has been •

2 discussed at great length with the Defense Department and they * ' ..

3 are happy with it except -- well, happy with it may.-be an

4 i exaggeration but they have no problems with it except for the

p,

6

7
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1 ?!
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numbers and the Committee, itself will have, to steo up to the 

Question of whether the large number or any subsets of numbers 

will be released.

The internal oversight.. the Office of General Counsel

and Inspector General has not been.

Is that right?

Mr. Maxwell. That’s right. No material that was «ed 

there was derived from classified material.

Mr. Aaron. So that shouldn't be a problem. The 

general papers on covert action and espionage have nut been 

given to them. They are lust being completed by the staff 

essentially. All the others, and the chemical and biological •. 

one has not been shared with them;

■ Now beyond, that all the others, I believe, have now 

gone out to the Agency in one form or another. The only one . 

that seems to be approved, or at least we've gotten the go- 
___________________________________________________________________ . 

ahead oh. is the Department of StateLs paper and the Department 
r 

reauested one deletion, which we are prepared to make.

Senator Huddleston. All right, then. As I understand 

it. the Chairman, if we are able to get ours to him so the' 

Full Committee can honli) on findings and recommendations on 
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! Monday or Tuesday, even, bin hope is that during the course
I 

of the next week the. Full Committee will’ finish that.

In the meantime, of course, we can still be working*on 

these reports looking toward', hopefully, if we could have those 

j bv the end of next week, too, then the Full Committee would 

j be in a position of at leapt having the material available to . 
i :
I . . g../

| them if we decided to release everything at one time or if ' 
i 

we needed a few more davs to refine the reports themselves.

That's about as much as we can hone for.

Mr. Aaron. Okay. T think that to he realistic about the 

longer material 7 it is a lot. longer and I think to be at*ll ■- 

proud ' of the material we will want to be sure that we l^vep 

[! gone through it.

So therefore I think the end of next week is probably - 

not realistic of having it in shape for the Full Committee to 

bless it. ......

On the other hand, I think that before the end of the .■/ 

month it would be possible to have a product, unless we run 

into some enormous snag.

Senator Mathias. hut that does not contemplate the 

executive review, r
Mr. Aaron. No, T'm sorry, that is including executive 

review.

I Mr. Miller h”t it does not contemplate printing.
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r Mr. diGenova. Yesterday. Mr. Bolton indicated to me
I . ' .

when I was there that there was no way that they could complete

.? sources and methods review by the 15th of March, and I said

4

5

6

I didn’t see how they could either, since they had just really 

begun having access a week or so ago or whatever it was.

And they seem to think that the end of the month is probably/

considering the rewrites and a chance to look at the rewrites--

8 Senator Mathias. I have been independently advised of

9 the same thing, that the end of the month is maybe a little

10

14

.15

optimistic. . . ■ ■

' Mr. Miller. Senator Church just talked to DirectowBush 

and I talked to Mitch Rogovin just prior and worked out art* ■ ■

arranaement on the question of clearances of sensitive material 

and the Chairman told Mr. Bush that he will take whatever time 

is required, he asked for expeditious effort on their part. .

16

17

1 8

19

20

21

22

23

2 4

Mr. Bush said that he would urge his troops onward, and he 

recognized that there had been snags and difficulties. The . 

Chairman said that he was not going to press beyond the ■ 

capability of either side. Ha wants to do the proper job 

ahd whatever time is required. .

’ ' He said that he hoped that we could cooperate and work 
' . ■ - r

it out so that we could finish bv the end of the; month. And 

Mr. Bush said that he would make every effort to do that,

. So that seems amicable between the Chairman and th®

Director.
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Then the question about the deadline on the 15th

and the-Chairman is going to ask that this deadline be set 

aside because of the problems of not being able to finish :

•i

6

8

security and those other matters.

So he is taking steps to do that new, ..

Senator Huddleston. Rut I think it's still encumbent

on us to make a special effort, to move as fast as we can, and
. .. *

We plan to co ahead tonight. ■ .

g

10

11

.1

17.

14

1.5

' Okav, now we get back, .

Mr, Aaron. We're on page 37 and the procedure we're' 

trving to follow to expedite things is to look particulate ' 

at the recommendations and at the bracketed language. j

Now recommendation 20 -- .

Senator Huddleston. Before we get to 20, there's a

problem in wording. The last naragraoh before 20, the

16

.17

18

19

20

21

22

23

Committee also found that.there's no established inter-Agency 
- . ■ - • ' 11 • ’ 7 • St

mechanisms for establishing the bona tides of defectors. •/t' .

You've used established twice there, '■ ,1

■ Mr. Aaron. I think we can take the first one out.

Ms i Culbreth. We might say, David, that the staff hopes 
• ■ - -*• •

to take a real editorial•shot at this before it gets published, 

dnmy, and maybe even before it gets to everybody next week., ’■ 

and we Would hope that we can get a lot of these things, • .

But cert Sir ly - an’ ■•’ou gee that you want us to

ha sure that we act to. out

TO? SECRET
HW 50955 Dodd: 32423509 Page 74



i

a

o

4

5

6

7.

8

- -m MS 0 ’
.. ' 71

. Mr. Kirbow. Mr. Chairman.. on that particular thing, at 

the staff level I had bracketed that entire paragraph because- 

I'm not sure what we're trying to accomplish by what you say 

there. , . - . . .

This is probably the most difficult task that faces- 

a counter-intelligence organization any place in the world . . 

is to establish whether or not a defector, that you have just 

picked up is a double agent or not. . - .

9

10

11

12

13

. I - li stened to the man who has done this all his adult

life at the Agency, Mr. Angleton, and he never made it clear 

just how you ever are sure that you have a bona fide, -

And then his follow-on said basically the same thln^a „

What do we intend to do with this finding? Do we intend then■

14

15

16

17

18

to legislate something? What are we going to do with it? j .

■ ■ Mr. Aaron. The finding goes to the recommendation later 

that there be essentially for other purposes. But a ,: . ■ 

subcommittee of the National Security Council on the subject 

of counter-intelligence which- Would look at other matters and ;

19

20

21

22.

23

24

25

we will-get to that in a moment, but among its tasks is that . 

it would be a forum in which differences of opinion as to the 

bona-ff^es of a defector could be discussed and potentially ;

reconciled. ■ ■ ■ ' ■’

Mr. Analeton testified and spoke at lenath in other .. 

forums with us about the fact that when — that at present ther 

really is no way that there’s a difference between the FBI. and
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CIA as to the bona fides of a defector and there's no way for 

the government to come to a decision- about it. .

And this really makes that point and leads to the further 

point that we believe there ought to be some mechanism whereby 

some decision can be reached. Mow people may still have. ■ 

reservations, as. they do about this particular individual we . 

refer to here. But in the end one has to make a decision and

8

9

10

11

12

13

14

1 5

16

17
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26

simnlv keening him in a jail some nlace is probably not a 

useful way. to proceed, and in fact, this is the kind of 

recommendation that comes from Mr. Angleton and seems to be 

supported by other people, even his successor at the Aaendfci. .

■Mr. Kirbow. Do we have any place in our findings twat ? .
■ ' ■ 1

discusses the so-called. this single case of some sort here?

Is there some evidence? - ■

Mr. Aaron. Yes. 

' Mr. Kirbow. It's going to be in the report when somebody 

else reads this? They'll be able to go some place else, and 

see what vou're talking about? . . ■ .

. Mr. Aaron. That’s correct. It will be in, I believe it's

in the paper on counter -intelligence. It's, also addressed ,

in the Rockefeller Commission report. ' ..

Now as the first recommendation. I think that we have 

agreed at *-he staff level - to hake, out the brackets and* put a , ■■

footnote which would, make it clear that while, the primary 

mission- of the CIA would he to collect- denied, or protected foreign
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intelliaence information, uhatthis would von know, that

at the same time the Agencv could be directed to perform such

other collection tasks as directed by the NSC.

4

14

In other words, the noint is that certainly they do

some overt collection. For examnle, foreign broadcast information

service is done by them as a service and so forth. But at the.w
. nv'-

same time the point of .Giving the CIA a charter'is to give' it '■

a charter for its primary mission and as set forth NSCID 5,

for .example, that mission is to conduct espionage.

Senator Mathias. What about the role of statistical

analysis? That kind of analysis that can be deduced from® -,.g_ ?;;

study of 'voluminous quantity of economic information much ®

of which is public? . •

I’ll go back to the ball bearings, the ball bearing

15 factory.

16

1 7

18

Mr4 Aaron. Well, this goes to the point, really of .... .

the organization of this section. There's a separate, section'.- 

bn the broduction of intel licence which would authorise the-.

19

20

21

FIJI to produce national intelligence.. That kind of thing. The

Central Intelligence Agency as the producer of national 

intelligence must be th? recipient of all intelligence flowing

n o into our overall national intelligence effort, and that

23
i

24

intel licence includes n7«>rt intelligence as collected from

the Treasury Henar imp?. from Commerce from Labor attaches

abroad . the full scon.- information collecting, most of which
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Is not secret or clandestine and- is'available to the CTA and it 

would be their job to compile it. .

And that does not exclude, other functions. For example, 

the analytical function is not mentioned here. This is simply 

to give it the collection function and that is because the 

caper is simply organized in that fashion. It doesn't try tQ 

step up to the whole charter, every aspect of it. We just try - 

to break it down. ..

Mr.. Maxwell. Should there be a kind of overt fdteign 

intelligence which the NSC with the mechanism for allocating 

priorities within the intelligence community ’ should Sb ■■ •> 

done bv the CIA? W'

. It could under the formulation now do that.

Mr. Aaron. That's why for example there's one thing that 

they do that's overt. Even their clandestine people abroad . 

do an overt collection job arid that is biographic information 

arid that, while it was once in the State Department, was .■ •

transferred to the CIA because they have a lot of clandestine ■ 

biographic information and as a matter of centralizing and 

deficiency the decision was made to move it over there. -

That kind of thing would not be.precluded and would still 
• ■ • f

exist. .

Now it goes on to state that in doing thin we would also 

recommend authorizing the CIA to carry out the recruitment of 

agents -within the Unit?:! States fry this purpose. And it goes
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Further to say that there would he an annual review of this

2

4

5

7

8

9

10

11

12

33

activity by the Senate o"ersight committee and by the 

counter-intelligence committee which we proposed be established 

and has been agreed here as a recommendation of the National 

Security Council.

Now the further sentence that is in brackets calls upon

the Attorney General to certify to the President and to 

the oversight committee that these actions are being taken in 

a manner that does not violate the Constitutional rights of 

American citizens or anv other provision of law.

Trving to keep track of the domestic intelligence W 

recommendations is a little hit like painting a moving traSh, 

but this tends to coincide with their recommendation, and the

14 purnose of this is obviously to place a little tighter

i.5 restriction and more authority in tie hands of the Attorney

16 | General to ensure that these domestic espionage-related actions 

17 I that are conducted on a covert or clandestine basis are in '• ",

iy fact not infringing on Constitutional rights or attempting to

IP break the law in any way.

SO Mr. Kirbow. You're really talking about recruitments

now. You're, not talking about other clandestine and covert 

activities and operations?

Mr, Aaron. That’s correct. It's not, for example, if

p.-i you were, to establish a base in Florida for the purposes of

harassing Cuban shipnirg. That would not. come up here.
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2

Mr. Kirbow. And the bracketed information, Mr. Chairman, 

was that I didn't feel at the time we considered this and I 

asked that it be bracketed, that the Attorney General whois 1.

•V never going to operate in this area alone, he is not going

5

6

7

8

9

10

11

1 g

13

14 
i

15

.16

17

18

1.9

20

21

to make these decisions without staff support of some description, 

and if he’s going to do that with people in the Department of ■ 

Justice, which.is where he gets the staff, the concern of the . . \ 

people in the Agency about broadening even w.i thin their own 

agency thgse people that know about the agent procurements and 

where they are and whom they are is of vital concern. It's .

probably one of the most carefully guarded secrets. Even the 1' 

extent that Mr. Colby, testified before this Committee undS? .s 

oath, he said, I don't want to know the names of the agents

because someope may want to decide some.day to wrassie it 

out of me. 'I .

I don't know what the Attorney General, certifying here 

does for you if. on the'sains subcommittee you have the DCIr. i 

who is the President's principal man, you have the. secretaries 

of state and all these other people apparently at the beck and 

call in intelligence matters to put the Attorney General and . 
---„,..iimni • ' .

his staff into the agent procurement business.

22 Senator Hart. Not. in the agent procurement business.

Mr. Kirbow. I mean with knowledge of agent- procurement.

24 Senator Hart. Well, the Attorney General is in the

25 business of upholding -'nd defending the laws of this country
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7 7

and he can't do that if ba doesn’t know when one of the agendies

of the Federal government might be breaking them.

4

5 ;

6 I

7 '

8

g

10

1.1

12

13

14

15

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

25

It's a chicken and egg situation. •

. Mr.,Kirbow. You think he should approve the policies or 

the actual procurement of the agent. -

■ Senator Hart. The procedures. Nothing in here,. I mean

tve have araued this thing for 13 months, there's nothing here 

that reouires the Aaencv to turn over names of their sources 

or anything like that. '

The Attorney General doesn't need to know the names . 

even, more than Bill Colby does, or less, .lust to find outsat 

the procedures of violating the laws of this country, thatBs ' 

all. . ' ' ' '

Ms. Culbreths Could I raise another point, Mr.

Chairman? • . .

It seems to me that one of the concerns that you have .. 

with having the Attorney General certify in this specific ■ 

case to the President and also to the oversight' committee' . '' 

is a consistent problem that I think runs throughout our ' 

recommendations. . . ,

On the one hand, we are describing for accountability 
. • -r ■

within the Executive Branch of the oroner people, and'on the ' 

other hand we are afraid that if we make him accountable, we're 

'giving him so much nowor that they are going to disregard the 

Constitutional obligations. .
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In this specific pihmtinn, for example, we've already

cot the Attorney General being involved with the oversight ■ 

responsibilities. When he takes office he already has the 

obligation to see that all the laws and activities of agencies 

are carried out as they’re suoposed to be. - \ .

.6

7

B

g

And in addition to ‘hat, we are proposing in another. .
! ■ - - . . . . :k;' ‘ ■

part of our recommendations that the general counsel and the I.

inspector general of the CIA be subject to Senate confirmation

so that there' are lots of .other kinds of checks, and I would

just hope that as the Senators consider additional proposals

like this, that we don't get to the point that the Congres^t 

is hamstringing them inside the agencies on how they carr^

out the resnonsibilities.

gli Each one of these standing by itself may look like,

L5 well.। this is a good idea and we should have this additional 

IB certification or.this addition chain of reporting and making

17

18

19

20

21

22

23

24

Sure vou get it authorized. ■ ■ . .•

' But I have a fear after having looked through a hood

bit of this , that we are getting too'many layers ih there,, and 

I Would just urge a caution if there; are situations where we 4 

maybe~lTave it pretty well, covered. until we get some opportunity r 

to see how this new set-m is going to work, whether we're ' 

aoina to have the kind of abuses we had beforei. Maybe we don't 

need each of thes^ detai1a of congress noing down into the .

agencies and saving ho- Pig-’ no about their day to day business.
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1

2

V

4

5

. 6

. 7

8 

g

1G

11

12

13

14

.1.5

16

.17

1 8

17

SO-

21

op

23

24

25

h ' Mr. diGenova. Mr. Chairman, I would addin that regard

that with regard to the snscific recommendation, this is /

not going down into the Agencv. This is talking about the .

। Attorney General who is the head of an agency, first of all,

I and the history has shown that other Attorneys General who 

took the same oath that tMs man did didn’t dp their jobs and 

one of the reasons was that they didn't know about certain 

thinas. . . .

And. the nurnnse of this nrovision is to make them aware, 
i ‘ ■ ■ ...

I of -'fhat is croing on, to make legal judgements and to advise ■ i ■ " ■ - . - .

.the President about the legality of procedures attending ^e';

। recruitment of agents and other activities within the confines 

of the United States. ■ . '

. The provision for confirming the inspector general and 

general counsel is a whollv unrelated thine to this, although 

it doesn't co to the problem of reaching down into the Agency.

I don't see how that does that because he's going to

be dealing with the DCI, ' ■

Senator Huddleston. Contrarv to manv of the things, that . 

we do, we provide ways to correct abuses once they’ve happened I 

and it seems to me this is a principal way of trvdng to avoid 

abuses to start with. ■ . . . ’

Tf T were on the■oversight committee I would certainly,

and if were . 'getting the infcarnation that we conhennl^te the

committee would get, then that is would- know about
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. ' • wpnn -Te ”aul , '

hese thinjs

HW 50955 Dodd: 32423509 Page 83



8

4

5

. 6

8

9

10

I would certainly want to know whether or not the chief: 

law enforcement officer cf:- the country thought they were 

legal or illegal, or if there was a question about it.

Senator Mathias. I have a real question if I were

i

Attorney General whether I would sign what we would call for

here. ,

Senator Huddleston. The certification bothers me a

little bit. ’ '

Senator Mathias. How could I as Attorney General say
- i

that I certify that all the actions in this area do not violate

11

12

Constitutional rights of 

of law?

1 .. h lit I have worked in a state law denartment and had to

14. some certifications much simpler than this, and I agonized

...5

16

17

18

19

20

21

22

over them. And this is so far beyond the personal knowledge 

of the Attorney General for him to make any kind of certification, 

I think we should get him involved but I question whether it 

should be a certifying. . . .

Senator Huddleston. What’s the stem lust under actually 
■ ■ ‘ r ■

certifying? •

He could review. lie could certainly raise a red flag; • 

His oath would require the'- he do something. '

Sena tor Mathias. If vou force him to certify.'I think 

"du’rs doing to oct such.a wishv-washy thing that th his ‘ ■ |

knowledge and he wasn"t advised *") the contrary and stuff like |
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1

$fet,R|gT

that.

Mr. Aaron. I think, that's a fair point. The question,

I guess, the case at which the certification would run most wou

6

•N

q

10

11

•i g

13

14

15

16

17

18

1 9

20

9 I.

89

83

94

2 5

add to what already> is in the sentence proceeding it which.:h:': ’

is review. by the Committee which the Attorney General is 

to. chair, would be the case in which the Attorney General is 

aware of a particular activity, is aware that it is illegal . 

but lust doesn't, do anythina. about it on the theory that it 

is somebodv else's business. And he doesn’t really, he doesn't 

have an obligation in this category of matters, to render 

a iudgment and brine it to the attention of the President j^r
‘ " 1 ’

the Congress. 3 i

Senator Mathias. Why don't we say this, that the

Attorney General be required to advise the President and the 

oversight committee that he is familiar with the nrocedures i 

established to accomplish this nurpose and that he is not: 

aware of any violation of the Constitution or other law in > 14; 

the execution of the action., <■ ’

I I think vou can lay that kind of a burden on the Attorney

General .

Mr, Aaron. Would it be oossible to lust make it sort! 

of a reporting function in which he said; and this is in the • 

Same direction, the Attorney General will he required to 

advise the .Presidrnt and the oversight committee if he finds 

that these options are being taken in a manner that violates? I

TOP SECRET
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4
5
6

o
10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21
22
23
24
2 5

ii Q-
p 
p
S ■

p Senator Huddleston. Yes. First he must review them,
i

Mr. Aaron. And if he finds a violation, evidence of 

violation, then he must report to the President and the 

oversight committee. Just place the responsibility there.

Senator Huddleston. If in his opinion.

Senator Mathias; I wouldn’t have any trouble with that. 

। Mr. Maxwell. I have one other point on that paragraph ■

and that is it provides for annual review by the counter- 

intelligence committee of the National Security Council.

I had understood we. were dealing with the recruitment- 

oF agents for the United States foreign intelligence purposes,. 

| and the question is whether the counter intelligence committed 

which was to focus on resolving issues involving the bona 

j fides of defectors, issues between the FBI and CIA,would be 
i . '

the body which would have the appropriate knowledge in the 

positive intelligence value, or whether it should be assigned 

to a counter-intelligence function.

It's simply a question of where the responsibility 

should be allocated for reviewing those within the National 

Security Council structure, and I wasn’t clear whether the 

counter-intelligence committee was the appropriate one;

Mr. Aaron. Well, on that point, the purpose of setting 

up the counter-intelligence committee is essentially to look 

at the domestic impact of our intelligence activities, the 

nrimarv ones being in the counter-intelligence field but also

TO? SECRET
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in the positive intelli'4n MniH j

In fact, the resoi n *: ion of the bona fid.es problem is 

a piuch smaller aspect of those two problems but the existence 

of the committee with some knowledge of the problem of 

counter-intelligence makes it possible to have a forum at

the National Security Coinvil level to address it.

, Mr. Kirbow. What abuse that has been brought up in the 

nast either in the press or 'mcimations akmt a committee is 

this aimed at? ■ . ' . ’■ ■

Has. there been nhusos kha h we have documented or .

reported that indicate that fhis lias zin'lated the Constitutional

rights of nnybodv. including•these fcpinners for this

onrriosp? ’
4 Wo must be aiming this ah something 

kind of nulling it out cf-'flte air? . '

Mr. Aaron. I-think.. I'..: really comes 

of nuestionable practices an'1 I wish I had

fellow here but it's renl.lv a nuestion of,

you1 re in the process of Irving to recruit

other than just j

■ ■ I
more in the category I 
the domestic I

for example, when [
. ' iforeign ts j

।
or oven Americans to no-'Ho’-m < ore ign 1 n to 11 igence missions

wh^re i/ou nav begin coMncUnd information on Americans for the |
■ t

purposes of assessing whothey are helpful to vou in

ao'?roachinp the parti1 a r r^rp.m or '.'he ther the • would be 
- . ' ■ . . ' ■ )rog—.d HPon'' ov' * i* h y ’1 n vi j !1 ■” (^piidwt sc‘Pie other i

' . . I
'"iv'ln of curveillanc'''-' : '■ ” mor'- oh a -s?.te<"• tard ■ - think. I

■ - ' । r- <■ rAPt. ' ' |
' . ' ' . . I
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I , ' . ' - ' ' V- .. « 'A t? 1 ' ! • 1
if - ■ • ■ —
ii ■ .

’ I ^on' t think we're rea ’ I ■ necenrarilv clonijin .tlw ham door

ho some enormous abuse.

Mr. Kirbow. I had never heard of one in that area.

Mr. Aaron. I thl nk bv and Larne the FRD' s quite clear.

In other words, when we went Hirough the CHAOS and some of j 

these.ether programs that "“m questionable, there were some 

cases in which some of the rerortinq that took nlace as a result

of the foreign resources di' '.nion not into tb^ CHAOS net. 
i 

nnr the forpxan resource” mannered to'stn.v clear of j

in .general and resisted In Avt the effort on the nart. of the !

r’HAOS team to no out and acH.7,’ly .recruit in. this area on „ ।

a a nd**R * n* basis. - j
I

This' is really sort of tore in the co tenor w of A--

insuring that that doesn1h hate place and B .giving them- help J 
' ■ I

that thev ran say no, ' aiving them a place gO pressures

such as the Huston Plan tyre emssures are brought to bear.

Senator Huddleston. Cell . there rare several pieces in

sps indicated in the testimony

neral ought to review mid-

our report findinns, several -ca

taken that, the Attorney

recommend.

And T 1 jn wonderin'7 w!toHagv or not rather than, b’^t spotting

it.at.these various nlncns . «h c th er we couldn’t mak» a general

rprcmn,-';snda bion-. lip'’."? already got the Attorney 'gn®r-.1 on the
lCommi t tr^ ani th’a’• he .r e' c'•. ’ r not a. ■ 5 nractier ” t least |

v.-h a t.pv e r nr.-irtdres; th- .1 ap-v nqp we vete f-.-i'-im abc \!}

TO St SECRET - !
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!i ■ ' ■ ■
. 1 ’ . . ’ '

' ' i
' ■' Hr *-his namaranh, that l,:' rrvinw and that he ad ■--’iso the
I ■■ ■ ■ ■ '■ '

h I President and the committ"? rf in his opinion any of these

P mactices violate the Co ist i hut tonal -rights ol. American- citizens ■

’ nr anv other laws. ■ . . ■ -

5 Mr.. Kirbow. ’I would feel, much better about this since •

t I it hasn't been an apparent abuse but to see that go in the

.7 | nenera! recommendation that all of the. activities of the
h.I- in to .1id nenc'3 community b^-v dipped bv him or- be" ruaminod in 

■ '. . ■ ■ ■ i
• • . ■ . • s'

• o whatRyer ww vou think it s h y. t J d '^e done for that curncse. i

in But it would that it cuts then to a general preventive

’ 1 1 mechanism instead of be inn here kind of out in anainst the

। -> rpn . which as we say ?.pro rpnt lv h.a.s byon 'bi tno .it properly

■ i". ell alonp and .not in violation of the • law. . . .
. ■ - i - ' ■

■ 1 ■ . ■
. •> .. I . - We don't appear ho be aconsina thei-i of it here- although;

' " ' ' ■" ■ - . . ' . ■ ' . I'
■ ■the lancu.au0 mav-not bo an the so specific. . ' . ! ■

Mr. Aaron. T miaht hist sav that there is a further.

-17 recommendation that involves th? Attornev Mineral on page 40, .
. ■ !i ■ ■ . ■ . ■ . ■ . ■ ■

' ' । ,q whi^h is number 21 deal im w-ith th^ same rominitt-ee, a different

l'i .as ne ch of it. • ■

or| . Khat this does is it elaborates with, ths recommendation I
■ . • ' . ’. - ■ i

o । numher 1.7. which establishes- ths counter intelligence committee {

09 and it deals.w’th the two '■.’ - s of th^^e activities. On the

o.. riq hand 1 h's noinrt to .low r-ir*— n.rim fo^ -'osihi ,’0 for'c-ign

’ ' ■ '' ‘ - : . ' . . ■ i '
, i ni-oi ! ?~ n r’o. ri 1 1 -t n ” • > -; > a r .71-i n p t-ii-bin t h l-nibod 7 tab” S’ !

. _ . । ■;......... .' " ' ■' ■- ' ' . ' ■ - . ।

■ j and' fin U10 pi-iinr hand .-t- ; .v-i 'o review the fi'i'ni-v’ inteili ’Inc

- ■ ’ TO? SECRET ; i
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-• p f-

p 
!i 
h

i'rams of thf? CIA anH ' -'v

United States both from ’-he

i h.7 h .'re condtirt^H

elaednoint of their

the

legality

Now I think it ’ s. r'ossi hie to consolidate those recommend?

' bions so that we don ’ t sav 5.1 b.wi ce ,•' and I also think it's 
i

h ! nns s it to to take out anv bnnlic- tion Hint these programs were

h. j not necessarily conducted '’nnerlv in the nast.

7 But T would hat? to sort of iusthave; and my personal

8 be* j j nrr is-.that T. would ’Pb *-o have, a nener' I. k i nd of thing

g ■ !l Mint the ^fnrriev r.o.nor?! rwrht ho do this h?.ca!’S3 he ouaht i 
11 . * ■ I
I • :
U ■

10 li to do this nlreadv. And •■.•hn t ‘ rn trvino to do is make some । ■

11 || recommendations that are more. sopcificallv targeted on thed.
। ' ■ -

' ; . . • - i
ig ■ <$uh inn r ter th a t we have r^vipt-red -’nd o ive hi m . in effect, ' I

• • . - «. . • i■] d son ci fin ch a roe. . I

Senator Huddleston . N^J.]., we are civinn him the 

sn^cific charnp of review inn it, which anrarentlv he didn't 

have before.’ Now before -when someth!no came to his attention

ho rorhainlv had the responsibi1itv to move on it if in his

opinion it wgg contrarv tn■Constitutional riuhts.

Mr. »aron. So .1 von're discusninq the last sentence*•' ।
still, i^ that right. not the review noin I?

Mr. Kir bow. w icht rg t iv assumes, as th^ common law

doos, that all government’officials in an official position

9■-< aye nprforninu their duties rrnnorlv,
1 i’’■ :110 n bwn . vant t/' '’O hP11 d

qr; ’ViPt h ip tp know --.'’'"’t. f B’r 9 •’•line.
TW ;^CRFr

’• -vpirij r-fAt/l.

though.I
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VJ

' ii 
: : Mr . rj rbow. And 7?’! -lav i''’’ .rd’<'nld rnv lew it in

. b ! kind of a general recom,!’f','d;i flvn.. then you talk about all of

>'• t'ia intelligence functions -having any possibility of affecting

? h th? laws' of the United states.'

< js I really would. like to seo that k ind of requirement
' । ■ y :

A ■ placed on the Attorney bspara 1 as a-general requirement instead
J . '

7 of trvinq to just pick out little specifics unless w? have an

d abuse connected with it-

? No’-’ th the domestic fores. Idi'w' have specific J
j

I < ? ahiiggs and thev make specific r ecommeridat? ons of corrective I
i ' I

111 action, hut that doesn't appear to be the case in either of 
h ' - •

। •’ th0?? here. either the true covert oc-rat1ons --

i" ; Mr. Aaron. I micht. 71-ike a suggestion alon-i ■ those lines

] 4 । iust in terms of simplifying some of this. It might bp, possible 
E ' ■ i> i

. c to' take, the’first part of the review section here, follow it j
' ' , i

j with the recommendation cn the top of 2 7 saving the domestic

17 counter-intellicence activities of the CIA would be subject to

Pl this review and then fol lev/' that'with a third .recommendation

•j g • that-the Attorney General would be required to. advise the 
* ~ i

Pf) President and the overs I uh t committee if h® found any irregular4

. f'। ities in either cne of thhe? nronrams .

9 o Senator Mathias. J think that's more reasonable and

v' it does what vou want to do w.lp ch'is ’ to force, f 0 Attorney

eg f'enorpl 'a st hunt’ ”n fn it- ■ |
‘ . i

| Mr. ’’afon. All ’I.''Id ’-'e pirn for a- r-owunt to \

TOP SSCRiT '
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number 2.7 because it bar - Jir'Vb’ted r-ort.ithat we >1' ight

considerablv do away with

That's page 40 .

1 n

. The bracketed portion ^ovs. that the NSC would approve 

all counter-intelligence activities of the CIA in the United. ’ 

States and- it spells out a kind of procedure there.

Now the net effect of this kind'of procedure really is 

to psta-hlish- that the ,?BT ir -without ruestior. I mean the . 

nracticaI is that the rer fg without question the

counter-intelligence, agency and vou've opt to get the President 

to anorove anything that the cja. is coinu ho do in this / .

field. And that is real.lv it inside che United States. That’s 

the net effect of this nawcr^nh. .

. Now my own personal view of this naraqraoh is that it's 

probably noh necessary. t’e have the NSC Committee. It is • 

snnposed to resolve the question of•where the FBI lets off *

iand the CIA beains and it is on esc committe that can report 

i m i tn the President if thov !mvA g disagreement. .

■ I'm not sure T for.I. strongly about it.

nr) *ir. diciennva. I '’’ould only add that I. sooke to John

o-j | Ell if f' about this naraennh ?nd he also feels that it's 

op unnecessary to do this. TO thinks th a t~this consolidation

would be *'?d, first of nN . it’s, unnrc’lssarv second

’ | .Mr. J • i 1 ' er . <jn .1. i ■ ■ 4 ti on y

- TO?

' , ■ j :> O >> ’• A V U '.
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ii

i Inst

i r’ 11
4
4I;

Mr - d iGenova . Arer;'’- •■•nu t -1 Ik i n<i nl-’nut khr consolidation]?

Mr. Aaron. Mo, talking about the paragraph that 

precedes it. I’m srrrv. this is the bracketed portion... 

read it out.

''The CIA should rec9i”n nr-C approval of all counter-

intelligence activities within-the United States. This approval

i .1

p;

I r.

should b*3 ni ven by the President and be suvnorted by the i .
j . .
I recommend a t ion of flic use ^'".ntp-r-intelligence ccnmi tt0^

• Attorney •”ie neral- and the blroctor'of the ^BI . All au<~b

]! oroiects- should be reported -’nnually to the oversight committee 
| Mr. Maxwell. I won I. d move that we hist strike that

ii -- . . ' .
h cis nnpf?c?s?A.rv.
i - ■ .
। .Snnnnij^rilAston . -That's a votR. Wp ? LI he ri^ht

!l
I '................ ■ . ■

(A brief recess 'was- taken)
1I • .

Senator Huddleston, hell, it’s' 3’30. Let's see if

i-7 wo can resolve anything,

> a Mr. Aaron. How the port .recommendation, which is number

।-I 21 aoes to the establishment of a snecial committee of the ■ |
' ' ' -■
po Committee on foreign Into I. J Iaonce . which would review f-.iman

, |. into ] 15 wne’e collection problems.

on This is an area whe-e there has been, some effort

••'7 ' ins titu tio"*allv to trv to net a handle on it but i i a

o 4 er H •'i M w solit or ’■Jiolv- in ’ to ' nevornr1? n an ”ou . j
*" . ■ . . !

nn can do ft- VO”- have a. ••la to Penar tmert that pre1 w- •• ? least j

TOP SECRET -]
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'i * • ■' - : ’v t* i '• " ft ■ ■'
!■
i;

! in volume the most materi •”-I end .’ccorHinn to CIA anal.’^ts
I - . ‘

most of that information, ■’ Jaroe proportion of that is

Roved to their report an ' vet obviously a great deal of
I clandestine collection is carried out bv the CIA itself and

!' the military services account fhr a significant amount.of

f collection, some of which is extremely important in countries

■ | with military Governments .
. ' i . ' .•

g । The issue then h?rw.'--s whether there chon I fin ; t he a

9 oarticulav mechanism to deal with it and the pronosa 1.' .here is {
: i l

i (' to create a subcommittee of Hie CFI .tor that purpose, or a j

1] J snecial committee of the CPI. And the reason for that is to

UI nut in the chair the Denartwevt .of St 'te or trie Secretary of 
j

13 Stake’s desionee and representatives of the Score’-.ary of State i

14 audit would e a committee essentially of the CVA. the Department 
. .1

,9 1 of State and., the Department of Defense try ing to bring some I

]g focus into.those programs and making some choices and so forth.

ng ■ I'might have Bi 11 hader sneak to it. I think the

-I y j. recommendation originates with him. -

jo Mr. Bader. This reconmenda.tion is wart of- two basic |

20 recommendations tha t' d^a 1' wi 1 h the ouestion. of human i ntelligeuhe

n I collection. ■ '' ■ U . • - !
99 i First is the gvecH-'c nf. the •approval mechanism. As youj'l'

o-/. when we net into th? i ad.- her cart nf the nanct. one of

?4 -| t.bcso ver" st.vpn'T that wp ’have as th? committed,
r.. nf } hripri oiflirpfl h*'' y.h'.i - c win it ?.?. is a v.-oci-io ’ o wcwinenda ■' ■ -kn
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i! i ? ' •' * £ 1 nt
ii
§ ■

i‘ is that human collection would.no to tho ooemtions
I ■ •

advisory group for approv"/.!, That is. for operational approval.

As vou know from <ur testimony these kinds of projects ■

i do not go to the 40 Commi tts^. tvre ornanizations where they
• ■ i

deal, with covert action projects.

So on the one hand ^e're honing to deal with the questior

7

i

p

of operational-approval. In this particular subcommittee we 

no to the. nuestion of over a J '. management and direction of
■ i

tasking,what should we be'dowa. what should the ’Jnitod States I 

he doing tn the human collection field? Where should we be • 

in x number of years? What should the nrincipal objectives

of human. co.I lection- be? .

And in this wav we hone to brine the divers i.tv that now 

exists in the community from the CIA to the mil-itnry services > 
' , ' ■ ■ \

and brina it together under ths chairmanship of the Secretary | 

of State who would help provide this kind of overall direction 

and management guidance.

If. is not an ■ imnor tan h elabor, a bion of the committee on 
। 

foreign intelligence. It should he. there in anv event because 

it's a mana.nemeht problem. This gives it focus, this gives 

the Secretary of State the chairmanshin c-f. a committee and I

think nronorlv so. that - do a]c with this larger problem of

whither btrnan- intel licence c"11.1 oc tion .

<? y ■ ■ ’jr. t<a.vwr. i 1 . r 1- '-s • i ;i 1 r •’ r ’here whether' it's chaired
c, [: n-r' h hivo o 1. id --c- "-cto t-” r v rf .s ba tr? an-’ ^h.'? 'fl and
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V'-. ' '
' ' ' . 9 2

Secretary of

all sunposeri

Defense are. r/■--'wt^-l to attend or whether they're

to be de s i g > > -• .

■ .1 don't know what the protocol Is but is it likely that

i the. Secretary -of -Defense x-^nnld attend if- it;were a designee. .

of the Secretary of State? .

' Mr. Miller.. Sompt.b’ns. sure. ' - ' ’

. Mr. Bader. They cpttninlv. did nn- these other committees.

Dub what would vou nrom^p? . ’
- ■ ■ ' ■ ' ■ i

. ■ - • . ■ • ■ 1

Mr .... dinenova. The kv*/.Tua'Tp is a little unclear. I
■ - ' . i

■ . ... . . ।
Mr. Bader. Perhaps it should nav that the Secretary of

State is chairman and be nrerinnably then could designate whomevf-r

1 4

16

] 7

1 a ■

19 i

po

a p
I

O -7

94

PS

ho cleaned . . . . -. "
• ~ . ■ i

■ Mr. Kirbow. As a natter of practicality, if the |

.Secretary of State doesn't show un and the Secretary of 

cofpnsa is there, who '.s go inn to chair the meeting? ■

Mr. Aaron. As a-matter of practicality if the Secretary

of State doesn’t show nn. the Secretary of Defense won't be ■

th"re, . ' ■ ■

Mr. Kirbow. And vc.g -liorerg down because he ' u never. | 

qding to co to this kind of meeting whe.r« -he takes nr the ’ 

d»v to dav operations , ’. ' .

Aren't. roall’’ t’lking. berg, don't vou leave the 

laTrniane so vague that von fo-’ 1 to imn’v tha’- wh ■.t von '/ant ip 
..... . '■ ’ ' ■ ■ . ' ' ' l

' ' . ' .■ ' - - ' i
a r'yz.irv. r.f i-ho ' icl .'nd -;r'- hhe'dr^ to .dn''.. up n'-"--d one mode 

anpnf in Amsterd.ani nn<] b-"-> m.-'re it Is ? • - |
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HW 50955 Dodd: 32423509 Page 96



ji rv b a.
ll ■
II ' ■ . ■ _
ii - ■ ■ ■ ■ - .

, If; Mr. f'nroh. That. ' ! " not ■•■■■’'■? t wr want to convoy ■■'nd so
. i _ . '

o I .von are correct.

Mr. Kirhow. They should review the policies and goals
. i • ' . - . '1 .and reguiroments . rea.llv .

5 ' Mr. diGenova. !’ow a'-ont nolicy ah the end of the first

h p f a n' a ?

7 Mr. Aaron. Human ?ntel1 icenee collection policy.

<’ | Sonn »-o x“ Huddleston. ’’ nd olimi.nat:^ th" do nt about size.

? Mr, Racier. Review a?>d meke recomniend^ t i ony wi th. regard
p ■

I p • tn noVicion. and nriorii-ies ■ and then there's a misprint here.

1i ! He don't need American H..G. clandestine.

i;: .Mr. Kirhcw. Dcwn Mirc’wh the ord ■ the • by words, human

'ml .Icoti on haforc' the lash sentence, vou -'et into kind of a

1. 4 ^re-at deal of detail <~hoi’h whs h they’re surnosed ho consider, 
i

■ 5 . jf vnu said thov dir'ild consHnr the policies of human

Ie intel licence, human collection and the trade-of fs between 

i'/ . covert and overt collect ion ?n<i the sorts of things vou have

i p hrouoht to■a■committee, a con?ideration of this problem which

they have n aver tai'eri 1

Hr Bader. T th i’ could .add the word here

a nd oo 1 id and WO wil I. th a t.

'Recommend the phrn nt of a special committee of

; h'’Man ; 11 ioenc' co 1. Inc tion

h regard
- ’mod liu:'an col1.'" tic
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i . rat ion" and choicer ’■■u’ " ^n n-’crt an<1. rl'anc^st Ine hnnan
? collection.

7 i Mr. Kirbow. And Mr. <"bairman, without going back and'

i belaboring one of the other rvcnn’menda ticns', I think that the 

h staff should do that in »ach instance where we mav have given 

A ■ a f-ask to a committee to do 3 nreat deal more detail because
! ' ■■ - ■

7 even on this domestic counter intelliaence activities my

R p earlier recommendation was 'hat bv-stab’te the onlicie.? governing

r'> J domestic goon ter --inte 11 io^ncn should be considered.
1 . '

i n I You don't want them to consider the dav to day operation
■ . • ■ ■ . .
i I I don't believe. ’

Mr. Aaron. But I do think that we shouldn't lose sight 

of the fact that we are interested particularly iu the latter 

case and.I think in this taa? that you're interested in the i
■ - r

program. . j

I mean you just don't want to say it will be the policy ;

of the-U.S. to do some of it would be the policy I mean

"ou really want to have an opportunity in a management sense to 

look at the overall program — is the nronram achieving what 

it's supposed to achieve, is the scale of the program here I
. ■ . . ' , ’ ' '■ ' i

as opposed to- there in the riaht balance tn.reflect our 1

priorities?

In other words 1 think that —-

Hr . Mt]]or T t 'c not a rubber ;-'tar''b, you ’ v:> - tug, . |
j

Mr. Mron. Tha '■' n r'''hh cd it J sn' t ust -'--al with j
. ; TOP 5KCRET . ,

■V r;n :■ -AIIU . . I

NW 50955 ■ Dodd: 32423509 Page 98



on nanef; It trie'’ not at the nrohlsm 

programs and are they dovn their iob?

of what are the

Mr. diGenova. Wh~. do they make the recommendations to?

The CF'I?

Mr. Aaron. Yes. or the President.

Mr. Maxwell. One remark in connection with --

Mr. diGenova. Let’s mate that clear. It just says

make- recommendstions. '

Mr, Maxwell. In Bil I 's flx - to specify. I think it was

I ( intended that it’s all human intel licence collection abroad

J J Mr. Aaron., Yes. that's right.

j p All right. 'perhans wg can no co to the next recommendation.

Ik this is bracketed. I think it might he better first before

14 w^ take ur the bracket let’s take up .what is not .bracketed i 
■ • ■ I

, ■] ! end lust indicate that, this in in effect hortatory.if you will..
' -I

ir, ' It uraes the oversight commi ttee to examine the question of

17 ri.andestine collection to ensure that It's real.lv focused on.

lb I tMnos that need clandestine collection that are of high'

। :i j priority, not only the hi ‘'iheot. hut certainly desarve that kind

op of risk and. effort' and areas in which clandestine col lection

a oniv means, aval labia- so as to emphasize something of 

traordinary nature of onoionage .

■Hop beyond that Hero" c the recommendatif n that the 
i! - <

c . । c r^ndeci i n° rorvi •<-'s t,■<, 'Military •!?c?r,zices and the
. . ' ' . i ,

pr; c* r y i co , lx?. !'u.:’i?ry t.o a : iatipower cel .1 i no ,

TOP SSCW- . .
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I think this wou'-' /v)’: p"n:>est that, that .ceiling be • a 

public figure but that »-.b~ Owniess establish a manpower ceiling 

f< v that, just as it has other services that 'serve in the

field of national security.

Now I know Charley has reservations about that.

A

I

1C'

M

1g

1 7

’] P,

1 O

20

।

p 9,

Mr. Kirhow. Yes. !SJt to nut it in the proper context

and I didn't bring it up at that ubint, nor did Elliot.

if you look at the bottom n" na'<« 32, v’c • n rur 'f indings. section

discuss a no inf on the fact that cWt !*now whether the • 
t !

size of the clandestine m in the richt size, i

We also indicate that over the vent decade' the size has

■been reduced significantlvj, rnTtimlarJ y in’ the field.

Then w come over here pud recortmend that •■her® be a

mennower ceiling ..for the dland*’st Ine. for'd^g only of the

CT/v. Toda*/ there' is a hutlnet rolling-on the number of 

people in the CIA that is 'governed by the amount of money that

thev act and the amount of monov that thev put forward to

sunport that kind complement.• .

I 'objected to kind nf tlm dinning d.'-v.-n process of going 

into a segment of an aqsupv anl limiting its manpower because 

if we had a crystal ball. w-e 'con?d do that "ery .careful1? and 

nronerlv, T think. Rut I can’t see into the future a rid twn. 

vogrs from now we may need' h1'" 1?r.7?st clandestin ' spr'rice we * re

~r ba a • pa11 c° o1 the t-■ rc1 '-17 ■ tH.t 11 d. ennfrant
uinca ’ h in ca.re.trllv .controlled
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i Ii i
T 

n

■1.

5

6

through its budget J. evp' c and ma??rower levels let's let the
aaency decide how many pcnlo it takes to run a segment of its

own organization.

Mr. Inderfurth. A mw special- segment, though.

Mr. Kirbow. Well, snecial only because, we have concerned

ourselves, with the abuse aments of it under the assassination

tyre. thing. Of more concern to us should he the fact that the

analytical section out ther' nrobablv needs strengthening

instead of. worrying about emulating the size of the clandestine.
' • ' . ■ I

service. . ■ '

Mr. Inderfurth. Well, that comes up later as well.

Mr. Kirbow.. . no von think that size in. anv wav contributed

to the nlot against Castro or some

Mr. inderfurth. I think it

hatin America. ■ . .
Mr. Bader. Mr. Chairman. I

of these other people?

has 1. n c ove r t ; i c tion
■ I

throughout 
i

would support Mr. Kirbow on

■ I ? !
' 18

i 9

■ ' 20

■ <21
o e ■ ' C.:

End 38. b bit
24

this one. . . \ '

Mv own view is Unless vou're going to go to the full 

extent of addressing the onest!on of establishing mannower 

ceilings throughout the. Central inte 11.1 nenre Agency, to single ) 

out one directorate at this point doesn't real-lv make much 
' ■ L ■ . ' ■ ■ "

smse to me; though I.unde-stand the principle behind it. -

Senator Huddleston, 'mil. I do top.- T- think m can make

a flat statement ; '.^t v'l't rT-.'/ja mt tn'-, big -that Umts may j
I be a vnirt- somewhere htovr hsvi -id which is a v-'r.v • dangerous

TOP SECRET
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situation, But I don't think wo have determined that any- ' 

gnecific size has yet bc?n- shown to be- so detrimental and we 

could say that there ouaht to he a specific level. • .

. ’ I think the rest of that Paragraph certainly ouaht to

be continuously examined. ' ...

Mr. diGenova. The recond part of that paragraph really 

assumes that that kind of review would go on and if necessary, 

the committee could make a. rccomjnsndat-icn- at the appropriate

hi me .
Mr. Aaron. It orooosoe that kind oc a review. The

] -i-

16

IB

nurnose of having a 111^0'^-reIlina as it exists, as I say - ■ . ‘ i ■ ■ ’ ■ ■
I .

in other aaancies where one could argue that vou would have the j 

same problem. the military might’have an emercr-nev next 

week which would. reouire an enormous expansion of military j
. . ' ' ’ i

services. ’ . . ■ j

Now the point of it. io to nive really, simnly to give or 

snagest that the oversight committee- put in its arsenal of 

controls over the’clandcstine activities that the CIA; some

handle on the clandestine services number--because it makes a .

difference. .1 mean- thev gnu id nut their .money elsewhere.
■ . '. ■ ‘ - - i

. Senator Mathias, lin’..- about savina ''stablish and annually;

adiust, or from time to time adiust?.. .- ■ ..

Mr. Aaron. The ooinh is not iust to. set higher Jimi 

but rather to sav. io ■ s tool. ;v-d evm ask th» icencv

to' tell u-s what that cr ; 1 vo ’ know, they mi.'-fnt wo ll be

. TOP.SECRET ' ' '
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their authorized ^'■ •-■-rrr »;b

Mr. Inderfurth. ther alternative is to say should

consider establishing a 'aa.nnower ceiling.

4 । . Mr. Kirbow. Could I mat? the point tha t .oversight

of any agency necessarily entai ls looking '.at the number of 

people it has every year d'ccause vou have to determine how

much monev they’ve got to suncort and thev have to come tell ycu

that .
IF a’®'re going to b’lva ■an oversiaht committee, that is

one of the functions that it performs'. do it. with our

military services, but "we don't tell them

them all over in. that thev can:h put all

rl o <5 I- T r* .

Senator Huddleston, That's rinht.

V!

4 9
20

that we can't put

the

huh

Naw neonle. in

T don't think you ■ .
' . - • . I

■ . ' ' . _ ■ . . . ■ i
can ‘exactlv equate c land.?stine copra bion. with other tvnes of . j 

aqencv operations. ' ' ■ I

I think there's a diffsrcncs'here in the potential

impact. ‘It's a secret onoratlon. ' • .

' Mr. Aaron. 'Should consider establishing? I

Senator Huddleston. I think that. It ought to. follow

the narav?-nnh , leave the oc'on r?oh as it-'was and sac the .. •
committee- should also cons Ider <■ he advinabi] ity of ostablishina

a manpower ceiling. . . ' ■ .
■ ’ ■ \ ' 1Copi-pr tr d nq < 1 ■ |•• ’ ctnh 1T ppi 1 i nn . . ■ ■ I -

■ .................... ... .. . t
■ ' ■ ' ' '

Or c-i.rjinw . t .••'oh1!; r c tj know what sue51 "vaniand a ' ion
1 TOP 5BCRET ■ !
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j ■ ।

P .'.-vp cnr ’-his committo- * • i-q oyr 'h’u'r ’•-r-p that।
j ma^be thev ought to do.^cri-.htn" ■ but I quess it's all right. i 

Mr. Aaron. I'm <Vr?M we do that unite a bit.

< . Mr. Miller. We're inct laving out the agenda,.

Mr. Kirbow. Which in pot hindinn on them.

Mr. Miller. In th~ Government Operations Committee'

one of the provisions' of the hill, as you know, is an agenda/

'and vianv of the j terns thM-. ■ in that a'••end • ar^ suhnumed in • ।

j h i s . ■ . ।

Mr. Kirbow. ooesn ' t i t on. to the make-up of the individual

i ]

P

i p

. p

15 

n

visions? overall siz<* .of the intelligence community is ^he . ...

J ■ y they recommended it. end f think ’.hat's a reasonable approach, 
i ■
I ■ Mr. Aaron.- Turnim tn the question of the taenev itself | 

number 2.3. this aaaln is hot in khe category of R^itutory j’ 

nmoosals ’mt in the ca tmiorv of urgina the .Aq'encv to ensure ; 

that the skil ls of intel licence •collection are 'the primary 

criteria for advancement within the clandestine services.

Senator Mathias, varmw whaaement?

io Mr ■■ Aaron." Versus cc’^rt door? bions .

Mr. kirbow. Mr, Chairmen., on this one I can conceive { 
oi ' of nothfFin that would dr, ’aoro horm to- either si.de of this I

' r

pp question than to .say to a "’.nil who wants to devote his life and

o-7 'T-ake' a career in the cl.a'vb!;'’inr "ervic1’. that vr 1 can' net

,. . . ■f-rr'? r-'ji h'^inrr ! • ’■‘■■•u 1 ro 'mnfnqM !o bp '■-•’’tnc. ■ i
';j ' ‘ ■................ " ' ■■■'•■ I

। . . . . j
or; । You cromotpd op b:-''?1 fio ■'• at. khir- othor as’'?,’,t '"’t it. and. j

. TOP SECRET j
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« il ■ ' m

1 ' f-h’rrk it'-: iust totally of he^rxlna with. what -'on vnnt. If
j . ’ ■I •' ■ •

2 | von want a good . clandestivv' tion ., von want the best you

3 can find, and I think that he should net the same amount of

4
5 
g 
fT

?
IC' 
n 
j.g

1. 4 
। n 
i 4' 
i -< 
IB 
1 9 
.20 
21 
«7 ■?

0 4 
o 5

credit for being good at whatever he’s assigned to as being in •.

this other intelligence bus Ines's. . . .

Mr. Aaron. The in t ■' 1 ligence. business , of course, is •

L
। i

their.primary mission. .

M,r. Kirhow. Not if !.?.’$ a clandestine operator. That’s 

bin nrimn^v business and ho. doesn't have aw choice over whether! 

or not he pets assigned ’’’hen he ices in .out there as |

a iunior executive to the clandestine side of the day to d^y . j
. ■ ' . ' . " . ' I• ■ • i Ioperation. * j

Senator Huddleston.. '-ih->t does this nddrez's? ' I

Mr. .Aaron. This addresses. the- oroh.lem of the clandestine! 

service which goes to the several thinas. .Primarily it !

co.lloots intelligence. But it is in the nature of, or at least

the oast history of the Anencv, which hill can sneak more. ■

dirppHv to than I. that the covert operations neonle get the■ . ' " , “ . ■ ■ . I

1 bai-tpr advancement. It's in part built into the system in I
- ' - ' I

' ' ■ ■ - ■ . ■ . ’that vou can measure the effort of the covert action operation |

easier than this endless effort to recruit a good agent many !

times which will fall through throuqh.no fault of the agent

himself.
P m' I- he»»■m'or•• mr '-r h- .-> i , ,n (. j,ies ,, nr) | f-p

I . . ' ""......... '■ . ; . i
1 hiaber level attention cc’n I1'’ than somebody who's n no cd agent. ;

. TOP SECRET i
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h.-’.nd 1 r tu ’■ who is real'" • '-vynb?i!q nff in n v^rv secure. and

- remote. environment.

So in ah effort f hrv to suggest that they make a

1 real effort to compensate for what we have found in this area, 

~ j this particular thina is dof.anod to urao them to do their 

' best.to try to overcome that problem.

Now we wanted to out it in a wav that was not pejorative

and tTmt did not py.clu.de th- acemen’- of f ood covert operator s.

If von want tn keen covert ions I agree wi th Charley, . I
• . . . i

ven have' to bgve good or~s and- vnn've ant to reward them. ji 4
I don' t think tbat . this particular recommendatIon which

is to the Aae.ncv and not to statute d-ps

feit would do.

hat perhaps

It ei.mniu vraes that thev niw" the- oroner

weight: to what for the clandestine services is thoir primary

mlssion.

i 
i 
I 
i 
!

Mr. Bader. The problem of .it is we're not after this

really and perhaps it's a lan'viaae problem. we're not trying

to soonest here that the JutoLligence collectors in the career 

patters should be favored n-pr the operator. What we ''ere | 

after realIV was that ’-’c ta-o noticed over the vears and in | 

+•}>« rpaprd -f-hat- the i nt^ I It w-rm one-r a tor has tended to move •{I .. . i

along much ^as^er. .

What he has done, h's rrcioct? ar-' vprv ewick J.y visible 

while t p he1 liarnc ‘1 -■ " ’ : cm bn .s^'ne’-hinn that runs over !- . . i
vo»rs and I i ' n. hard f---' ’ n th- trenc!’r.s. And 1 think the i

TOP. SECRET |
v ■ > n >• -r uL .

I''

Mr.

the case.

from, about

Kirbow I'm sorry. I don't believe that that's

What I'm- reallv savina is-this. Over the vears

1947 on through the !Rns. clandestine operations

in were a way’of life.in the CIA. Whether th is in favor today

io or not is nmbablv on the eido. of no. if'.? not in favor at

oo the CIA 'because there are on' v 165 verTas .eome 50U or fdO.

,,. . Senator Huddleston . T rca Hv don 11 see that -a." being

z\<? r. esoiia t-bi <5 i 1' c ria’-, n -fuoetlon of t-»h91'ei iko
nl3t!4.A;?h*r'‘’ gnf.r?1 ’ an a '-v f> Th’s r;-':irp In .me bh- -'■"-•stion-

c n | is ’-’t p tbp C or not tho": .! ;’d‘ id o? la who r”n 7ire' '■’•••!-*• hn undo-.

; TOP SECRET
|| ■ . - Vn PD '"AWL . '

NW .50955 ' Docld:32423509 Page 106



r-j-~fnrentia' treatment

Is that what we'w

•Hlvpnrnment. within the Aacncv.

re inn to act to here?

Mr. Kirbow. They sav it's within ths clandestine servic

that the covert operator nets more advancement within the 

clandestine services side of the house then the other people, 

and I don't think our"recc'd supports that.

•It may be that vou have. found more of the directors

heina ^rom the covert sid« wF the house Pvt 'hat is not what th

Q n n f in

10 Uudd Cnn't wc hha.t within ths
.clandestine services our J nmitrv indicates that those in t^e

i ' i ■ ' " .

■ covert section have advan'csd in areat r minbers- more' raoid^y?

17 ' Mr. .nade-r. Jes. U think the record is clear on that
li . ’ ■

i |! within th* clandestine services.

• 5 P,’.!V’tor Huddleston’. tnd the Committee belioves -that •

in the .Money buaht to ensure that- all smnloyees, whatever side, 
. .L ' ‘

v/ he niven the onnortunltv>a?°.H on their actual skills.

;> Mr. Aaron. That’s the thrust of what we're trying to

io express here. ■

pq- Mr. tirbow. Mr. Chairman. I would like to reserve for

•>i Senator To'w on this ono hocaur:* I don't think the record of

<?o the .Comm! ttne cunnorts th’n’;.

oc- Mr-, dicenova. F'oy- nWcnt jf ■.’<? said thin - the /..'entrel

<?/L I n *-011 innime "hou'M cn/nn-r- •Pvt the st' lip of inf’li.i'ience

ct; co I 1 nI" i on ■ n >■ o ciivon c''!'"'.'. -cciijjirl’ c-it ’'.on r,c a erttorien for

TO? 5SCRST
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r ■

?i4v?ncpi’'en?: within the " '•'" t:tno servj c./o

Ms. Culbreth. Thoh vou got back in to what we-. struck 

out from the original,'which was as opposed to covert action

; operations. We deleted that from the earlier thing to try
I • k
i . . -l to avoid --
i ,

Mr. diGenova. I'm Frying to just paraphrase what the

Senator just said, what.they said was the thrust, which was

I 9
i

I h |
I

1. 1 ।

i

I 6
!

I

■] p, I

1 Q '
■ I

OO |

that intelligence .collection, caoabil i t ins an out on an equal 

Footing.with onerstions.■

Mr. Aaron. What t| think is a better way to put the: 

ppint, and it’s along thpit some line, might be to simply siy, 

to uroe that the Agency ensure that the skills of intelliglhce 
■. ■ i 1 

collection are given irnnojrtance in advancement v-i'.hin the 

clandestine services of that'.mission for the clandestine
I1 

services'. if vnu will.

In other words, the great bulk of the people in the 

clandestine services/ asi.cbnriey pointed cut, are in fact 

intelligence, collectors. ’rhn-- are. case officers for trying 
r1 '■ ' ■

to acquire information. end i think that what we're trying to 

arrive at here is that, it should be nb/nn an imnor tan co. that

cj ■ this skill should b° ni'-'yn 99 ironer th^cc a nd siantfl.cauce in.
f1 ■

99 proportion to the sign! ^i-c'.nce that th0 Aqenc’v accords to that

o-/ ■particular task. 'I
. ■

<-? ■] j her ' '■ ’ i *-* nrc‘ ',f°
i ■' ‘ .• '

. . cr {> Ar™ rjr. £ I- i nrr at th'1' :’rc*; 'dlU f V.f-|. UUt "Orb'' s’:9r-! v; h •.' . hecaUS'.

" i . TO? SECRET \ .
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I

j 
i

i
jl

I

.-.t 'clande^tinp sH ! ‘ t <-hr .•'vaii.-ibio nr^motions. '

most of them, that they ’• ahead and .1 think that that is a 

problem. You see it in ’^rmed servic«s all the time. .

I remember Commander Bucklev who. because he was a. hir PT •

hmifman. and he just bapnen^d to be culled on to take MacArthur! 

off Corrieed.nr., ended un n>> A'’"iriral, and I won't comment further.

■ Mov 't think there i such a human response to courage ' 

and darina and inivsual ski J ' that i1' c nojnn' '•" pr very hard i 

tn de f 1 '•’■'nt from h?vt”>' 'H natur-’’. nut l.ct in recognition..

Mr. ’ a rn»i . t patr. '> lot of th*” problem ip in the'
' . . i

. ■ . • X innMirp of thinns and th" «'’tut1 nd a tion 'ws to -■’ii effort tjo I 

nut 'in on m^ord ac tr'-.i rvk to 'TTi^ns • pa foi- • who’* 1 t^lnk | '
■ । . ■ . ■ . !

vm1 richt’ ”■ nav. ’ . ■ .

• action draon !-t^ntion to t'm on0r.?!or. Clandesti ne

■cnlinction, ,n..’U do not ''rm rULtr n bion to vnurssif.
' ’ ' ■ ' • ‘ d

. ’ . ; 1Mr. -Kirbow. There is mere haeic nroblem to this at the

n;n?ncv. T. did snend none !or>nnidr>r?>b] time in this business.

Thn prr-iicpt neon’s, the .t??<'rdo who turn cut to he excellent
’ ■ ■ ' - • ' . , Iin the AocncV and qeh the 'ui-d' promotions are not nqos ssarilv I
. . ' ■ i

nmnc t^d boca ns** fhnv nr-^ onor •’ f-nrr- a’nno . |
- ..........  ' . ■ ' . . ■ ■ ।

Mont of th" yriT’r f.tnf. ’'pcpJ.e that t!'1 m' have- - nr that the'!
bad in the nsr1’/ veers wan' — -i to .be i’"1' f t business because

tbab;$ fha-- bpinn a sp”' "id thov wil'. end u; ■ "ith' a
■ ■ ■ i- • ‘ ' ■ .

I-ialorlt” of th*? n 1 " ■ ■ ■ ' •

■ T’bv shoni .hi't t’-^v ' orerr.'wd ? Th-t' s t iw 'die

' ? TOF SECRO
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r ■ ■ -
h ' ■ ■ . . ■ '
h ■ ■ ' ' ’ ■
I •’eCiR ion. . ■ . '
I ■ .I .
| Senator Huddleston there are too many elements
i . . .

’'■:re involved in who oun'-t to to promoted-.. There are too many

! human. elements and somehndy i>."n bo make a. decision.
!f ■ ■ ' ■ ■ ' ■
|i I lust don't know ho'^ wo can advise them on that. I .
I ' . ’
J think 1 would strike that. I ’-’ould favor' taking it out.
i' ■ -

|| ■ Mr. Aaron. Okav. ’‘lumber ’’4 no^s to the question, of

j thp relationship br-tw^on H- ■ Annins tic confer' division and

j ftp (lirec!rnrate of onern tic’) c or what is 'chherw.'.se known as
I ' ' ■ ■ ■i the clandestine services. • . ■

In 1972. I believe it was. when Mr. -Schlesinger went

to the CTA , this directot-a to whose nr: ma r,;- responsibility £si p

II

'-I

■ I
-1 8 I

1 n ho

fcr collecting"ovnrt intelMporw hut which hoe a support 

function for the clandestine collection er the clandestine

recruitment, of ace.nts within th« I’nit^d states m then moved

the directorate

The Committee'

of joperat i ors . ■

q own hearings and t ?stimonv on the ’

their

1 Q :

pQ

«nhi?ct indicated that a' roasonnhlv. 1 arae portion of

activitv. a nd their contAchs 3 r p u n « d f O r bhe initial stages

of trying to soot. a so e p's , . nd'net neonlo close to foreign

into IIlmen CP agon t reernf : ric- n f t a r q e t n .

that unlike

I
I 
i

b1)
th?

Now there are. cup concern. about, that is

£ .j SO’ IT C° 9 ■ 1 ’ '11 r u V.-OS iF 1 5 P t CHV 1. 5

,-l I- 4 r V ' —-p ?- ■ - , 4“ . 1 i ■ 1 - : M r, - p ; P Q q i 1 f’ h ’ V? t. F :

•learlv clandestir

>?nn lr 0’1 an
rj ic p n q i q ( j b n p r? no*- a sr?v. I 'm no*- doirr’ anv

10 r SECRET
c n • } r ; UL
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I.
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i
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1 !
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I S

I B
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1 9

20

i
I 

| 

i 
I 
l|

s^vina. I -in an- ov’tt yr--;, r''rnnn. I hjinno 4'o the CIA.

1 would, like you to tel I :,p about your’travels or advise us 

on some subiect or what havo ”ou on an open basis, And that 

this relationship is comnle to1 v above board in every wav.

And you don't have to wrrv that this relationship is 

qninn ‘-o be used for arivir^rt purpose.

However,. it turns !out that some of those relationships ■ ■ . . i ■ ■ .
are or do or are hrouaht ! to-y;nV.-e into runp'-rt for clandestine ■ । ■ . . ■

nohivitie;; in which information is nathercH on neor-le who night 

he helpful in all the x-rays tr.d I think, we had a pretty good 

attendance at.that session when this was. discussed. . 4

So the question "wts down to “hin — this

! th? line between an oraarization as tn whether it;

rpsnpct. shcvJrt this be a
I ' •

!| is overt or not in every

hlurring.4 of

I . - : '

mission real!

concern to.

the Committee? And if 'i r is of concern to ths Committee, should 
1 ■ ' L ■ ■ '

we take some steps to trv to reinforce, its overt character ■

and separate it out from.-the clandestine services where it is

now located and where, nt least a few of th® neonl.® in the DCD 

have expresses some concern that thev will nov; become populated 

with real 'clandestine' operators and that they will r.enl.ly sort

i nf become another arm nF tha/- ornanixn1i on .I . . .................... .. . . . .

i Now Ri 11 Bader wonii like to ’talk to this no’nF. It

!| ■■fn^crlv ’•'■’S nart of ••ho di rn'-'tnra*’0 of i n *’ ° 1 1 i men '-"lich is
i ' ........... ■■■'"'■................. ■' ■„.....  ■................     ' ~ ' '

| the o1’ort. nr;' of the ‘'■'wnc'' to bo-'in. oi.tb a’vl r:r ' looted th-?
I ' ' ; " ' ' ■

i! 5. n f o7f i o*’
TOP SECRET
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li
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II 
!i 
i 
t 
I

J

- H’ \ '

• Tn other qovernmcn• r thig sane ,'un^tio’'> i n dene. for 

example, in Britain it's b-r the board of trade because a 

lot of the information in tnchnteal, economic, or scientific 

’n nature, which is also true for the DUD . as a matter of . . 

Fact. ' ■ .

And so the question that is. presented to the Committee

j is do we want to leave the nep where it is in the Director, of
I ' ' .
! Clandestine Operations? Do ye want to h?ve 'he clandestine

i service, if vou will, have a nraci-overt arm within the United « • ■

States widelv spread out thmuahewt 'th.e • United States? Would

we want to confine the clandestine activities to the clandestine

service and the overt activities to same overt erqanizatioA,

be that bach in the directorate of intel licence in the Agency

or moved out to the State Department or some other organization

which does operate openlv a matter of course?

Mr. Inderfurth. what '-'ou Id that mean in terms of

numbers? how large is the BCD?

Mr. Aaron. I be 1?eve ih is about ..1.50 or 2 0 0 .
Mr. Bader. There, are .3 8 off ices-
Mr. iaron. And thf'f are about two or three man offices

A lot of the personnel in the bl) are in fact succunded / from

the militarv services or t’^DA, tou know there are different

areas of the country that bav’' g $ rf nyn’) r kinds., '/on knn.>’,

or ,7'Ti on 11'.ire . t- >• ex amp 1 . J f thev'x.^- in^erpstod in
aaricu.1 turn 1 in I i.1’!?’1 c': o lot ' th'-’se i rv■>j. •' •vr;'? cut of

. • ■■ । •

' I ■ . -
HW 50955 Dodd: 32423509 Page 112
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e < r'K " ! 1-

!. auriculture. I mean it'”. -"■ !hmny kind of ii>ixhirp of- neoplo.

2 The CIA sort of dnw this in part as a service of

3 common concern to the intel .1.1 gence community and in part at

■1 least heretofore it does' the overt, collection function as a

15 service to its own analyst's.

6 This was particularly in the early days when we had
i

7 less access to information in the denied areas of the world.

8 It was a .very rich source o': information for us. It still is

? J ouite a n^od and important 'and economical source,, and it's 

It? a pood nrcaram. .The nuesticn is how much it should I? involved 

i'' p in clandestine support and if-vou want to find a way to 
I 
i • ' • X

12 encourage it, to. if vou will. smahasize its overtmission ■ 

l y ovr < its covert mission ni" do vou want to put it. hack into

some overt side of the Aoencv or the Government?

Mr. Maxwell. I have- some very. mixed feelings about this 

recommendation and the problem might be described better by 

lookina at the flow of information from the end point.

The FRD now is involved in the recruitment of agents 

for foreign intelligence gathering within the United States. 

A number of -times thev need. and I think they have indicated 

to the Committee that they need some helo in determining whether 

they should go to an .individual and sav, can vou introduce 

me to this octentIa 1 aesp1- of 3 nf 1 uenc*8* ’.n a corn try . c in 

vnn. in trciucr me o the 11’d p n t without that b 1 o'-d w In 

their ''tu.ps" ■

. TOP SECRET V' A • M? r* A U C ■
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f ■ ■ • i <•»

Tbe question then :

information that they iv'"1

H; r-.->n the’' bn nyov i dofl ’.’fth the

tn a How them to make a recruitment

■ ? that the Committee mav f ’ nd is valuable.
। - . ■

i I If it is from the ocii. it has all the problems that
J ■ ■ , . ■ . ■ ■ .

!■ J David articulated, and T. annvcciate those emblems. The.

question the Committee han to face is where they are going to

net that information, whether it should be for the DCD. whether

| it’s located in DW. from th-.- nc?\ whether it's located in the

o !l nni or -from the OCT. or toco ted in the State D«cartmr-.nt or ii • ■ ■ ■ ■• I
• n i iinc^.r Sti-it’? c^ntrcl.

1 i Mv own sense of that that the decision that was ipade

ip . bv Director Schlesinger .fn in pviva it from the Dni to the pfeo 

did raise the potential of comprcmisinn the nvort character, 

hi’ t it also made the lininon which we find important more 

efficient and easier to'manage and potentially easier to 

control if both elements are ”r.der the same set of guidelines 

and regulations which would novern the. DDO as' a whole' as to 

who'mav he apooroached. who mav he used operationally.

If it’'S put in another directorate or cut-side. ( think

there's a difficulty in that kind of control and I think it.’s

also, it obviously raises the.' •aue.stior of '-’bether the rep

I v?as noinc to n°t the 1 n forma f i on that;' it needed for a va.l liable 

function of recruitina fcrM-Tiorp while t.he'' 're in the United

n i-n op _•

I think Hm Co’’i'”.i 11■ ~e. oen r "> onv ryiwh^}- hr t but I

TOP'SECRET
VV O i?’ » •>• HAUL
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:> »■ ■ ■ ■ < io. ; - J- ■
I1 ■ .

!i . ■ . ■
h . - ■; ■

f think tha t the ^nd nro'i’i-1- !'vs ho be looi'e-i at in the recruitmen:

of spies, and secondly vr.’i have to look at what kinds of ■ 

assurances could be made 1 n ’ny branch of the government if 

overt collection is being mma as to whether that information 

vculd be used bv another frairh of the government. . ■

If DCD were entire 1v overt. and a promise were made to.

Mr. Bader that this would never be used for an operational .

i niirnnsp. or vou would nmmr asked as a con’-enting adult to

aid in an operational purrcvso, then the. end production might well| 

bo tha t the i'RD is aoinn i-.r sending oeople out covertly

ri within the United States to ccvprt.lv phi-pin Information to^

determine if they are goinc f-o make ~ cohort anrroach to al

foreign s»v . and I think that I have real hesitation n.bout- 

rnther than the information b?lno available from joncenting

, r- | individuals on an been bmiip .
|i ■ ■ • •

I v . Mr. Aaron.- If I could add to that. I agree, I think . -
■ I ■ ■■ ■ -

। 7 the. nuestlon is if you're going to allow the conduct of

iq rebruitrients to take nlaca and veu’r? going to al low in formatior

to be collected on these op or l.e . somr bodv has to do i t and ■ 

so you're not going to avoid ngv of those cuesticns by this.

The issue sees in -'art to whether the peonle who will 

initiallv.Henin develor-.it>' t-ha t information will be people 

with incentive t-o '"r-v if within certair' ••--unds or whether

| 'vild bp ino-nM-- 'Ojri' f- r-rr'W ov r rooo-3 to that.

I . ' - - ■ ■ ■ ■

I think IJiaf W ■ ■ I >- vv.vo piHiH i'!P :.n which -be
I - 'SOP SECRET
| ' . . ' . ■ • . ' n »p " fn-UL . ■ ' ’ ' .
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j cou Id ’ ''■a it inn tv .1<in-i larop- 
ii .
I .numbers of neonle who oth ■: < ^i'/c . if our other recommendations

i

i

j
i । 
ii
iil
i 
ii 
i!

I

I

!
!
i

i-i here are accented and ^ven. soi-je. of the .internal regulations

of the CIA are written.into'low. people- ./onld he -kind of off 

bounds for onerational

Now the DCD. howevn r. because it is overt, is-allowed

to deal with these neonin. ^nd the mpstion-is. well. the

I uncut-ives to bo scruhulcus ir t’.' a ir ac tfv i t:{ ?s , keeping them 

c-’prt and not trvinn tc um- people sort of for operational 

suknort and so forth,, the cuesHon is wild those ir-entives 

he hotter outside the nnc or Inn i de the opo or \-ouid it ma^ce 

a difference. . i

Thp second'point in. and this is ■: som^ wh" '• different 

i-nint the nCh is having ■ an i nrra asihg or oh ] pm . n > i t frankly.

Tori wp Jiav0 had tp s timon' tipri ; p-. pe i 5 on and others . he’s

having a problem because it is-ossociatsd witii the CiA.

Mow people are relucranh ho cooperate with them because

of f;on(,erri about • bei-na aawn a rcd with t.bc CIA. 
ii ■ .
i| tlv-v ac111a 1 tv do enoarr-^- in n>)rraticn?l s'lraicrt

1 ■

The i-'act that
00sn11 help

tbnt very mnch.
Mid . so the cue bion i f vou' Vr-o 1 |.v w?.nt the ' sliest

e ; ;n1 p>itation of .the forel'-'n 1 nt< Ll.iapnc«. boon fotei'm

1 ri t*-' 1J inc- nce potential of ti-" vnor ican vm-or.-io. w' a • '-Hinn

f- r> p pr'- r ’-I t !? "' ’ ’ ' V " । r' '■11 । 1 f ■ ■- '' । ’ . 1 . r:1 " \ ' : ‘ - ) C I :'; ™ ■ :i i < ■

7-kl -j r-1 ■ ,'i (<: unt T,-.imo 4; h ' ~ ■pirn, of '' 1-? n 'J C C1 1 n ° । '

TOSECRET
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h .

। j! v/i th it? . • -
1 . .

2 That is somewhat S'-Mra1-" hut re levant.

I P 9 nn r bor n t of S fn *• <> . f fh ? >tI- t-b'- vf'CCrd itOt a .11 '' ”oi.d OH 
t

1 rs':•; •
TOP SECRET 

V' 4 MM PAUL

•3 Mr. Kirbow’ Mr. <:hatrn?n , apparently they're not talking
I. ' - -

4 ; about doing it with an« f^wpr iwple or any different neople,

r> i hi.tf. you're talk inn about ■ cal I i nn it pome thing else.

n

Ic

IP
I 3

1-1
1 5

16

18
18 
"0
8 I
O Cf / ri.

9 '.1

Tn discussing thin with Mr. Nelson, under whom it comes 

now. and with Mr. Proctor, "hdor whom it Previously came, . 

the? dn not d-istinnuish un" '">f the problems, that- they are 

huvinct any nrohlens in maintaining contact with ever 100,000 
।

American citizens, who are bi nd of returnin’'! traveller.--and '

• that thev are getting the tvoc of information that these *

3oval citizens are willing to ■vivo to them. V

Thes° neorle advertise their address and probably nut 

their telephone number in the public ■ telephones iu each of thess 

31 of fices . and all vou hz'"? to do is loot it- on and sav that’s

| a CIA function there.

It is probably as ov<-”:t as anvthine thev do except

! testifv on the Hill, -which has income very overt in the past 

yogp op two , Rut -just tai’: about "’ovine- it hack into a 

place where they iust .mnesd it r'ut of on the lack- of some kind - 

of record that is not ’-'orkinn nroner 1 v- vev or more properly 

th^re. .1 don’t' think wn''r-~ in a nositi ph to-decide that. To.", 

dpg ide th-^r von vrant to ''.’w?- it put of . Up CIA r nd. into theq ’ ...... " ■
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4 V

H ‘ - -j . • . ■ . . ■
i I i11st t to ’i'-'- ”h .iwcoiW’iKhtakin'i w;’rj:-1' ! one
i . . ■ . ■ . ■

dace and putting it sorw nlao rise without-a record.

Senator.Hart. Can't we re comma nd that we put it back

in intellirience and the oversight committee consider that

after it'.s created and so on.

Senator Huddleston. Phy was it taken cut of intelligence?

Mr. Bader. It was a question of consolidation of ■ 

collection in one directcra.

Yeo sr®.. while the downs tic contract srrvice kis under . 

the DM. it was a' collection service. It was in an analytical 

branch and Schlesinger, as' I understand it, felt that it w§s .. 

the tidv tiling to do to put all collectors under the same r -

Senator Huddleston. Overt .and covert?

Mr. Bader. Yes. And T think the' issues n-'re have been 

very v»ell-.ar ticulated . ■ . ' .

I had very little to add to them. I think it is an 

issue. 1 have a personal concern that we have not taken the 

responsible, .officials at any .-length on the record on this 

•question of- the relative advantaaas or disadvantages.

fly own personal view with sonic ■ experience is that it

seems to-in? it would make a great deal of sense for this 

function to be under the PM tn eniphasize and underline its 

overtness and that the in dividuals who are in this particular

■ ■ <-i.] service or nf f i then ’-'o’.* Id - flow naturnd.’.;' from. tJio analytical
ar nir’o nrd it would be vorv di*'Cerent hinPs of ov they tended

. ■ TOF SECRET . ■
■ i| ■ u-.- ire <■ uu

■ . ‘ ' ■' ' ■ ■ .1
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I- h° before 1.971, 197?
Senator Huddleston .. I s rhere anv chance that .anybody

c would be denied the product of this investigation if we changed

■1 j it? ' ' - ' / . ' •
। ■ . .

5 i Mr. Bader. One of the things '-'p should hear in mind,i .
6 |j Mr. Chairman, is that if '^n co down the road and talk- about

7 | these various reforms or chuvies in the intelligence structure.

that mnvina the DCT function and- enhancing b’s newer? and then

n^rhans eventuallv serarati nw the Director of CIA fron the

IQ

1 I

i p.

r-CT . that at this noint it would seem logical’ fcr an overt 

collection side of an inteliJ cenco aaenc” to be with the 

OCT. . ■ ■ . - ' . -a

. Rut that is down th° road as well and nerhaos what we 

want to do with something -like this is — vou don't understand 

th.nt noin I:? ' . . '

Mr; Maxwell. No. T don't.
Mr. Kirbow. What he's r^vlly saying is that if vou move

all of this overt side cut of the OCT. vou leave the covert

io side out there without an- pt b|in sumorh function, which this

croup furnishes to them.

Mr. Bader. Down tho.road when vou have a PCT

Mr. Maxwell. if voo a s siime that the DCI is no! na- to

la the "'Mire DPI
i ■

C *■ r; r . [11 ’■ ’ 1 i-, »» tQS’i rd w® h_ ';p si t’’at.* r'n ■’•'here at'i

aebn-t ’’li'Ci'- b0 both "c..r r rb?
TOP SECRET
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■J. ft —.
h - ■ - .

. ■ i; -■ .. ■ ■ /* !! Mr. Kirhow. The,;c nut ther^ are not an'-nts.
8 j 'nhese are employees. And most of then, by the way, are former 

employees. They are retired CIA offleers. . .

I i Senator Huddleston. Thev are not mixing the assignments?i . ■ ■ - . ' ' '

“> . * Mr. Kjrbow. Mo, They, for example . I dor't mind putting

this on the record. . ■

. We-had a large international organization in the company.

. I.was with before I return? । to the Senate. Before we departed

w could ’i«t a briefing on thp nlac® where we were going to 
‘ ■ ■ - ' ’ - " i

i hind of safeguard against making defense mistakes, ar I when we

camp back, - they came and had lunch wi,th vqu and asked you ^o

kind of reveal or when vou --mre dealing wi th the director

‘1 h
1. -I
I 5,

16
17
i 8

of whatever it was in Sing^nnte, what wes the situation? What 

was . the atmesnhere? 'What's aging out there hecar>?e' ’.-ou were 

in a business atmosphere rubbed elbows and they came and ■ 

met with you and did this. -'t occasionally you would stop 

hv th? San Francisco office and you'd do this.

That's the business *-1’0.9° people are in. principally.

la Isn’t that correct? ■ ' . /

. Senator Huddleston . • ’lac ■ do you have any thouahts on

n i this? — ■ ■ ■ . . ■‘ ' ■ . ' - . r . i
p., Senator Mathias. ' think anyone has discussed ■

- ocTion number 2 while T'"° !.rp)? nlttim here, a rd I' hav?.n’t ' .
ci11im here nut is t'•/'re mny va.lu?’ .to

ok c u *•. 11 u' f it zM.it mud s; 'I T ■ ' c; Lo' 6 f a tc ?
, . ' . TOP SECRET
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•; * ■ ,-: k,4 if?, ?r-. * ■ : i J |
i ' ’ • . . .. I
1' . . ' ■

j . Junt to -be the ’ I’" ••'■'vncPt'’, onf of thn v.i.1 nas that

occurs to m° is to brine the State Department in touch with .

reality.

Mr . • Kirbow. We 11.

of the De.nart.ment of State

11 never net me to tell a member

r'-reonal business that I was conducting

for mv company in Sinaaonre because- I don't think that it

7 I would be - . : . . - ’
i

p |! I 'It nut if nersona! w-.. f. don't thin’" that I would ■

p have frusv^d them with bh°' peeress of what my comoanv's operati

ir, ! u.-Tere versus an intelliqen.cn organization,- Not an onen

■; i organization like the Donartmont of State.

Mr . Aaron. .The col leched bv the DCD is«

no

available to ever’.’

sidered classified or

Mr. kirbow. Thev ard

ft’s not

an”thinn el-

rnjo g t? ons .

Senatbr Hart. The principal arqument

record on this and for ’

is that there

to hank azardlv make this

recommendation without our record --■

.. . The .comnromise I nnadp^ted wa'’ a re..commended notion 1-

and that the nev?-commit he? look at notion 2 .yhen i’’ is in 

existence and has made a tmonrd. .

Senator Huddleston I'm inclined- to no ’with option 1.

I have a ue?;tion ■ c a ■' s •pho C r^TTl 1 J- h rr .c fpnpnii- he rma.fi a nt

Ko'-’ if’ th 1 S 'Ir: iJ' fr' ’•'Ork? ’

< TOP SECRET
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? « > :

Mr. Aaron. I jMi'b th i ok Hint 'n Hvoo ft! n-' i.h.r charter —
I actually you' can just sav "or ,.r. commend bv statute or ■>ou could

n-.v that the Committee recou’mcnds that it he removed or moved

hack, and vou can leave it to rhe PCI. to do it.
iI

Senator Huddleston, buot reco’mnond that it be done.
I ■ ■ . . . ......
| Mr. Kirbow. Mav I tfully reserve .on that?

Mr. Aar,on. All right. How '25 . we’re going . to get some

testimcnv hcinorrov inornri'i ri 25 and -.2 6 as' to v/tat th^v

.•’cton 1 Iv dp. and we "ill have that on th? record.
And 2’ will be m.orrd in-. m or ha ve talked a.bovt it 

earlier. And 2?>, then, the order of business, and th^t is

the. rronosa 1 that in fac’: co n>'-di n to • co!M Ider a model rather 

Ij.t ■. the British. which io? that counter ■ Ln hr l.lijr nor the 

CIA and bv ... I'ln sorrv the autJiGr cP thin is ncP he " .... .by 

the counter Intel! ioencs . t" tins CXA . and the. ' r!Tr b15 consoli™

dated into one organization aionn the iin^r: of Mr 5 or 6.

I. can never keep -them otraight,

Hr. Inderfurth. rive. This would ••••

Senator Huddleston. \ ''1 iere woul.d- that :v.!oncy hr- in the 

a t r u c 111 r e ?

Hr . diGnnova . ” hi? the r>oip.t r ••’as nr’■ n 1 tin .'jt before

that the domestic task fprr^ an.1 John JLl.litf lias soon problems

'.-H 4-h these r^commenda t L ;n<- that Th”, jv.st •■ .ot 1.Lab ting Hiis

i'OF scam
v. < ij u •
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"r . Hiller. Tied I,.....,,,.... hr h n pn 11. ba r d t h p

recommendations that’thin he deem by others. It's just an

1 ipa to be considered .

Mr. Kirhow. Ho's.re?'' it I reserve on this.
Mr. diGenova. I'w not surn that's — .
Mr. Inderfurth. 'hb1./ the military intelligence services

should be added to this fht, cta and militarv intelligence.

B Mr, Aaron. < f "o'j'r

a ' H o'Kiht ' v con so tda tcd ” I * ■
■ ■ . .

V- ’ Mr. Miller. .Thev re

■cninn to cor so 1: date that function.

’ 1 the- wa'r around.

slicktly different activities on

j j the nart of the military hecws? -they’re involved in base

12 protection. ’ - . i.

I ;■ ! Isn't that correct? .. y ■

i 4 i Mr. Snider. Well. I'hnh counter-®srdonade C'-eration■ i . 'i . ■ . ■ ' ’
if involves their own personnel world-wide. .

p; . ' tr. Mi],Jet-. But in oannection with bases', that's their

j connection. . ' . . .

IP Mt. Snider; Hot nyc?3^arilv beset- but information,

IQ militarv information. Ac lo>?.n ng von are consol iTatino that 
। ' ' ■ . ■ ' ' ' ‘

pg function. I don't see v-ty vw shoe. Idn ’ t include, the military

services'. ’ It's lust a small point.’ ■ ■

oo . Senator Hart. r,r. ''Mirwan, I certainly fa ver the

o-’ cwncer'h th'it if thor® 1" anv c>>p. area whore we s- ; e.”en a little
! - - .... |. y.^,1 p r’ i " Tww; f - o .. i- ’ -- । o J i ■>. ■ f-1 > -• p q r-- । n te 1. I i/! n "i" a. rc a s . ‘

- ! . • ■ ■ ' '' . ; ' , , ' 'op .’\r>d T 3!>r. know . or't-oc d . to -.nr thcT' cni"!;] i ? b w-f of ■
TOP SECRET ■
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‘I « - • > ■ ■:-« I) a * , 'i - I

? - i
1^ ■ ' .' -j n’’.^ h i cl i n<r r? laces for > >. > nty r>r ■""'•-th.ih tai "H If »-v . But

- I think -creation of a unit here and consolidation

i
I

I 
I

I 
j

’.•’on Id enhance accountab.i l itv rather than make it more difficult.

We have .found out in nnr Took at the Kennedy, assassination 

and I think in a number o* other ^instances .. COIHTEI.PRO and so 

on. there was’duplication and overlap and abuse and poor 

r^rformanco and misnerfermenre and about everything you can 

think of ooi ua on here bn tv '::n the t E j arv? the and maybe , 

cv^n the mijitary. |

So T think we have tn kook at comethine and noh just 

a mandate on counter-in•t".]. licence. I think this is a .soun^l 

reco’w.e nd at i on to make - ■ .

Hr, wilier. It doesn't have to be into a new aaency.

It mav he a relationshio that is less than an arienoy.

Mr. Aaron. Is if the concept here that this organizatioi 

would conduct all the counter •--intelligence activities abroad? 

t mean in other words, the c-nunter-inte.lliqence functions that i 

coorv station has to, in .effect, condnc t, . for example that

establishes• perhaps nuhn an’ ^vent in a .local snciiritv service 

to make store that local ppritritv. service is-coowfatina with

n9 nnd not cooneratinn with the Soviets.

That is the countf?*- -intelligence action. Is that someth:.n<

this oroaniration would ho ?s well, or would tlvre. be

an;dortm»• ■ '■ a 1 roi.it' '-of itihri 1.i.:r-?i।c? rier1-’.’. t ‘T.d ?

Mr. Eirbow. r * w'- ’ .r -r knl^’ua .•»bo<i-t duo V’'-'on;., n-j In maj'T
TOP SECRET .
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*•*
•I ■ '
H ■ ' ■ . ■ .

' J nr-morbinhs. manor r.'^ t-h^ FBI- hccnuRA thev .u~« their
ii ' '1 . . ■ . . . .

" j aments for dual purposes ••• ithe isn't out here law enforcing

i | on a Friday afternoon, then .he's doinc whatever else he's ■ 
h ■ - ■ - ■ ■ - - . ■ ■

i J nunlified to do in this field. ■

b ■ Mr. Miller. That’s mart of the mason nerhans that
• I ' ' . . . ‘ ' ''

f some of the abuses have occurred ,■ The grey area becomes very

niuvkv indeed because of the

whnrs^s the ' nursu.it of for^ :

Inal nature of the agent's activities,

I'n enemies, and 'ather than having

the band-n^fs of the situate on t-Upf. wp.' ve had in. the oasf.

i 1.

! P 
' i

14

i,5

1 7

1 °. '

1 n

co

1

? P

P ,!

that consolidation miaht remo''? that problem and it night upon 

examination lead to clariflection of role and remove the , 

kinds of crev areas that sted in the oast. But it's only • 

a suagestion to look into thoroughly. ft's nothing more 

then that and I think it has merit to at least look into ■

it thorov.nh l.v. ' . .

. ’ Mr. diGenova. That's a .specific recommendation that .the

new oversiaht committee consider that question. . •

. Mr. Kirbow. T wes i'let reminded bv mv colleagues that

that recommendation is rather innocuous . . They can do anything 

or not.do anything. . ■

. T“ do think here u-’ciu. ns we snanested earlier we should 

remove the words, during k',L'‘ next, vear,. because if they do ■

evervthim1 that we b^,;o rxc'^r'cnded. thev ven't'!m’’e time to 

go ho p'reh the <■ HHno- uping. Td- -don't that

the ovars ird 11 coTomt 11” --H bl ■ ce,'. .sidcr this?. ! thini that

TOP SECRET
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H ’-re revz directing ano’-'r >- o-rm-'i. 11«°‘' to go 

| a short oerid of time and the/ m.av have more 

r commendations that they consider too.

manv things within 

important

Hr. Aaron. Mow -•

Senator Huddleston. ' would like for cur recommendation?

ho he more specific, but. I recognize that? there are times when

we can't.

1 1

I M

) 9

The natural ones tier i s aoing to bo tn us as members 

what about recommendinn this study? Are you for it? Do you 

recommend. it:s a ncod th in a or a bad thine? . And our oiily 

response- can be. well, w*- drn ' r know. t;e lust think we ought ■ ' " . ' ' 5

ho look at it-. ' .
. > ■

- Hr. Aorond Well. I h’1 ink in some cases we're really .

talking about some ideas that deserve a measure wt Knitimacy

tn be seriovslv considered.. I mean, for nxamnl?. we ?zere 

i talking earlier about the PCT being separated from- the Agency.

I think the way the Committee came out it was essentially to 

rd ve' legitimacy to the idea and its. practicality or wisdom 

one might well question and look at further with tho oversight 

committee. . • . - . .

T- think that sort of falls in that same co t'yror v.

Senator Huddles ton . ' Hon'd. it he In any- to sav

because o’ the nature of hb.i ■' kind of achi vitv ' r hi
i ■ . - - ‘

I it dogs lend -ity'-'' f to nr>'- ci >dic ahusew.. 'Dwt th'-w

■ +-1-) i o ? . ■ . ■ ■■ ■ - -

hat

'act that

:• 1.0 .
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r 8 * “ f 3 1 2 ; '
!! ’ .

!j
li .

J, ' Mr. Kirbow. Sona the Indi viMm Is . wc r'on’t have any

j oreat big record that th^ru mako rogue agents out there in the

• FIJI doing this. There w?.r» rooue policies down at the headquart

। ' Mow if you have, the s?'^ kind of. ronup policy in a new

। agency, you1 1.1 have the sane end result. ' .

n So it doesn’t accom-iinh anything- for us to do this and

7 I noint at the individuals Mcaime it was a orincinal. 
I , .

P SenaMr Huddleston.' I didn't specify individua Is. I

g Mmt said it has hannenod a/M it's the ■are'i -where it. is

j n susceptible. ■- ’

1*1 Mr. Kirbow. Certainly the potential for abuse is g^eat

! 9 in this area and it should studied carefully and probably 

l| urncnt.lv bv the Pubcommi t too . I mean the now oversight 

i coTi'ni. ttee .

। r' Senator Hart. T t ■■'a. sn ’ t potential. it was actual. . I’d

। like to. see the committee recommend strongly that thev go in 

।i this di rection on the basis of our 13 months of looking at the 

। p damn thine .

। n t don’t know how Iona yen have to study some problem

1?p before you do something phoct it.

o । Senator Huddleston; Mi 11. I'm content to it as

on it is. taking out durinn ’ha ne:;*- yea*'.

<,7 Ms. cij I bre th hid wo. add m-ilituT?-' ^ervi r 'a ?

( , ’ ■ ’' r ’ I ■» 1 1 o r I: i n !- ’ ’t rj i - 1 j p f-

r, _ j Mr, ''Mhou-. ■ “,1 ’ w.’> ter ■ V-LM IJj'C’W'e Mm-k-i-Mpiw and le"'M

i ' TOP SECRET
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■ on*-, the agencies Individ : noave r"i^. the '-T.I and the CIA.

Mr. Miller-. I thin’-. nami.tia them is. a good idea.

. Senator Huddleston. 7 mmss this nets- into the domestic

4

f.

task force, also. . . .

Mr-. Aaron. Yes. The Coinmittee will Want to look at that.

Now if we go on to our next set of recommendations for

FN

P. ’

I ~

covert action, we can he 'halfwn” throuah the report. That 
i ■ ■
would be mn'H na to naa» 48. oWra we will -f-a’ e up a number Of 

recommend^, tions related .to c^wr’-. action a nd ' pa ramil i tary 

activities. which relate ho what the stated ourrose in ’law- 

of these activities ought to He.. what restrictions miaht 

placed upon them, what review and accountability procedures..

mioht apnlv to them and what kind of controln from the Congress's

standpoint m.iaht he placed on them from I-bo standpoint of

i 15

1 b 
V?
1 g 

I-'. 
HI 
? r 
p

either the budget or some other aspects, oa rticul'arlv the

naranilitarv activities.

If we start with the first, one on cage 48 --

• . Senator Mathias . ■ Mr.-’tlmirman, don't vou think we ought

to skim linhtlv. Much as we are all desirous to get to that

halfwav mark, I think we had bettor look at the text very lightly

beninn-inn on nape 42. It wouldn’t take v°rv leno' to tn that.
. ' (P a u a e)

■ Senator Mathias, rrchlcni th ■ thr tnonl.-?
y-fr-yot.I'hn*- ■ ’C’!C'rsv ./rp: t-'? ?■ 'ise?

ha1-'' a rnc^'rd ko .r’-'r-nort the.

TOP SECRET '
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ii
I
i

I
I

Indonesian reference? -•

Mr. Bader. Yes. •■’■' have •a ■ ma a or 

i ii fact. one of our. bincest studies.

s t u d v to support that.

Mr. diGanova. That raisrs the issue, if I miaht say.

5 i| of a. question that I just want to kncy an- a matter of

i 
p. - I 

g

i 
i e

n

information.

Have we resolved the '■’vest.ion of whether or not the

Annncv aar’^s to the relfa? : oF g. second cov-wt notion paper 

when. then;1 was an an roe won h •■'tmarsnt.lv reached before that ther: 

’•-Quid he eni? one cover4* action caper. and that ’/as or Chile?

■ what's the status of vneotiations now to release this

Indonesia rarer? The one "n'i'r" . !*a lb Ahn about.

Wasn't there another detailed nsnar on a

i '

cjvprt action

14 vener that w? were considerinn?

1.6

Mr.. Aaron. There was a parami Htnrv naner on Laos 

which the. Anencv would like p.v tri release and they are now 

reviewing with the view to'.-mri permitting us to do so.

Pena tor Mathias. that ?!iout the Indonesian?

Mr. Miller., That's cb-md fled .

Mr. Eirbow. And the cup. r,n cr.^pr.' g

Mr, Miller. That's 'iJ av", i. fic*' , tc'c .

Mr. Kirbow. Ttprr ip n ?-lassifind-.record that will

Runnnrt this enraan♦- Tim!:” ’-'’.U no!* F’P n’thl.rcc'-rd.. hut

j F ’’•n’j ’--p;-! l-h'i C ' her'" . ’-nn •-.pill -I cn ,n 1- i r j > • nny other

TOP SECRET
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H . ' ' ;
H ■ ■ • . ‘ ■

ji Senator' Huddlea t'- ’■ . r-'n i/i v’p i’.;ti-o omt? t t nd r'F a footnote

' Mr. Pader. Senator, ^n- the re-ult of the Indonesian 

operation . the '57 operation is- vide.lv known but it was a . . 

failure. He want to. sn”' ■ -’-t th” Sumatra rebels and they failed.

and sc did we. . . . ' .

■ This was when • tnrr' was shot down. _

>• Senator Huddleston. Pack on naue «4 . this term sheep 

i-m is timt nutf j.ri ?.n t? ■ .

Hr, Aaron. He b ■’d a inpn discos a ion of tl'.at. a. matter 
■ . . ■ ■ ' . . ' -

r r fact. P'0 ’ 1.1 ho qijidb*- ih’o' Comnyittv1 . - '

Sonator Huddleston; Stori lized e.'iulr-w.nt-.' what doej?.

that. mean? . ' - ... • J ■

Mr , ^roh. That oo'if otKont whose origin rannot be

Soi'Aton Mathias. !,'bnc-jpr th? editor. I hoop that

some of these howevers t.hnt ors used to heain sentences with

will be put followinq the first verb instead of at the beginning

cf the sentence.

At the top of raw 'P r think von should make that a 

little strenner, ef feed; i inncrtsssipnai oversight.: I:no, if 

fh«y. have 'the. cuts to I'',. 7 '’roan if ft.ev dm ‘ t use it,

.if isn't worth anvthir>r’.

m (iieppovn. ''rH-n-.'T p'onld vo’i ’ppvp ■ P/ ’'nr ff;it

1 n; >r>cr •- • r> i-herr': ■' • ..

O--),;. 'It, y]| I - ■ ■ 'I 7 ’ ■ ■ c;<- i ,i. t c.- Wi ■ n J

TOr SECRET. u, ' f?n °AUL
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* '■; fl * • *

’■•onid i i h- to hr a 1 ’ rn 1 t.Vtr ?t.”■ .
Mr. Aaron. If t.h-T" is th* wi ’ 1 to exercise it.

Senator Mathias. Becni’.e'’ vou know. vou head into the.

rxacutive Branch and there's -motional anneal with the flag

’-.•avina and the Star Snan<t]?d ’’anuor Imino nlavod on bl Capitol

st^ps end ’all that kind or thine. It takes some conrane, and

T. don’t think, we ought to dnenni?v the fact that, just the 

my rr. Fact that vou hold qf tho mr-p, that it' makes

4 *- n p n s ’/ T~ O ° C1 T r ’< r-z’ .

- Senator Huddleston. All right ■ 1 re readv fee

ri r^^nmnandabion number 1 on w-no n a . •

i ••> Mr, ^aron. I'm onim- te ank' P ill h’ad?.r to speak to^.th<°s

I"; rechmmendatjon.'?. He has icnp the mainr '-'o rk -'.n this. I 'll

•] ,j i".Rt simnlv make one point -H th regard to the first .on?, and

। i; that is that in niving’ 'Hm A-rpnc” a charb"’" and writing down 

। some of the things that it to do, including the- conduct oJ

।,.. covert operations, the concept would be to use the Title I

re of Irvine to also set forth soi"P of the rumos0- of 

these missions that the '^'’jld ho wiven. and in bhat

context the ceneral iniw’wb.i on.s ■■ ■•

The '^i ret reconppnaticn would arise to be ^uoc1 men ted 

bv the specifics that cl.

My Vader T t r ! i t 1 r* p r* V P -T O in n 1 c a 1 u p *• It is

i n t-onWrh in Hi? f’v.g- i n-■ :.p; — uudcrl'’ w> bf-x. -.'i-y- ■ - the

TOP SECRET
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-’cl nnd not a routine m . it ’ s a ’ ro J n t-r-nded to

underline ' the Committee r '-ri i?. ion that covert action aoain in 

the exceptional nature should he used onlv when other means

1 । wi 1 1 not do. . ■ .

h And then it goes on to tart about that, there should be

6 procedures'for seeing that ther« is both careful and thoughtful

7 and thorough consideration oK the general nolicies governing

p covert action and that the".- nrncodures ?nc 1 • 'de rarticioation

o 
i

th i
■|

i i

I . 9

I ■
i

11 i

; 5 |

J 7 

T?

1 a u 

ho

71 

op

of nolicv,makers at the highest level and lip mn’ hod bv ■

accountability. ■ ■

What we’re intending '.’o here Is to underline the&e 

’■arinus points. the exceed vr^. 1 mtur'' . fnl 1 accountability , 

thnvonnh . systematic review.

■ Mr - Tuderf urth. /''bo ^ir^t is 1 eois lotion authorizing 

th® conduct of covert action*! mokes clear. That seems to be 

sort of present legislation. There is non®.

• Mr. Aaron. It should sav, recommendation•1, that the 

legislation .authorising th® conduct of covert actions make 

clear that its nuroos® is to rssnond. ■

.. Mr. Maxwell. Th? rirotipb is there isn't following from 

the charter, section in th® first set of rocowieMh.tio'm.. the 

recommendation other than hh® v®rv earlv one about wsc that

’ o-z nharter for the CIA ankho’"*-in-T the following ‘'unrt'nns should
. r,-^ | b® drawn tjw-1 that because ii'-.'rr is not' . that rocoTni'n'dation

i ' ■ ' . . ' .

■ ■ .-,t; Lin thi'' section.. I thi'-’* "1 c1, ' s r" wnt :'s. ar®. rr-i "d a ir. .
• j ' ' TQP SECRET ' . -
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p

I' I

1?

i

i 5

• 6

i n

’! g

pr.>

I •• ' ■ ' I

| Mr. Tnder fnr th . ” ’"l’c add -a 15 no th-^t that charter

. should state that and t!m no into this.

Mr. Kirbow. Are/yon rncomendinq a revision of the

19'17 Act to change the charter oF the CIA or to make it clearer 

or more specific, or do you vrant' to -simply indicate here that 

the Committee recommends that hv statute., covert operations 

or covert action be authorized?. .

! ■■ Mr; Tnderfurth. T ’-bin it should, all he in one niece
! '.......... . .
I in the omptbus legislation - '

Mr. 'Aaron. Yes. C think that in fact in the beginning 

and also, in the section it aimnlv savs that-the CIA is |

■ authorized to conduct, if vou will. €r3oionagc and .that it also

' ombt to authorise. it also’ sun nests th nt thev'ro authorizedi ■ . •
I . g

tn conduct a certain amount of ccunter-inlelliqcrce.

Mr. had’er. We can no now to cage 49 where ws- have !

attempted here to lav out for the Subcommittee's consideration.

Mr. Maxwell. Just one comment on 48'. The first clause

■ after the semicolon, there mav he, a more artful way of saying 

\ that, locielation should make sure that nrocedvrcs he developed 

within the Executive Branch-.

Is that designed to do that by legislation or is that

= recommendation? We made some recommendations by statute to 
• ■

sat un a rrob an ism - and there ma’’ b^- a. more art’1 wav of 

ervino' that , -

Hv. V.pdpT;. v VP.- r-fjn 1U'’t no from '■ r 0 cedvtC >
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'.31,

be 'developed within the !:c'".‘i! ti’/e Branch.
Mr. Miller. You can do this in various ways hv requirement

c i reporting to the Conur^.sn -

‘Mr., Bader. On pane 4 9, top of the cage, we come to the

hard problems here, and thif section is addressed to the questio:

of specific, prohibitions cn varieties of covert action. It

notes that the Committee han after its investigation of alleged

assassination attempts, hnc recommended a st"tube to forbid ■

such actiyities.

What we out before the Committee for consideration is

a staff list of other pose th l.n-recommendations . You can sep 

the first bracketed one where there i * s<w« dispute as to 4

wn^jh^r that should he so .included is all. coiltici 1 assassinations

That is to move from foreign leaders to a! 1 political 

assassinations, and we can. ceine back to that. The others you 

can see are clear, and we would welcome ■■comment. '

Senator Mathias. What about religious assassiations?

Mr. Raider. That seems to be part of the .problem, Senator, 

with using all political ^ssnssj.nations. It.becomes a bit 

hard at that stage to. He limited., . .

. Mr. Davis; The Dypcptr-r- Order has all political . 

assassinations. They are c-p us. ' .

Senator Huddleston. Tn the hill that w? ’pv? prepared

and in-traduced win. h de-'" it .
’ Mr. Prkt, It '’'c - n-'^ tbut the - by ecu 1i v" order does
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• -« j* -

nten further.

Senator Huddlest ’io. we intro'hiced an anti -assassina-

hxon bill, didn't we? ,

. Mr. Bader. Yes.. '''ba’: " poke' to foreiqn ,1 cadets.

Mr. Maxwell. The Mil itself,. I think, would have covered 

foreign individuals as well as, because leadership was so ,

broadlv defined. . ' ' .

Part o* the problem ' u the recnwo^pda■ion that came out 

al the staf - level, 'was that anything that ’•’? sa! about non- 

foroiqn leaders or domestic assassin? bions or the .lil" implied

that the Comin.itt.ee had inveskina tod alienations about that^and
‘ ’ i

m.i nhb . impl.v that some credent? should be given to- charges that

the Agencv had been involved In attempts. ho assapwjnate people 

in the United States, and that wns the nr' blew of trvinq 

ho word some prohibition that went beyond the bi11 that has ■ 

already been introduced hv the Senators. ’ .

• Mr. Kirbow. Or of some lesser military-type individual 

in a foreran country-. Yon hmw. assassin?tina a sergeant .is

orettv bad as far as he in concerned but it would not necessarily 
p - ' ' - . i

he political. i

ffenetor Huddleston. i-'bat about ntace time? Should that j

bp in there? , ■ ' ■

i Mr. Kirbow. 1 Ibini- rj>r bi 11 disk Inouiet .fl -hetwnen peace

b-i.n9

; !tr: e f- j ;->n

'■r . ' '1 ' ' S’--:: ■. , - , -

r> । 1 - ■ - > ” p: f ? v i m r i f u e t h n •; I •? r e , th a t
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■I

on! iticaJ. assassination'5 tn ho riigrtncol forthrr as

nrohibition at all. . ■.

Mr. Maxwell. Perhaps Jf the- Senators think it is 

desirable to say somethinn. tha ntaff■con Id net lanauaae which

would not imnlv in anv that the Committee has-found credibl

evidence that the CIA was ennaoed in activities bevond this.

6nt which would reflect their desire not to< their desire to . 

make clear that the CI’' conM not do that'.

, Hr, Kirbow. It's mor a 1 findinn tint it isn't

nac?nsati.|v based on wronndoinf» in the •

Senator Mathias. Th's renctitive hnt that's all rihht. 

for emnhasis.’ . '

Mr. ” i rbow. We could >'ort on the lanatw* and show it . 

to you anain.

Senator Mathias, What about the I’crnl-cn??

Mr. Aaron. I’m not nulte clear on this first one. We• 

will'draft some language that makes clear that we did not 

ririd anv evidence of anvthinr? other than ’'/hat we.'ve found? ■

Mr. Kirbow. Thor, we didn't find arw evidonce ’-''at would 

indicate that they had c-nca^'l In these other tvr^c o. 

assassination ■ activities l-’i*■ that we ''’ould orcM ti r ;• anway, 

other than political loaders. Tn that, .thnuah . w« >’^n H.dered 

that 'm.a.io>' o’* co Ionr I. ■nw in one of; in Hi® hq- 1‘-h । r -ration

Mr.r-r'i i 1- l- e- - l-h j nc . <•: • '■ r "W ■' th.n t . ’ enn r'p-il-p । rrlfrar

-.in-] pho1/' -t'n- 3 ri •■!!i [- ■ ■■; • W^non; -ion T f-!■• i । '• 10 t th-*
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» -1 r . t!

Cf'n rwr 'i

■ Fha.t we had

hhat it nn<- ;

Just not rev-

hnH r^imJ ' evidence

e,

r

i o

u

ib 

ij?

!.4

1 6

17

I 7

19

SO 

ft ' 

PS

. Hr. Bader. rerhana it would bn helnrul. Senator, but

nt the same tine the Aimi ninfrpfj ,in has ewe forward. v;ith
' ’ ' . ■ ■ ’ i

language of all noliticaJ i.nations .,' which seems to me

’ould indicate that it’s not a guestinn of a.finding.

’ Senator Huddleston. jo ought to recommend. passage of

I Hip til] that we Inyo sowi (f 'poth 'in' I '
r -.......................■.................................... v ' ” ' ■ ■ ■
I
! . My Kirbow. And coy r ',ir. cq 'thn' Ireislation. I

. • ■. i
I think von con Id just add T ighJ-. on to thi^. . Uq recro^ended it

■then and the Committee conttnncs.'to svnpnrt eneci-nent of s^ch

J-?oin 1 ation . ' ' .• .

m r . a ron . Numbe r 2 ‘;af,ins tbc’ Commit tee 11 as a Ireadv

v’V?<Following its J nvsshi gation or ■alleqn-i ’assassination

at t ™mts, a statute’, to ♦'or’^a id suoh • activities'. :i;he Committee . ■ . ■ ।

continues to endorse that. . ■ '
■■ ■ ' ' ' ■ . ' , .

Nr. Maxwell. It could sav the Committee also endorses
I . . ■ •

or recommends• that hv s tn tn he the r>resent- Executiv? order in

recard to permitting any rr/! i ti ca 1 asraor: i ion he enacted in 

nence. firm , .

Senator Ih'^ilp.nton . !,F,b. about '■’’^ri'torat io a. II’/ elected
. ■ r

'rnyern’Tients? ' ■ ■

. Sriifor. Mathias. ’ ’■ r-"-d no ; ’-'p do h'-'th? ’!hv don t ’.’a

i !v>b rna ! -m and

i-h-^ T'r^s ' 'B-y t i n I /H r' ’ • ’- ' 'ri>nv no’: ■ lv -alJ.nl • • 1-ut
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mi ■'* K, h. ?t 8 . ■ ! 3 ~

n '^inrint t 1 >oth .

Hr. Aaron. Would ihai- indude snpnortim the Executive

3 Older provision being in th^ lav; or just nupnorting?

i . . Senator Mathias. And ’die Presidential why don't

5 he ambiguous? . . . .

5 - Mr. Kirbow. We endorse the concept. .

p

o

10

11 

! 2

Mr. Davis. If they’re not different. : '

Mr. '’inenova . Thorn in a recommenda t' on here that other 

fv^cs gf ro'.'.prt action whir1’ sbouId be tanned, • nd since we're 

ha'king ahov-h a statute which we have submitted which bans’.

it we would then ban bv statute. recommend bannine by statute

all political assassinations which would on 1 a me the President's

Bxr1 mtivo order into a law avl then the r«nt of these- just 

assnmina for the sake of arwr'innt that fhn Comini t tee wanted to 

do that, it would be a reccmw.2Wiation for legislation which 

would ban all peacetime political assassinations.

Mr. Kirbow. The staff could work on that language a 

little and net it back tc voir. . ■' :

. I think we know what v'mi want to do hern,, don’t you. ■ 

David? . ' ~ . .

Mr. Aaron. Yes - I think we can make a. fix, jurt make . 

the point that the. noli tical 'CPassinabions point is putting 

in law what the Executive Order is an proposed I: the E.iecutjve 

Ppgoy- ny -,->.<7 rrc”1' ■’ '6 h-' f h’lxr'--'Ittvf;’ <'rv'-’'r . ■

rjr So • p-i r nudcii. er’-o.n . All ’'''fhc . J t's thn’i. tr' n” er th row'
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■1

5

'.1.0

! 5

I £

I ■ v jP § ' I
h - ' ' ■ . '■ . 13G |

h democrati c.a1 1 v elected "'~ ; ” rimmnts . . .

. Mr. Inderfurth.' 1 '•vHht mention that Cyrus Vance went 

beyond this. Ue said aJJ in^erferenc^ in the electora1 .processes 

of a countrv should be hann^u .Mtich toes beyond this. 
• ' t . , ■

Senator Mathias. Perlinns that was some subliminal ’ - '

influence on me. but I've -<ri then down efforts to subvert a . 

valid electoral process. . . -

' It ^ens to me that that. is better hp'-ause when you
I ' ; ' ' ' -
| talk about |overthrowina ? ••hp»cratica1 lv elector aovernment,

Cod knows' what that is. bud I don't t.no,! that you're really 

aoina to know what a valid electoral nrocoss is. The Republic 

of Venice, where they have a 'wr" limited electorate. elected 

those. But nonetheless, it van their.cons hi button and it ■ 

wasn't very democratic. . But whatever it. " n, and. this would be 

in line with Ceorne Cannon's testimony also. . .

We finally have ack.nnwledqed that the Soviet Union has

a legislature' of sorts and we acknowledqe their electoral 

nrocess - although we don't, think much of It.

Ms. Culbreth. Would uonr use oftb® terrn subvert, would

you intend, to Include-wi thin. that, nre -’ent!.na the CIA from 

ahv kind, of political or rrornaanda in connection with the

elections in another counb.-y (>r ;-.ny kind of sunnort to one of

' .. ' p-r, the candidates that we mi think, was a. hotter- aandHda he?
. ' । M r Ki rhnv V’o. 11 . • • r- -> 1 (-l r = o > s 1 !- of :. L , ....... . .... . . .

cp, Mn . ^ujhreth. '''th could ‘v< u not subvert the re-sults bv
' . TOP SECRET . '
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. N - a .M « : V, gi 8 ' I j '
ii ' . . .u
ii ' • - ■ .ii . ■

1 i influencing the carrying ch- nt ’-he p’ectjrn?

? . Senator -Huddleston. . we subvert our own. elections

b p/ery time we run. ' •

-} i Senator Mathias. - rK' original. .suggestion was. efforts

h to overthrow democratically elected governments. I mean both

6
(

p

9
"I o
II

■ I 'I
1 v
.1.1

I b

of these -- efforts to. subvert the results of a valid electoral

J process. ■ ■

’ Senator Huddles ton . ’ think that's a1!, right.

' Mr. Inderfurth . In a sense what is a. de'-ocratically

I

r 
i 
i

i

e 1. e c t ed a o v e rnme n t ?

Movnihan savs that in the H.N. there are 24, so in B • 

sense we’ could actually list them. .. ’

Mr. dir.encva. What about, what is a valid electoral ' 

process? whatever it is in each country? I mean the communists 

have one rartv and that's a valid electoral nrocess in that.

country.

Senator Mathias. This would be Cannon's advice.

Senator Huddleston . Well... I think v/e have to recognize 

the rinht of another •coimtr” to have their electoral process 

and it would he valid if pop.'-one in that .country wer* attempting 

i ho circumvent their es tai ■ I.' '-hod constitutional procespns. ' 
I" . ■ ■ . ■ '

Mr. Maxwell. The-cm-’I Kier in the Senator's proposal

was >1?mccretic, so that a’- Is t. in p.am<? w^v it r33tric::s the ■

!i * ' »• ■ •|| not ion o t' a 4icta!,'r. . . .

I) Senator H U'.l'I 1 r! ■ ' •••> !'-’n .1.1tc rmi na hi on. .”1^ <.-he r-bouid be

. TOP SECRET
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i 3n
J ‘

' I , ■ ■ ■
in thorn. • ■ ...

O - • ‘ ' ■
Mr. Miller. What o--'?nn ^onld... this nrohib.it? In our

actions in the oast it wctV'1 r-vo!».? hit Chi I ® . Iran --

| Mr. Kirhow. . That st,•>->•?. n-C th® Chile operation. ■

Mr. Miller, c-ua i a . ' ' '
. • ■

Senator Huddleston. T'■.’ouM.not-nrohihlt Annola.. ■

। . Mr. Aaron. Tt sigMAi t ::ome thirrrs that transpired

ig

I 1
I c .
'' I
1.4

•Mr* Mi 1 le.r . It ;;rj! ip> < - >7oh ?.hi t th? actir' ns in Italy. 

wildn :.h it. and Fr^nc*’?

S" pa h?r rhid-' leeton - Th om the rorm subversion.

i?n v-nr? iash asnietino on? ' i-To, •

' Cr. Assirtim th" ■ he4d ol on- "lortion during
th:' ?l^ot.iofi nrocese. do?®' noh annoar h.” the insert of 

t.1’? Corcnii tt®® . . ' ■ . ■ .

Mr, trrron, I wouMn'-T think, that '<ha t ie noino on in

Portugal Insofar as .we kn->o-oh:. that in non Id com? under this

nrchihition■
I 9 . : ■ ' . ' . , ' ’ ' . ,

. Mr. Miller. So' 1 T .bl run 1'o t too h tli® Ilk®.

Iran, Cvateni 1 a .. and Ch 5 In.

Aaron , An:’ I U dor O'-— n _•
g? 113 her .ntidd .1 ® s* on ; C j'?

f' at
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4

• s

:! ■ ■ • • .
d . . ■ ■
J ' Mr. tnderfurth. i'mt to h" • a 1 n advocate for

then, using your language, 

or subvert the results of ' 

be too short a leash . 

k that's a question the .

a

•a

moment, we don't want t/;

nator, the efforts to influonc0

valid electoral proem

Senator Mathias . 'Ilia'-

Mr. Inderfurth. f n

Committee has to address. Th would he a very short leash.

’ Senator .Huddleston .• J'”1!. there are 'ifferent wavs to

I n F liirnc0 , a nd there may b” a nroner wav tn inf 1'. once.

Mr. Inderfurth. Jf there were a ironer, then uerhaps

j i on” could define, the improper w?v. influenciha bv passing ^ioney 

ip covert nronaaanda. and that tvoo of thine.. . * ■

13 Mr. ''irbov; If tb” Committee's intention is after

J-I the nerson is .elected and vou don't want do oreve.nt that kind

oF nerson heina put into office hy anv means, -then you do it

in here.
V?

11 ’

IQ

CO

• If vou do not. intend as a committee to.preclude using 

the-press or using other things to influence the. outcome of 

the election, then we should he. solid, on that and stav out ' 

of that area. But it's t’r> to the committee to decide..

Mr. Bader. This lauouaup sneaks tn suhvrrtirq the

results, not influencha th” untenme. ■

Mr. Kirbow. And ho osys that was his int’nt.

■Sp.! va.tcr Hji- 1| tn" . does '’nf. ‘.v’ from
^r: "YI-f >. H rr in vo J v”d' an '-v* ‘lid ij> f f ’ v .' •
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I- 
:i

r’r . Bader. Or i” ~-'.r 1

Senator Huddlestr'n . kbit's nob a subversion of the

process, that's an assisMco.

Senator Mathias.- ' That' e narticination in the process.

Mr. Tnderfurth . t'hnj- about aft^r nn elect i.bn but prior

to the formation of a coalition novernwent?

Senator Mathias . ■■ t- would think that would he. subverting
. 1 : . ' ■ , ■

i f net in there and |sav- -■ 7 'r’1 1 . we ?r« wo- vied about who

pncul® have elected .

T didn't know- it iw a r Con er -a 1 Ha i au.nti 1 th. is afternoon

i j i but T wa° aware that .some An«ric?.n official had. made a

I n threat to Ml therand that he '--mi Id he i n trouble i f He wer*^

। • j •-> j ■f-cd rri Cir'isf^r and tt^rnnted to Brbnc radical
I ' i

-j .i 1 o f £i e ts into the French C^hi’’.e!•.

I k Mow j t. seems to me that khat. is a threat to ■ subvert, the
" ■ ’ , ■ ■ ■ ■

i p, -French electoral nrocsss and it in fact wn carried out. that
■ ■ ' i ■■

i-■ threat I think that that ’•’on id be -prohibited by this language.
i ■■

) p ■ Mr. Aaron. T take if- th'-- wopl subvert oops to covert.

m I activities. Tn other words, if ^pneral. Hala suid t:h?t nrivatel

eo hut: didn't m«an it in terms of covert action, h" iu-’T ya id the.

United statos 'noimrnnmnt’ 'will ■ —

Senator Mathias . T- 111 irk the Freni dent of .the t'nited

■''totes or vh° ^crpforv i Skrte or t.lw.' ‘''.oovotP, '■■' of npfianse
•-mbrbf. vrrv ^--’11 <>/-. in r’ww: k of - e.1 ovis 1. on rum^ras and

।
I nn’rtbt 0 a’v ■ b”"dw iy v--’; r-n I: n re’- ■ 'Un iv t I n the Cabinet
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'! nnJ under the parti am?n’■ ■ f-ri ■ vou uo him .nrcosa to
I . .
HWs secrets, then tbr’-<- ‘ s -r^inn to ba hell, to nay., and we're

filing vou riaht now. ' ■

7 . ’ T don't think that' r ■'uohfhited . . • .

5 ■ But i f we shadow rim around and catch him in some

6 ■ ccmnrcr’isin.q nersonal nos i ti on and use the oho touraphs to

7 blackmail him. or anvt.hi.nq ot that/ sort ’ •

p Mr. nader. That'is a 'mvnr t action r ■1 j cc t .

o a ‘ i m t i r n h i s

Mr .

q F tit o h i nh ° .r

c h h ion

is

y

ticm amm b” the rull

S-o.n^tOf hudd 1 9 c; ton t/' he some

and const: our inf in the.

internal, oneration of the. 'fn'.?ern.went.

Mr. ^aron. The n^xt on/ 
■ i

nth*>r internal sneuritv :... ct'i0

snprnrt for bis beliefs or

securi t-' nronns which engage

io ! in torture -

po ’ . Senator Hudril'pp tgn .

o-| that effect? :

'-■mr 1 t wo hour come- 1.auis.1 ution to

■ Hr. .narmn. -r.s rt,.le,nr]fnn., t-r;. eor a inn

aid , Mor,, this, is cnen fo^h-’ <.<r p j p , . vw?' tp11; i>>r» pi our covert

: 1 ’ ': < I \r>c?q ? ' pv-n ’• p ; •r» . h .;*■
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•■t

■ . 1 «■; ra s ■ ■ 4 -•

Hr. hirbow. -t • i.r • nn >•> In tn*-Hir° .■

. Senator Mathias. .1 -ria he a semantic suggestion here-

•-hat we trv to bring this in Tin0 with the lannuane in the 

Constitution, cruel and ii'i'iuvni- runis.hraent . because J. think 

this rea.l.lv reflects, if it 1 v acing- to m^an anything, we ought 

to be reflecting our nati'-nal ethic in both of these, both 

in subvortinc the- results nF a valid electoral process--

■Senator Hudd 1 es ton . v- -t von nr:t i-to the guestion 

oF oanitaj punishment. . I

- Mr; Maxwell. T.h-->r° ' o another problem and that is one 

the. things that the tor turn in engaged in is before a | 
• . . ■ I

n^rpon has been indeed to bo c"11 tv c'■ n crime.. someone

is :'°inq bprlurcd in an i a t^rro-g.?. bion .. Hu11 nor «•<■,:» would not 

to sub-ject to. cr'uc.J. ar.'i vnuson 1 r-unishmcubut Hie systematic 

violation, of human rintts or r.c>’’p otb°r .

Senator Mathias. That's a nhrnse. though, with which 

Americans have been fami.liar since 1787, and it seems, to me 

j b has:some ya Ine. ' ’ .

Senator . Hart. rv chi rm is we-f-on’t give serious . .

thought to the wav we Freni '•irisoners in ’his .-country.

’■Senator Mathias.. v-v . r think th-.-g-'s a prnhlem, I thi.nl-

that’s a rrobl«.m in this ’--’-ri ' 'king. - •

-■ Someone once sai-!. •’t ''.b-.c time that, ths I ->-i i an' rayme.nts

t,’ f• y- n c yr.fwpf] f ' ’rp’-i *r 1 ■ -• T' * j ' j _ n n -H — t s 5 1 r\! ] * ? j @ p

nr?'hfHv hlinkr?. -• r rmr'fl I Rfra .4- r-n. qq
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ri •■■m- ' <g\ in «

! oround an<i breaching al
standards and then when

•t the wer h' pl">ut our hi.-'h ethical 
I

ar? shown that we non't live up to

our own standards, that's >-hn t brings us the retribution.

But I still.thi.nl: d’at '-o ought tr notwithstanding that

this is an opportunitv ^or cuo’f’ .l.ink.a<"9 with, the Constitution.

6 But I don’t nress the poirL' I Just offer it.

Senator Huddleston. poll. I. think this is something

e should all give some '■1 w---qn t iii thr. i<ort i;--w lipurs.
Mr . " k J rhow . -If aw' co inn do that, way I suggest

th? t here we talk about supper h for Tolic-;- or intern?!- security

forces.

The t ®inai nd er of- IJi-?. entenct should^

1 g, ■ so that it is the poliov of 11!1? couhhrv involved? S't!:erwise

I j '-'ov.ro talking about aid in .n covert nann'' r ■ qovo v "P-'' '-v maybe

i g an inadvertent, without.' autHcritv type series of exposures

if, of torture and whatnot, and cut off the ail ho a country.

17 Mr. Aaron. Can I sn^ak to that point?

ip | I think that Charley raises an inttree hi no ekamnie and

I q । wo have sort of that hirld of s.i t.uation '-.gdey in ‘’rac1 • where 
■ i

co it is difficult to ascertain wh ° bher it is the r?o lie-' of the

, nov^rnnipn t nr vlmtlwr '-bo jrt''rml serur? tv forces wf'ch are<•.1 ......

very fragmented among the mj i i.b cry and th" states and what

g■< have vou .. whether tbpso in-'-ip--’ I sccvr! t'" fore'-" oir! lice are

r- -. 4 V t '-in Hi'flr own
< '! '■ -••-■••'--• •

or Mr. <-f'if'ennva . .'^'01 ' 1 it w ■; t t-r ? .

1 $gCRFr.
I - v. rrr ? r < t r t„
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I 

i
Mr. Aaron., I think 

the uoint not of assistance

bbls is the question. It yes to 

to the government in general or

even covertly, but assistance to' these particular forces, and

4 that I think does narrow it down to the problem.

Senator Huddleston. What kind of support, do we give, the

security forces?

•w I

8

9

Mr. Kirbow. Training,

Mr. Aaron', We have Ju.the past, we c-ri give them 

technical.training. electronic;devices.

Iq Mr. Kirbow. A whole spectrum except for U.S. military

]] Sunoort. S'

[p ' Mr. diC’enova. . Some of the proprietaries were used 5.'-

। < for exactly that purpose, to provide training' and secure

j 4 procurement and. sale and loan of devices ' hick ultimately 

found their way into the hanri'? of foreign torturers.

•j $ . We certainly don't deprive the Agency of any legitimate

•j 7 source of intelligence because they themselves claim that they

18 ,

19 ''

90

?.J

p 2

have never engaged..in thin activity knowingly and don't want

to.

They sav they don’t ■■.•ant anything to do with this type 

of activity and thev sav. then don't want to be involved with' 

internal. police forces that conduct thi s type of -activity.

Thev have said recently .that thev have discontinued 

those--sorts. of 'H ■ icons, co tn hrbhibit' t'ym-'bv .tanning it 

cBomc n«'-n■ to sav fin'~ 7 ~ unr0'7' '-'i '..h von and vy. will, do it.
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•I <'« it K * • > ■ "

Mr. Aaron. What rcrnrs ■’-o me in thot it would he helpful 
i - ' - . ■ : ■ . . ' ■ '
to have a finding on thi" mint,

Mr. diGenova. . That's the next issue I was going to

raise. We don’t write anything about this ahv. place in. the

reoort.

. Senator Huddleston. Does the Agency have a directive

to that effect that thev hav* discontinued or are discontinuing

P that we can refer to and cav we approve o'* it?.

9

19

11

12

I 3

14

If>

Mr, Inderfurth. 1^ ns in the Chile covert action 

studv there is discussion of liaison with the current Chilean 

internal • security forces and that the CIA' was saving, wel 

we. want to talk.to them hut wo don't 'ant ho bn involved

what they’re-doing and wp want to trv to stop them from their

practices, of torture and. the rest

So I mean that’s something we can look.to as a basis

16 for our findings.

mhere1s also a parallel with the drug

.1«

19

20

' 21 ■

22 -

thing-; • •

Mr. Aaron, Senator, shall we try to see if we can.

come.back with some language that tries to work in the 

Cbnsti-'Wtional. noint? I muni cay I norsonariv have a little 

difficulty figuring out how-vou burn this around to try to

nobly to what the police do?

■ Senator Ma '-u tan . '.o’-Is think. about- it.
Sana tor. Huddleg'. ng., r.->t's 'ret back at" ? ■ 32 . Jhat.’s a
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I

1 j '.d^ie two hours and a h?i f . .
I ■ . . . ■

1 -
2 ^hereupon, at . 5-on p.m.. the hearing.'in the above

i ■ ■ ■ ■ ’
3 mentioned matter was recessed, to.reconvene at 7 ? 30 o'clock.

4' n.m. of the same day.)
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